

The London Gazette

Registered as a newspaper

Published by Authority

Established 1665

Contents

State/

Parliament/

*Ecclesiastical/12419

Public Finance/

- *Transport/12420
- *Planning/12425

Health/

- *Environment/12426
- *Water/12427

Agriculture & Fisheries/ Energy/

*Notices published today

Post & Telecom./

- *Other Notices/12428
 - Competition/
- *Corporate Insolvency/12429
- *Personal Insolvency/12454
- *Companies & Financial Regulation/12463
- *Partnerships/12465 Societies Regulation/
- *Personal Legal/12467
- *Parliamentary/12475

A full summary of the events in Parliament including committees and the progress of new legislation.

Ecclesiastical



Marriage Acts

A Building certified for worship named the REDEEMED EVANGELICAL MISSION in the registration district of Hackney, in the London Borough of Hackney was on 13 May 2003 registered for solemnising marriages therein pursuant to section 41 of the Marriage Act 1949 as amended by section 1 (1) of the Marriage Acts Amendment Act 1958.

Superintendent Registrar 29 September 2003.

(245)

The Registrar General being satisfied that the following buildings are no longer used by the congregations on whose behalf they were recorded for worship in accordance with the Places of Worship Act 1855 has cancelled their registrations:

St Andrew's Church of God Church Hall, 19 Ellerby Avenue, Clifton, Swinton; The Methodist Church, Chatteris, New Road, Chatteris; First Church of Christ Scientist, High Wycombe, Corporation Street, High Wycombe; Tottenham Hebrew Congregation, Three Rooms on Ground Floor, 366A High Road, Tottenham; Salvation Army Hall, Spencer's Road, Crawley; Dalton Wesleyan Reform Church, Doncaster Road, Dalton; First Church of Christ Scientist, 33 Knoll Rise, Orpington; First Church of Christ Scientist, Eastern Avenue, Ilford; West Hill Gospel Hall, 2 Maida Vale Terrace, Plymouth; Nentholme Methodist Church, Nentsbury, Alston; Christian Science, Ground Floor, 160 Victoria Road, Scarborough; The Kings Church, 104-108 Station Road, Ashington; Lancaster Free Methodist Church, 47 Scotforth Road, Lancaster; First Church of Christ Scientist Balmoral Road, Heysham, Morecambe.

S Edwards, for the Registrar General

1 October 2003.

(1016)

The Registrar General being satisfied that the following buildings are no longer used by the congregations on whose behalf they were registered for marriages in accordance with the Marriage Act 1836 has cancelled their registrations;

St Matthew's United Reform Church, Seymour Road South, Clayton; Salvation Army Hall, Lilian Road, Streatham Vale, Mitcham; Hen Gapel, Maenclochog; Baptist Church, Wonford Street, Wonford, Exeter; Independent School Chapel, Sandy Way Head, Dobcross, Saddleworth; St Andrew's United Reform Church, Wallsend; Ebenezer Chapel, Rudgeway, Alveston; Methodist Chapel, Langcliffe; Ebenezer Welsh Calvinistic Methodist Chapel, Tumble, Llannon; St Cuthbert's Chapel, Aviemore Road, Stanley; Methodist Church, North Ormesby, Middlesbrough; Tabernacle Newydd, Forge Road, Port Talbot; Siloh Chapel, Heol Cae Gurwen, Gwaun Caegurwen, Ammanford; Salvation Army Hall, Clapham Park Road, Lambeth; Salvation Army Citadel, High Street, Dover; Salvation Army Hall, West Street, Ashford; Eden Chapel, Water, Lumb, Rawtenstall; Methodist Chapel, Snowgatehead, Fulstone; Llynypandy Chapel, Llynypandy, Mold (Rrural); Hartham Chapel, Hartham Lane, Hertford.

S Edwards, for the Registrar General

1 October 2003. (1015)

The Registrar General being satisfied that the following buildings are no longer used by the congregations on whose behalf they were registered for marriages in accordance with the Marriage Act 1836 has cancelled their registrations;

Methodist Church, Stanley Common, Derbyshire; Gospel Hall, City Road, Littleport, Cambridgeshire; Methodist Chapel, Lower Road, Meadevale, Redhill; Salvation Army Hall, Croydon Road, Caterham; Coundon Methodist Church, Coundon; Salvation Army Citadel, Trafford Way, Doncaster; Methodist Church, Coole Pilate, Acton; Mount Zion, Pennerley, Worthen; United Reformed Church, Chorley Old Road, Bolton; United Reformed Church, Chapels, Darwen; Church of Christ, Goosemoor Lane, Erdington, Birmingham; English Baptist Chapel, Maindee Road, Cwmfelinfach, Mynyddislwyn, Caerphilly; Congregational Chapel, Alltwalis, Llanfighangel at Arth, Carmarthen; Capel Bryn, Brithdir, Gwynedd; Bethania, Bontddu, Lanaber, Gwynedd; Jerusalem, Abergynolwyn, Llanfihangel-y-Pennant, Gwynedd; Calvinistic Methodist Chapel, Pantyperthog, Pennal, Gwynedd; City Church Road, Walkley, Ecclesall; Crookes Valley Methodist Church, Crookesmoor Road, Ecclesall; Methodist Church, Tresaise, Roche, Cornwall.

S Edwards, for the Registrar General

1 October 2003. (1014)

The Registrar General being satisfied that the following buildings are no longer used by the congregations on whose behalf they were registered for marriages in accordance with the Marriage Act 1936 has cancelled their registrations:

Methodist Church, Penwithick, St Austell; Methodist Church, High Street, St Stephen in Brannel, Cornwall; Methodist Church, Foxhole, St Stephen in Brannel, Cornwall; Kinsbourne Green Methodist Church, Kinsbourne Green, Harpenden; Stanley Road Chapel, Stanley and Trinity Roads, Bootle, Merseyside; Zion Independent Methodist Church, Sussex Road, Southport, Merseyside; United Reformed Church, Westfield Terrace and West Road, Loftus, Redcar and Cleveland; Nenthead Central Methodist Church, Nenthead, Alston; Slaggyford Methodist Church, Slaggyford, Knaresdale, Northumberland; Methodist Church, Slaggyford, Knaresdale, Northumberland; Methodist Chapel, Eakring, Nottinghamshire; United Reformed Church, North Middleton, Morpeth; Methodist Church, Muker, North Yorkshire; Christadelphian Hall, Ashley Road, Salisbury; United Reformed Church, Tower Road, Hindhead, Surrey, Methodist Chapel, Commercial Street, Griffithstown, Torfaen; Aveley United Reformed Church, (Congregational-Presbyterian), High Street, Aveley, Thurrock.

S Edwards, for the Registrar General

1 October 2003. (1013)

The Registrar General being satisfied that the following buildings are no longer used by the congregations on whose behalf they were registered for marriages in accordance with the Marriage Act 1949 (as amended) has cancelled their registrations:

Holy Family Catholic Church, Crook Lane, Winsford; Kingdom Hall, Grafton Street, Kingston upon Hull; Sydney Street Methodist Church, Sydney Street, Clayton Le Moors; Methodist Centenary Church, Joynson Street, Kings Hill, Wednesbury; Kingdom Hall, 287 London Road, Camberley; Wyre Forest Community Church, Prospect Hill, Kidderminster; Prescot United Reformed Church (Hall), Aspinal Street, Prescot; Salvation Army Jubilee Hall, China Street, Lancaster; Methodist Chapel, Leicester Street, Leicester; Church of St. Dominic Savid, Moor Road, Farnborough; Independent Methodist Church, Chamber Road, Oldham; Salvation Army Citadel, Copster Hill Road, Oldham; Mathchborough Church Centre, Matchborough Bead Centre, Redditch; Salem Welsh Congregational Church, Hawthorne Road, Bootle; Adwoods United Reformed Church, Ladybridge Road, Cheadle Hulme; Ossett United Reformed Church, Queen's Terrace, Ossett.

S Edwards, for the Registrar General

30 September 2003.

The Registrar General being satisfied that the following buildings are no longer used by the congregations on whose behalf they were registered for marriages in accordance with the Marriage Act 1949 (as amended) has cancelled their registrations:

Salvation Army Hall, West End Road, Morecambe; Heathway Methodist Church, Heathway, Dagenham; The Salvation Army Hall, Avenue Road, Queen's Road, Erith; Kingdom Hall, 11 Morley Street, Whitefield; Cardiff Christian Life Centre, Lower and Upper Ground Floors, exc 1 room on Upper Floor, 15 David Street; Baptist Church, Hough Lane, Anderton, Northwich; Westminster Methodist Church, John Nicholas Crescent, Ellesmere Port, Cheshire; Deeds Grove Methodist Church, Deeds Grove, High Wycombe, Buckinghamshire; Salem Baptist Chapel, New Street, Llanfairtalhaiarn; Pentecostal Church, Church Street, Thorne; Salvation Army Hall, 128-130 High Street, Dorking; Salvation Army Hall, 37A Anglsea Road, Woolwich; Ebenezer Strict and Particular Baptist Chapel (Gospel Standard), North Road, Hertford; Hinchliffe Mill Methodist Church (SB) at St David's Parish Church, Holmbridge.

S Edwards, for the Registrar General 30 September 2003.

(1011)

(1012)

Transport



Road Traffic Acts

Highways Agency

ROAD TRAFFIC REGULATION ACT 1984

THE A580 TRUNK ROAD (EAST LANCASHIRE ROAD, ST HELENS) (LAYBY CLOSURE) (PROHIBITION OF TRAFFIC) ORDER 2003

The Secretary of State for Transport hereby gives notice that he has made an Order under sections 1(1) and 2(1) and (2) of the Road Traffic Regulation Act 1984, which comes into operation on Friday 10 October 2003.

The effect of the Order is as described in *The London Gazette* dated 25 June 2003, Ref 513.

A copy of the Order, together with a plan, have been deposited at St Helens Borough Council, Environmental and Design Services, Wesley House, Corporation Street, St Helens W10 1HF and Highway Consultancy, Guild House, Cross Street, Preston PR1 8RD, where they may be inspected during normal office hours; or may be seen at or obtained by application to the Director, The Highways Agency, Operations Division, Room 810, Sunley Tower, Piccadilly Plaza, Manchester M1 4BE, quoting Ref HA 31/1/25.

Any person who desires to question the validity of, or any provision contained in, the Order, on the ground that it is not within the powers with respect to the Order conferred by the above Act, or on the ground that any requirement of, or of any instrument made under, any provision of that act has not been complied with in relation to the Order,

may within 6 weeks of 6 October 2003, apply to the High Court for the suspension or quashing of the Order or of any provision contained therein

The contact for any further information about this notice is Julie Portman, telephone number 0161 930 5807.

P Mitchell, an Official of the Highways Agency (510)

London Borough of Bexley

THE BEXLEY (BEXLEYHEATH STATION AREA) (PARKING PLACES) (AMENDMENT NO 5) TRAFFIC ORDER 2003

- 1. Notice is hereby given that the Council of the London Borough of Bexley on 6 October 2003, made the above-mentioned Traffic Order under sections 6 and 9 of and Part IV of Schedule 9 to the Road Traffic Regulation Act 1984, as amended by section 8 of and Part 1 of Schedule 9 to the Local Government Act 1985.
- 2. The Order will extend on a permanent basis the changes introduced to the Bexleyheath Station Area Controlled Parking Zone, experimentally on 22 April 2003.
 3. The Order will modify the Bexleyheath Station Area Controlled
- Parking Zone so that:
- (a) part of a parking place (a parking space) in Abbey Road, in which only vehicles displaying a valid residents' permit or visitors' permit may park during the operational hours is changed so that only vehicles displaying a valid business permit may park in that parking space.
- (b) one of the parking places in Sandford Road in which only vehicles displaying a valid residents' permit, visitors' permit or business permit may park during the operational hours is changed so that only vehicles displaying a valid business permit may park.
- (c) part of a parking place (a parking space) in Ethronvi Road in which a vehicle displaying a valid residents' or visitors' permit may park during the operational hours is changed so that a vehicle displaying a valid
- residents', visitors' or business permit may park.
 (d) a parking place in Sandford Road in which any vehicle permitted by the Order may wait during the operational hours is changed so that only vehicles displaying a valid business permit may park.
- 4. For further information please telephone Mr Pathy or Steve Bates on
- 020 8303 7777, ext 2984.

 5. A copy of the Order, referred to above, which will come into operation on 13 October 2003, The Bexley (Bexleyheath Station Area) (Parking Places) (Amendment No 5) Traffic Order 2003, of a map which indicates the length of roads to which the Order relates and of a statement of reasons for making the Order may be inspected at:
- (a) The Information Centre, Civic Offices, Bexleyheath, Kent DA6 7LB, during normal office hours, Mondays to Fridays; and
- (b) Central Library, Reference Library, 1st Floor, Townley Road, Bexleyheath, Kent DA6 7HJ, during the normal opening times of the Library, for a period of 6 weeks.
- 6. Copies of the Order may be purchased from the Traffic and Road Safety Group, Civic Offices, Bexleyheath, Kent DA6 7LB.
- 7. Any person desiring to question the validity of the Order or of any provision contained therein on the grounds that it is not within the relevant powers of the Road Traffic Regulation Act 1984, as amended or that any of the relevant requirements thereof or of any relevant regulations made thereunder has not been complied with in relation to the Orders may, within 6 weeks of the date on which the Order was made, make application for the purpose to the High Court.
- C J Donovan, Assistant Director of Environment and Regeneration Services (Strategic Planning and Regeneration)

8 October 2003. (496)

London Borough of Croydon

PROPOSED "AT ANY TIME" WAITING RESTRICTIONS AT VARIOUS LOCATIONS

- 1. Notice is hereby given that the Council of the London Borough of Croydon propose to make the Croydon (Waiting and Loading Restriction) (Amendment No A48) Traffic Order 2003, under sections 6 and 124 of, and Part IV of, Schedule 9 to the Road Traffic Regulation Act 1984 as amended by the Local Government Act 1985.
- 2. The general effect of the Order would be to further amend the Croydon (Waiting and Loading Restriction) Order 2001 so that waiting by vehicles, otherwise than for the purpose of delivering or collecting goods or loading or unloading a vehicle, would be prohibited:
- (a) at any time throughout the week in those lengths of streets specified in Schedule 1 to this notice:
- (b) between 9.00 am and 5.00 pm on Monday to Friday inclusive in that length of Florence Road specified in Schedule 2 to this notice.

- 3. The prohibition referred to in paragraph 2 above would not apply in respect of anything done with the permisson or at the direction of a police constable in uniform or in certain circumstances, eg the picking up or setting down of passengers; the carrying out of statutory powers or duties; the taking in of petrol, etc, from roadside petrol stations; to licensed street traders, etc. The usual exemption relating to vehicles
- displaying a disabled person's "Badge" will apply.

 4. A copy of the proposed Order, of the Croydon (Waiting and Loading Restriction) Order 2001 (and of the Orders which have amended that Order), of the Council's statement of reasons for proposing to make the Order, and of a map which indicates the length of road to which the proposed restriction relates can be inspected until the last day of a period of 6 weeks beginning with the date on which the Order is made, or as the case may be, the Council decides not to make the Order, during normal office hours on Mondays to Fridays inclusive at the Enquiry Counter, "One Stop" Facility, Taberner House, Park Lane, Croydon, Surrey.
- 5. Further information may be obtained by telephoning the Environmental, Cultural and Sports Services Department, London Borough of Croydon on 020 8686 4433 extension 6915.
- 6. Persons desiring to object to the proposed Orders should send a statement in writing of their objection and the grounds thereof to the Order Making Section, Parking Management and Support Services, Environmental, Cultural and Sports Services Department, 1st Floor, Davis House, Robert Street, Croydon CR0 1QQ, quoting Ref ECS/PM/ JGH/7/T48 by 29 October 2003.
- 7. The Order is intended to introduce "At any time" waiting restrictions at various junctions and between 9.00 am and 5.00 pm Monday to Friday inclusive, in Florence Road. This is to improve visibility for motorists emerging from junctions, that pedestrians crossing minor roads can see and be seen and reduce obstructive parking so that turning vehicles have sufficient manoeuverability.
- S Halsey, Director of Environmental, Cultural and Sports Services Department.

Albert Road, South Norwood; the south-west side, from a point 10 metres north-west of the north-western kerbline of Ferndale Road to a point 12.50 metres south-east of the south-eastern kerbline of Ferndale Road.

Aveling Close, Purley; the north-west, west and south-west sides, from a point 1 metre north-east of the north-eastern flank wall of No 25 Aveling Close to the party wall of Nos 89 and 91 Aveling Close.

Biggin Hill, Upper Norwood, from a point 10 metres north-east of the north-eastern kerblines of Biggin Way and Covington Way to a point 10 metres south-west of the south-western kerblines of Biggin Way and Covington Way.

Biggin Way, Upper Norwood, from the south-eastern kerbline of Biggin Hill south-eastward for a distance of 10 metres

Brooklyn Grove, South Norwood, from the south-eastern kerbline of Brooklyn Road south-eastward for a distance of 10 metres.

Brooklyn Road, South Norwood, the south-east side, from a point 10 metres north-east of the north-eastern kerbline of Brooklyn Grove to a point 10 metres south-west of the south-western kerbline of Brooklyn

Buckingham Avenue, Thornton Heath, from the north-eastern kerbline of Norbury Avenue north-eastward for a distance of 10 metres.

Campbell Road, Croydon, from the north-eastern kerbline of London Road north-eastward for a distance of 10 metres.

Canon's Walk, Shirley, from the north-eastern kerbline of Shirley Church Road north-eastward for a distance of 10 metres.

Chelsham Road, South Croydon, the west side:

- (a) from a point 10 metres north of the northern kerbline of Newark Road to a point 10 metres south of the southern kerbline of Newark Road;
- (b) from a point 10 metres north of the northern kerbline of Mansfield Road to a point 10 metres south of the southern kerbline of Mansfield

Colvin Road, Thornton Heath, from the north-western kerbline of Whitehall Road north-westward for a distance of 10 metres.

Covington Way, Upper Norwood, from the north-western kerbline of Biggin Hill north-westward for a distance of 10 metres.

Denmark Road, South Norwood, from a point 10 metres north-west of the north-western kerbline of Enmore Road to the north-western flank wall of No 42 Denmark Road.

Enmore Road, South Norwood, from a point 10 metres north-east of the north-eastern kerbline of Denmark Road to a point 10 metres southwest of the south-western kerbline of Denmark Road.

Ferndale Road, South Norwood, from the south-western kerbline of Albert Road south-westward for a distance of 10 metres

Kynaston Avenue, Thornton Avenue, the south-east side, from a point 10 metres north-east of the north-eastern kerbline of Pitt Road to a point 10 metres south-west of the south-western kerbline of Pitt Road

London Road, Croydon, the north-east side, from a point 10 metres north-west of the north-western kerbline of Campbell Road to a point 10 metres south-east of the south-eastern kerbline of Campbell Road.

Longhurst Road, South Norwood, from the north-eastern kerb-line of Spring Lane north-eastward for a distance of 10 metres.

Mansfield Road, South Croydon, from the western kerbline of Chelsham Road westward for a distance of 10 metres.

Newark Road, South Croydon, from the western kerbline of Chelsham Road westward for a distance of 10 metres.

Pitt Road, Thornton Heath, from the south-eastern kerbline of Kynaston Avenue south-eastward for a distance of 10 metres.

Sanderstead Road, South Croydon:

- (a) the north-east side, between a point 10 metres south-east of the south-easternmost flank wall of No 12 Purley View Terrace, Sanderstead Road and a point 18 metres north-west of the northwestern kerbline of Broomhall Road:
- (b) the south-west side, between a point 20.50 metres south-east of a point opposite the south-easternmost flank wall of No 12 Purley View Terrace, Sanderstead Road and a point 8.50 metres north-west of the extended north-western kerbline of Broomhall Road.

Shirley Church Road, Shirley, the north-east side, between a point 10 metres north-west of the north-western kerbline of Canon's Walk to a point 10 metres south-east of the south-eastern kerbline of Canon's Walk.

Spring Lane, South Norwood, the north-east side, from a point 10 metres north-west of the north-western kerbline of Longhurst Road to a point 10 metres south-east of the south-eastern kerbline of Longhurst Road.

Whitehall Road, Thornton Heath, the north-west side, from a point 10 metres north-east of the north-eastern kerbline of Colvin Road to a point 10 metres south-west of the south-western kerbline of Colvin

SCHEDULE 2

Florence Road, South Croydon, the south-east and south-west sides, from the common boundary of Nos 3 and 5 Florence Road to a point 0.50 metres south-west of a point opposite the party wall of Nos 12 and 12a Florence Road.

8 October 2003.

London Borough of Croydon

THE CROYDON (WAITING AND LOADING RESTRICTION) (AMENDMENT NO 16) TRAFFIC ORDER 2003

THE CROYDON (OVERBURY CRESCENT) (FREE PARKING PLACES) (NO 1) TRAFFIC ORDER 2003

- 1. Notice is hereby given that the London Borough of Croydon, on 6 October 2003, made the above-mentioned Traffic Orders under sections 6 and 124 of, and Part IV of Schedule 9 to the Road Traffic Regulation Act, 1984, as amended by the Local Government Act 1985.
- 2. The general effect of the Croydon (Waiting and Loading Restriction) (Amendment No 16) Traffic Order 2003 would be to further amend the Croydon (Waiting and Loading Restriction) Order 2001 so that waiting by vehicles, otherwise than for the purpose of delivering or collecting goods or loading or unloading a vehicle, would be prohibited between 8.00 am and 6.30 pm on Monday to Saturday inclusive in:
- (1) North Downs Road, from the common bundary of No 42 Overbury Crescent and No 132 North Downs Road north-westward for a distance
- (a) the north to south arm, from a point 17 metres south-west of the south-western kerbline of Parkway to the party wall of Nos 27 and 29
- (b) the north-west to south-east arm, from its junction with the north to south arm of Overbury Crescent to the common boundary of No 42 Overbury Crescent and No 132 North Downs Road.
- 3. The general effect of the Croydon (Overbury Crescent) (Free Parking Places) (No 1) Traffic Order 2003 would be to introduce free parking places along a length of Overbury Crescent on the east side,

- (a) from a point 17 metres south-west of the south-western kerbline of Parkway south-westward for a distance of 45 metres (8 bays);
- (b) between a point 2 metres south of the party wall of Nos 3 and 5 Overbury Crescent southward for a distance of 20 metres (2 bays)
- 4. The prohibition referred to in paragraph 2 above will not apply in respect of anything done with the permission or at the direction of a police constable in uniform or in certain circumstances, eg the picking up or setting down of passengers; the carrying out of statutory powers or duties; the taking in of petrol, etc, from roadside petrol stations; to licensed street traders etc. The usual exemption relating to vehicles displaying a disabled person's 'Badge' will apply.
- Copies of the Orders, which will come into operation on 13 October 2003 (and of any Orders which has previously amended those Orders) can be inspected during normal office hours on Mondays to Fridays inclusive, until the end of 6 weeks from the date on which the Orders were made at the Enquiry Counter, "One Stop" Facility, Taberner House, Park Lane, Croydon, Surrey.
- Copies of the Orders may be obtained from the Order Making Section, Parking Management and Support Services, Environmental, Cultural and Sports Services Department, 1st Floor, Davis House, Robert Street, Croydon CR0 1QQ.
- 7. Any person desiring to question the validity of the Orders or of any provision contained therein on the grounds that it is not within the relevant powers of the Road Traffic Regulation Act 1984 or that any of the relevant requirements thereof or of any relevant regulations made thereunder have not been complied with in relation to the Orders may, within 6 weeks of the date on which the Orders were made, make application for the purpose to the High Court.

S Halsey, Director of Environmental, Cultural and Sports Services Department.

8 October 2003. (489)

London Borough of Croydon

THE CROYDON (FREE PARKING PLACES) (DISABLED PERSONS) (NO 8) TRAFFIC ORDER 2003

- 1. Notice is hereby given that the Council of the London Borough of Croydon, on 6 October 2003, made the above-mentioned Traffic Order under sections 6 and 124 of, and Part IV of Schedule 9 to, the Road Traffic Regulation Act 1984, as amended by the Local Government Act 1985 and the Road Traffic Act 1991.
- 2. The general effect of the Order would be to:
- (a) revoke the disabled parking places located outside No 147 Brigstock Road, Thornton Heath, outside No 38 Colliers Water Lane, Thornton Heath, opposite No 3 Higher Drive, Purley, outside No 19 Kingscote Road, Addiscombe, outside No 36 Northborough Road, Norbury, outside No 61 Raymead Avenue, Thornton Heath, outside Nos 13-28 Summer Gardens, Croydon, outside No 101 Tedder Road, Selsdon and outside No 1 Westfield Road, Croydon;
- (b) designate new parking places in Albert Road, South Norwood (2 bays, outside No 193 and outside No 206), Ashley Road, Thornton Heath (outside No 1), Beverstone Road, Thornton Heath (outside No 57), Birchanger Road, South Norwood (outside No 4), Davidson Road, Croydon (2 bays, outside No 159 and outside No 546), Denmark Road, South Norwood (2 bays, outside Woodside Health Centre), Dulverton Road, Selsdon (outside No 38), Exeter Road, Croydon (outside No 39), Farquharson Road, Croydon (outside No 6, converting a 'pay and display' bay), Field Close, Sanderstead (opposite No 8 Field Close), Huntley Road, South Norwood (2 bays, outside No 2 and outside No 13), Limpsfield Road, Sanderstead (outside No 33, converting a parking bay), Medway Close, Addiscombe (outside No 11), Mitcham Road, Croydon (outside No 551), Overbury Crescent, New Addington (outside No 1B), Ringwood Avenue, Croydon (outside No 68), St James' Road, Purley (outside St James' Church), Sundridge Road, Addiscombe (outside No 12), Teevan Road, Addiscombe (outside No 13), The Retreat, Thornton Heath (opposite No 10, converting a 'pay and display' bay), Waddon Road, Waddon (outside No 91, 2 wheels up on footway), Warminster Road, South Norwood (outside Nos 27 to 32 Avenue Gardens) and Whitworth Road, South Norwood (outside St Chad's Church, converting a 'pay and display' bay); (c) provide the parking places would operate 'At Any Time';
- (d) specify, in respect of the parking places, that disabled persons' vehicles displaying in the relevant position a disabled persons' badge issued by any local authority under the provisions of the Disabled Persons (Badges for Motor Vehicles) Regulations 1975, 1982 or 2000 as amended, may be left therein; and
- (e) provide that certain vehicles may wait in the parking places in certain circumstances, eg to allow persons to board or alight (maximum 2 minutes), to load or unload (maximum 20 minutes), etc.

- 3. A copy of the Order which will come into operation on 13 October 2003, and of all associated Orders can be inspected during normal office hours on Mondays to Fridays inclusive until the end of 6 weeks from the date on which the Order was made, at the Enquiry Counter, "One Stop" Facility, Ground Floor, Taberner House, Park Lane, Croydon, Surrey. 4. Copies of the Order may be obtained from Parking Management and Support Services, Environmental, Cultural and Sports Services Department, 1st Floor, Davis House, Robert Street, Croydon CR0 1QQ.
- 5. Any person desiring to question the validity of the Order or of any provision contained therein on the ground that it is not within the relevant powers of the Road Traffic Regulation Act 1984, or that any of the relevant requirements thereof or of any relevant regulations made thereunder have not been complied with in relation to the Order may, within 6 weeks of the date on which the Order was made, make application for the purpose to the High Court.

S Halsey, Director of Environmental, Cultural and Sports Services Department.

8 October 2003.

London Borough of Enfield

EXTENSION OF THE MONMOUTH ROAD AREA—20 MPH

MARSDEN ROAD, MONMOUTH ROAD, OXFORD ROAD AND ST MARTIN'S ROAD—AT ANY TIME WAITING RESTRICTIONS

MONMOUTH ROAD, PLEVNA ROAD AND ST MARTIN'S ROAD—TRAFFIC CALMING MEASURES (FLAT TOP SPEED TABLES—ENTRY TREATMENTS)

Further information may be obtained by telephoning Traffic and Parking Services, telephone 020 8379 3546.

- 1. Notice is hereby given that the Council of the London Borough of Enfield (the Council) on 6 October 2003, made the Enfield (20 mph speed limit) (No 2) Traffic Order 2003 and the Enfield (Waiting and Loading Restriction) (Special Parking Area) (Amendment No 212) Order 2003 under sections 6, 84(1) and (2) and 124 of and Part IV of Schedule 9 to the Road Traffic Regulation Act 1984 as amended by the Local Government Act 1985 and the Road Traffic Act 1991.
- 2. The general effect of the Speed Limit Order will be to extend the existing 20 miles per hour vehicle speed limit zone to the road and lengths of roads specified in Schedule 1 to this notice.

 3. The general effect of the Waiting and Loading Restriction Order will
- be to prohibit waiting by vehicles (otherwise than for loading purposes) at any time in certain lengths of the streets specified in Schedule 2 to this notice (Note: certain existing waiting restrictions in those streets will be changed to apply at any time).
- 4. Copies of the Orders, which will come into operation on 3 November 2003 and of other relevant documents can be inspected at the Reception Desk, "B" Block, the Civic Centre, Silver Street, Enfield, Middlesex EN1 3XD, during normal office hours on Mondays to Fridays inclusive until the end of 6 weeks from the date on which the Orders were made. 5. Copies of the Orders may be obtained from Traffic Engineering, the Civic Centre, Silver Street, Enfield, Middlesex EN1 3XD.
- 6. Any person desiring to question the validity of either of the Orders or of any provision contained therein on the grounds that it is not within the relevant powers of the Road Traffic Regulation Act 1984 or that any of the relevant requirements thereof or of any relevant regulations made thereunder has not been complied with in relation to the Order may, within 6 weeks of the date on which the Order was made, make application for the purpose to the High Court.

I Hastings, Head of Traffic and Parking Services

SCHEDULE 1

(20 mph Speed Limit Extension))

Lengths of Roads affected:

Monmouth Road, from a point opposite the common boundary of Nos 15 and 17 Monmouth Road to the eastern kerbline of St Martin's Road.

Plevna Road, from its junction with St Martin's Road and a point 4.6 metres south-west of the front building line (south-western walls) of Nos 10 and 12 Fraser Road.

St Martin's Road for its entire length.

SCHEDULE 2

(At Any Time Waiting Restrictions)

Marsden Road, Monmouth Road, Oxford Road, St Martin's Road. 8 October 2003.

London Borough of Hillingdon

THE HILLINGDON (PRESCRIBED ROUTES) (NO 4) TRAFFIC ORDER 2000 (AMENDMENT NO 1) ORDER 2003

FREEZELAND WAY, HILLINGDON

Hillingdon Council gives notice that it intends to make this Order which will permit cyclists to enter the gap in the central reservation of Freezeland Way at its junction with Hercies Road. A copy of the proposed Order, together with a plan and the Council's statement of reasons for the proposal can be seen at Oak Farm Library and at Level 3 Reception, Civic Centre, Uxbridge, during normal office hours for 21 days following the date on which this notice is published. Further information can be obtained by telephoning Environmental Services on 01895 277014. If you wish to comment on, or object to the proposals please write within 21 days, stating grounds for objection to Traffic Services, Environmental Services, Civic Centre, Uxbridge, Middlesex UB8 1UW, quoting Ref 4W/05.

R Willis, Corporate Director, Environmental Services 8 October 2003 (492)

Transport for London

ROAD TRAFFIC REGULATION ACT 1984

THE A10 GLA ROAD (HARINGEY) (BUS PRIORITY) TRAFFIC ORDER 200 —VARIATION ORDER 200

- 1. Transport for London hereby gives notice that it intends to make the above-named Variation Order under section 6 of the Road Traffic Regulation Act 1984.
- 2. The general nature and effect of the Order will be to establish on a permanent basis changes to bus lanes introduced on Bus Route 149 as part of the London Bus Initiative, to assist bus operations, bus passenger journeys and bus stop accessibility. Specifically the Variation Order for at any time operation of the northbound bus lane on the A10 High Road, Tottenham between West Green Road and Town Hall Approach and allows continued operation of the southbound bus lane on the A10 High Road, Tottenham approach to the Monument Way junction.

 3. The road affected by the Order is the A10 High Road, Tottenham in
- the London Borough of Haringey.
- 4. A copy of the Order, a statement of Transport for London's reasons for the proposals, a map indicating the location and effect of the Order and copies of any Order revoked, suspended or varied by the Order can be inspected during normal office hours at the offices of:

Transport for London, Street Management, Statutory Functions, Traffic Orders, 6th Floor Eccleston Square, London SW1V 1PX; and London Borough of Haringey, Parking Department, Hornsey Town Hall, The Broadway, Crouch End, London N8 9JJ.

5. Any objection to the proposed Order must be made in writing, giving the grounds on which it is made, and sent to Transport for London, Street Management, Windsor House, 42-50 Victoria Street, London SW1H 0TL, quoting Ref TASS/AD/SF/TO, GLA/2003/372, to arrive before 22 September 2003. Any objection may be communicated to other persons who may be affected.

C Martin, Transport for London, Street Management Windsor House, 42-50 Victoria Street, London SW1H 0TL.

(504)8 October 2003.

New Roads and Street Works

Derbyshire County Council

NEW ROADS AND STREET WORKS ACT 1991, SECTION 58 NOTICE OF SUBTANTIAL ROAD WORKS FOR ROAD PURPOSES

- 1. Three months advance notice is hereby given that Derbyshire County Council, intends to carry out substantial works for road purposes.
- 2. The street in which these works will take place is:
- (a) A609 Belper Road, Smalley Common
- (b) A609 Church Street, Kilburn
- (c) A609 Market Place, Belper
- 3. Works are expected to affect the carriageway/footway/footpath/verge between:
- (a) A609 Belper Road (westbound and eastbound 75 metres approaches to Tansley Avenue
- (b) A609 Church Street (Woodhouse Road to Bywell Lane)
- (c) A608 Market Place (Campbell Street to High Street)
- 4. Works are expected to commence on the week commencing 5 January 2004.
- 5. The works notified will include carriageway resurfacing.
- 6. Subject to the exemptions in the Act and regulations under it, no street works may be executed for a period of 12 months from the completion of the works described in paragraph 5 without the consent of the said Highway Authority, which shall not be unreasonably withheld.

For queries contact: N Wainwright, telephone 01629 580000, ext 7551. (Ref South East Area Maintenance.) (482)

Highways

Ceredigion County Council

HIGHWAYS ACT 1980 SECTION 116

NOTICE OF INTENTION TO APPLY TO THE MAGISTRATES COURT FOR AN ORDER UNDER SECTION 116 OF THE HIGHWAYS ACT 1980 FOR THE DIVERSION OF A HIGHWAY

Notice is given that an application will be made to the Magistrates Court sitting at Aberystwyth Magistrates Court on 11 November 2003, for an Order that the Road Used as a public path 61/7 at Moelfre, Llanwnnen starts at Point A and passes through a field gate and heads in a northerly direction across the field to the barn where it passes through the middle of the barn to reach Point B, here the route turns north-east and passes between farm buildings to reach the garden boundary where it passes through the garden to reach Point D where it turns north again and passes into the field and continues uphill along the edge of the field, the situation of which is indicated on the plan, to this notice shall be diverted as particularly specified in the Schedule and which may be inspected at the offices of Cyngor Sir Ceredigion County Council, Corporate and Legal Services Department, Penmorfa, Aberaeron, at all reasonable hours.

E M B Morgan, Director of Corporate and Legal Services Penmorfa, Aberaeron, Ceredigion.

SCHEDULE

The line of definitive route 61/7 starts at Point A and passes through a field gate and heads in a northerly direction across the field to the barn where it passes through the middle of the barn to reach Point B, here the route turns north-east and passes between farm buildings to reach the garden boundary where it passes through the garden to reach Point D where it turns north again and passes into the field and continues uphill along the edge of the field (marked with a solid blue line on the plan A-B-D).

The line of the new Road Used as a Public Path 61/7 starts at Point A and continues to follow the farm access drive to reach the farm house at point F, here the route turns north-west and passes between the farm buildings to reach point G where it turns north and passes through a field gate at point H. The route heads north-east towards the edge of the field where it rejoins the definitive line. The new route will be 217 metres long and 10 feet wide (marked with a separate red line on the plan A-F-G-H).

It is the council's intention to apply for the above Diversion Order to make the Road Used as a Public Path more commodious to the public. 8 October 2003. (505)

Ceredigion County Council

HIGHWAYS ACT 1980 SECTION 116

NOTICE OF INTENTION TO APPLY TO THE MAGISTRATES COURT FOR AN ORDER UNDER SECTION 116 OF THE HIGHWAYS ACT 1980 FOR THE DIVERSION OF A HIGHWAY

Notice is given that an application will be made to the Magistrates Court sitting at Aberystwyth Magistrates Court on 11 November 2003 for an Order that the Road Used as a Public Path 65/57 at Brynawel, Brynhoffnant starts at Point A where it leaves the B4334 road and heads west following the boundary hedge on the right hand side until reaching Point b approximately 108 metres from A, the situation of which is indicated on the plan, to this notice shall be diverted as particularly specified in the Schedule and which may be inspected at the offices of Cyngor Sir Ceredigion County Council, Corporate and Legal Services Department, Penmorfa, Aberaeron, at all reasonable hours.

E M B Morgan, Director of Corporate and Legal Services Penmorfa, Aberaeron, Ceredigion.

SCHEDULE

The line of definitive route 65/57 starts at Point A where it leaves the B4334 road and heads west following the boundary hedge on the right hand side until reaching Point b approximately 108 metres from A, (marked with a solid blue line on the plan A-B).

The line of the new Road Used as a Public Path 65/57 starts at Point C approximately 41 metres south of Point A where it leaves the B4334 and passes through a field gate and heads west along the farm track towards the barn where it passes through two further field gates at Point D before turning down the side of the barn and through a further field gate at Point E and following the boundary fence and out across the field towards the field edge at Point B where it rejoins the definitive line.

The new line will be 101 metres long and 3 metres wide (marked with a separate red line on the plan C-D-E-B).

It is the council's intention to apply for the above Diversion Order to make the Road Used as a Public Path more commodious to the public. 8 October 2003. (504)

Ceredigion County Council

NOTICE OF INTENTION TO APPLY TO THE MAGISTRATES COURT FOR AN ORDER UNDER SECTION 116 OF THE HIGHWAYS ACT 1980 FOR THE DIVERSION OF A HIGHWAY

HIGHWAYS ACT 1980, SECTION 116

Notice is given that an application will be made to the Magistrates Court sitting at Aberystwtyh Magistrates Court, on 11 November 2003, for an Order that the road used as public path 21/54 at Penlan, Rhos-y-Garth, starts at Point A and heads down hill in a north-easterly direction between farm buildings to Point B where it passes through the entrance gate to Pen-Lan. The path passes to the left of the house and through a gate Point C and follows an old lane before passing through another gate Point D and the track continues along the edge of the field to Point E where there is a gate into an adjoining field. The existing route is 137 metres long and 10 feet wide, the situation of which is indicated on the plan, to this notice shall be diverted as particularly specified in the schedule and which may be inspected at the offices of Cyngor Sir Ceredigion County Council, Corporate and Legal Services Department, Penmorfa, Aberaeron, at all reasonable hours.

E M Bronwen Morgan, Director of Corporate and Legal Services Penmorfa, Aberaeron, Ceredigion.

SCHEDULE

The line of definitive route 21/54 starts at Point A and heads down hill in a north-easterly direction between farm buildings to Point B where it passes through the entrance gate to Pen-Lan. The path passes to the left of the house and through a gate Point C and follows an old lane before passing through another gate Point D and the track continues along the edge of the field to Point E where there is a gate into an adjoining field. The existing route is 137 metres long and 10 feet wide (marked with a solid blue line on the plan A-B-C-D-E).

The line of the new road used as a public path 21/54 starts at Point G approximately 68 metres south of Point A and turns left through a field gate at Point G and follows the hedge bank on the left to Point F where the path turns left and passes down hill across the open field to the edge

of the garden boundary of Pen-Lan and down the gate at Point E where the route re-joins the definitive line. The new route will be 177 metres long and 10 feet wide (marked with a separate red line on the plan G-

It is the council's intention to apply for the above Diversion Order to make the road used as a public path more commodious to the public.

8 October 2003.

Highways Agency

THE A12 TRUNK ROAD, POUND LANE LINK ROAD, CAPEL ST MARY, SUFFOLK—ÉNVIRONMENTAL IMPACT ASSESSMENT—DETERMINATION BY THE SECRETARY OF STATE FOR TRANSPORT, UNDER SECTION 105A(3) OF THE HIGHWAYS ACT 1980

The Secretary of State for Transport, hereby gives notice that he has determined that his proposal to build a link road in Capel St Mary, Suffolk between Old London Road and C426 Bentley Road is not a relevant project within the meaning of section 105a(1) of the Highways Act 1980. Therefore this proposal is not subject to an environmental impact assessment in accordance with Part VA of the Highways Act 1980, implementing Directive 85/337/EEC, as amended by Directive 97/

Any comments about this notice should be sent to Julian O'Dell, Highways Agency, Room 235, Heron House, 49-53 Goldington Road, Bedford MK40 3LL, as soon as possible but not later than 6 weeks after the publication of this notice.

J Coates, a Group Leader, authorised to sign on behalf of The Secretary of State.

24 September 2003.

Wirral Borough Council

HIGHWAYS ACT 1980, SECTION 14 AND 125

THE WIRRAL BOROUGH COUNCIL (SAUGHALL MASSIE ROAD IMPROVEMENT (PHASE 2) CLASSIFIED ROAD) (SIDE ROADS) ORDER 2003

The Wirral Borough Council, hereby give notice that they have made, and submitted to the Secretary of State for Transport for confirmation, an Order under section 14 and section 125 of the Highways Act 1980 for authorising the Council to:

- (a) carry out improvements to Saughall Massie Road and West Kirby Road;
- (b) stop-up lengths of Saughall Massie Road;
- (c) construct new highway;
- (d) stop up private means of access to the field from West Kirby Road between the boundaries of proposed classified road;
- (e) provide new means of access to said premises

all on or in the vicinity of the route of the classified road which the Council are proposing to construct between Saughall Massie Road to the roundabout (Three Lanes End Roundabout) at the junction of Saughall Massie Road/Heron Road/Pump Lane.

Copies of the Order and of the relevant plan may be inspected, free of charge, at all reasonable hours from 8 October 2003, at the offices of the Wirral Borough Council (Ref BGE), Town Hall, Wallasey.

Any person may not later than 21 November 2003, object to the confirmation of the Order by notice to the Secretary of State for Transport, Government for the North East, Local Authority Orders Section, Wellbar House, Gallowgate, Newcastle upon Tyne NE1 4TD, stating the grounds of their objection.

J Miller, Borough Solicitor and Secretary Town Hall, Wallasey CH44 8ED.

8 October 2003. (498)

Planning



Town and Country Planning

Government Office for the East Midlands **TOWN AND COUNTRY PLANNING ACT 1990**

The Secretary of State for Transport hereby gives notice that he proposes to make an Order under section 247 of the above Act, which will authorise the stopping up of a length of highway at Green Lane, Bicker Bar, Boston, Lincolnshire, measuring a total length of 220

If the Order is made, the stopping up will be authorised only in order to enable the development described in the Schedule to this notice to be carried out in accordance with the planning permission granted to David Andrew Haulage Ltd, by Boston Borough Council, on 14 April 2003, under Ref B/02/0681. The proposed Order will require the provision of a new highway by David Andrew Haulage Ltd, maintainable at public expense, and for which the highway authority is to be the Lincolnshire County Council.

Copies of the draft Order and relevant plan may be inspected at all reasonable hours during the 28 days commencing on 8 October 2003, at Boston Borough Council, Municipal Buildings, West Street, Boston, Lincolnshire, and may be obtained, free of charge, from the Government Office for the East Midlands (quoting Ref EMCM 506535/ 1/9) at the address below.

Any person may object to the making of the proposed Order within the period of 28 days commencing on 8 October 2003 by notice to the Secretary of State for Transport, quoting the above reference, at the Government Office for the East Midlands, Planning & Transport, The Belgrave Centre, Stanley Place, Talbot Street, Nottingham NG1 5GG. In preparing an objection it should be borne in mind that the substance of it may be imparted to other persons who may be affected by it and that those persons may wish to communicate with the objector about it. For enquiries into this matter please contact Rosie Watt on 0115 971

M Kidger, Higher Executive Officer

SCHEDULE

Construction of extension to loading building and overhead canopy and redirection of Green Lane at Bar Farm, Bicker Bar, Boston.

London Borough of Bexley

SECTION 247(2A) OF THE TOWN AND COUNTRY PLANNING ACT 1990

NOTICE OF MAKING STOPPING-UP ORDER

The London Borough of Bexley, hereby gives notice that on 3 October 2003, it made an Order under section 247(2A) of the above Act entitled "The London Borough of Bexley (Stopping-up of Highways) (No 2) Order 2003" the effect of which will be to authorise the stopping-up of areas of Pier Road, Erith, north of the Market area and south of Town Square; and a part of Erith High Street, between the junctions of Bexley Road and Pier Road. The Order also makes provision for the improvement of a section of existing highway in Pier Road to the south of Town Square.

A copy of the Order with plan attached may be inspected during normal working hours at the Information Centre, Civic Offices, Broadway, Bexleyheath, Kent and at Erith Library, Walnut Tree Road, Erith,

Any person aggrieved by the Order and desiring to question the validity thereof, or any provision contained therein, on the ground that it is not within the powers of the above Act or that any requirement of that Act or any regulation made thereunder have not been complied with in relation to the Order may within 6 weeks of 8 October 2003 make application to the High Court for the suspension or quashing of the Order of the Order or any provision contained therein.

B Posner, Borough Secretary Civic Offices, Broadway, Bexleyheath, Kent DA6 7LB.

8 October 2003. (495)

London Borough of Lewisham TOWN & COUNTRY PLANNING ACT 1990

The Council of the London Borough of Lewisham, hereby gives notice that it proposes to make an Order under the provision of section 247 of the Town and Country Planning Act 1990 to authorise the stopping-up of part of the highway maintainable at the public expense known as Blackheath Vale, London SE3.

The proposed Order is to enable the incorporation of the area to be stopped up into the site of All Saints School in accordance with:

(a) the planning consent granted by the Planning Committee of the London Borough of Lewisham and issued on 21 April 2001; and (b) the drawings submitted as part of the application for the above consent under registration Nos DC/00/47840 and DC/00/47840B.

Copies of the draft Order and relevant plan may be inspected at all reasonable hours during the 28 days commencing on Thursday 9 October 2003, at the Council's offices at Wearside Service Centre (Fleet Building, 1st Floor), Wearside Road, London SE13 7EZ.

Any person may object to the making of the proposed Order within the period of 28 days commencing on Thursday 9 October 2003, by notice to the London Borough of Lewisham at the above offices.

(In preparing any objection it should be borne in mind that the substance of it may be imparted to other persons who may be affected by it and those persons may wish to communicate with the objector about it)

S Sharp, Highways Development Manager Wearside Service Centre, Wearside Road, London SE13.

8 October 2003. (497)

Environment



Environmental Protection

Anglo Blackwells Ltd

THE POLLUTION PREVENTION AND CONTROL (ENGLAND AND WALES) REGULATIONS 2000

APPLICATION FOR A PERMIT

Anglo Blackwells Ltd has applied for a permit from Halton Borough Council to operate an installation for the production of Aluminium Master Alloys, at Ditton Road, Widnes, Cheshire WA8 0NT.

The application contains a description of any foreseeable significant effects of emissions from the installation on the environment.

A copy of the application is available for the public to view, free of charge, at the Environment & Development Directorate, Grosvenor House, Halton Lea, Runcorn, Cheshire WA7 2GW.

Written representation about the application may be sent to the Environment & Development Directorate, Grosvenor House, Halton Lea, Runcorn, Cheshire WA7 2GW, within 28 days of 10 October 2003.

Dupont Air Products Nanomaterials Ltd

PUBLIC NOTIFICATION OF AN APPLICATION MADE UNDER REGULATION 10 OF THE POLLUTION PREVENTION AND CONTROL (ENGLAND AND WALES) REGULATIONS

INTEGRATED POLLUTION PREVENTION AND CONTROL

Notice is hereby given that DuPont Air Products NanoMaterials Ltd, has applied to the Environmental Agency, for an Integrated Pollution Prevention and Control (IPPC) permit to operate an installation involving the manufacture of colloidal silica. The installation is located at the Ruabon Works, Cefn Mawr, Wrexham LL14 3SL, in the Borough/District of Wrexham, in the county of Wrexham.

The application contains a description of any foreseeable significant effects of emissions from the installation on the environment.

Information relating to the above IPPC application for a permit to operate the Ruabon Chemical Works is held in registers at the following locations: The Environment Agency, Environment Agency Office, Chester Road, Buckley CH7 3AJ; and Wrexham County Borough Council, The Guildhall, PO Box 1284, Wrexham LL11 1WF.

Members of the public can inspect these registers, free of charge, at the above stated addresses during normal office hours. In addition, members of the public who wish to obtain a copy of the relevant information contained in the registers can do so upon the payment of a reasonable charge to cover the costs of copying.

reasonable charge to cover the costs of copying.

Any objections or representations to the above IPPC application should be made in writing to the Environment Agency at the address below, within 28 days from the date of this public notice.

Environment Agency Office, SPG—Bristol, Environment Agency, c/o Motion Media Technology Centre, Severn Bridge, Aust, Bristol BS35 4RI

Any such objections or representations will be entered into a public register unless the person making them requests in writing that they should not be so placed. If there is such a request, the register will only include a statement that there has been a request. (484)

Hills Minerals and Waste Limited

PUBLIC NOTIFICATION OF AN APPLICATION MADE UNDER REGULATION 10 OF THE POLLUTION PREVENTION AND CONTROL (ENGLAND AND WALES) REGULATIONS 2000

INTEGRATED POLLUTION PREVENTION AND CONTROL

Notice is hereby given that Hills Minerals and Waste Limited, has applied to the Environment Agency for an Integrated Pollution Prevention and Control (IPPC) permit to operate an installation involving the disposal of waste by landfill. The installation is located at Purton Landfill in the District of North Wiltshire District Council in the county of Wiltshire.

The application contains a description of any foreseeable significant effects of emissions from the installation on the environment.

Information relating to the above IPPC application for a permit to operate the Purton Landfill is held in registers at the following locations:

The Environment Agency, Isis House, Howberry Park, Crowmarsh Gifford, Wallingford OX10 8BD; North Wilts District Council, Environmental Services, Monkton Park, Chippenham, Wiltshire SN15 1ER.

Members of the public can inspect these registers, free of charge, at the above stated addresses during normal office hours. In addition, members of the public who wish to obtain a copy of the relevant information contained in the registers can do so upon the payment of a reasonable charge to cover the costs of copying.

Any objections or representations to the above IPPC application should

Any objections or representations to the above IPPC application should be made in writing to the Environment Agency at the address below, within 28 days from the date of this public notice.

The Environment Agency, SPG—Bristol, c/o Motion Media Technology Centre, Severn Bridge, Aust, Bristol BS35 4BL.

Any such objections or representations will be entered into a public register unless the person making them requests in writing that they should not be so placed. If there is such a request, the register will only include a statement that there has been a request. (486)

Jaguar Cars Ltd

THE POLLUTON PREVENTOIN AND CONTROL (ENGLAND AND WALES) REGULATIONS 2000 (AS AMENDED), SECTION 10

APPLICATION FOR PERMIT

Jaguar Cars Ltd has applied for a permit from Birmingham City Council to operate a process for the surface treatment and coating of motor vehicle bodies at Chester Road, Castle Vale, Birmingham B35 7RA. The application contains a description of any foreseeable significant effects of emissions from the installation on the environment. A copy of the application is available for public inspection, free of charge, during normal office hours, at Environmental Services Consumer Centre, 155-157 Corporation Street, Birmingham B4 6PH.

Written representations about the application may be sent to the Environmental Services Department, Environmental Protection Unit, PO Box 5248, at the above address within 28 days of 4 Setember 2003. All representations will be placed on the public register unless a representation contains a written request to the contrary. If there is such a request, the register will only include a statement that there has been a request. (506)

mfi UK Ltd.

POLLUTION, PREVENTION AND CONTROL REGULATIONS

mfi UK Ltd. has applied for a permit from the North Lincolnshire Council to operate their timber, wood combustion and wood coating processes at the mfi manufacturing unit, Skippingdale Industrial Estate, Scunthorpe, North Lincolnshire.

A copy of the application is available for public inspection, free of charge, at the Environmental Protection Unit, Church Square House, Scunthorpe. The application contains a description of the foreseeable significant effects of emissions on the environment from the installation. Written representations about the application may be sent to North Lincolnshire Council, Directorate of the Environment and Public Protection, PO Box 42, Church House Square, Scunthorpe, North Lincolnshire DN15 6QX, telephone No 01724 197619 or 297622 within 28 days of 8 October 2003. Written representations will be placed on the public register unless a written request is submitted to the Council. Where this is the case a statement will be added to the public register indicating that representations have been made but were requested not to be placed on the public register.

Synthite Ltd.

PUBLIC NOTIFICATION OF AN APPLICATION MADE UNDER REGULATION 10 OF THE POLLUTION PREVENTION AND CONTROL (ENGLAND AND WALES) REGULATIONS

INTEGRATED POLLUTION PREVENTION AND CONTROL

Notice is hereby given that Synthite Ltd. has applied to the Environment Agency for an Integrated Pollution Prevention and Control (IPPC) permit to operate an installation involving the production of inorganic salts and organic compounds containing oxygen, nitrogen and organic polymers. The installation is located at Alyn Works, Denbigh Road in the borough/district of Mold in the county of Flintshire.

The application contains a description of any foreseeable significant effects of emissions from the installation on the environment.

Information relating to the above IPPC application for a permit to operate the Mold Chemicals (Alyn Works) is held in registers at the following locations:

Environment Agency Office, Chester Road, Buckley CH7 3AJ; Flintshire County Council, County Hall, Mold, Flintshire CH7 6NB.

Members of the public can inspect these registers, free of charge, at the above stated addresses during normal office hours. In addition, members of the public who wish to obtain a copy of the relevant information contained in the registers can do so upon the payment of a

reasonable charge to cover the costs of copying.

Any objections or representations to the above IPPC application should be made in writing to the Environment Agency at the address below, within 28 days from the date of this public notice.

Environment Agency Office, SPG-Bristol, Environment Agency, c/o Motion Media Technology Centre, Severn Bridge, Aust, Bristol BS35 4BL

Any such objections or representations will be entered into a public register unless the person making them requests in writing that they should not be so placed. If there is such a request, the register will only include a statement that there has been a request. (491)

Tessenderlo Fine Chemicals

PUBLIC NOTIFICATION OF AN APPLICATION MADE UNDER REGULATION 10 OF THE POLLUTION PREVENTION AND CONTROL (ENGLAND AND WALES) REGULATIONS

INTEGRATED POLLUTION PREVENTION AND CONTROL

Notice is hereby given that Tessenderlo Fine Chemicals has applied to the Environment Agency for an Integrated Pollution Prevention and Control (IPPC) permit to operate an installation involving the production of organic chemicals containing oxygen and the burning of fuel from waste in an existing heater. The installation is located at Macclesfield Road, Leek, Staffordshire ST13 8UZ in the district/council of Staffordshire Moorlands in the county of Staffordshire.

The application contains a description of any foreseeable significant

effects of emissions from the installation on the environment. Information relating to the above IPPC application for a permit to operate the Bridge End Chemical Works Leek is held in registers at the following location:

The Environment Agency, Sentinel House, 9 Wellington Crescent, Fradley Park, Lichfield, Staffordshire WS13 8RR; Staffordshire Moorlands District Council, Integrated Pollution Prevention and Control Public Register, Moorlands House, Stockwell Street, Leek, Staffordshire ST13 6HQ.

Members of the public can inspect these registers, free of charge, at the above stated addresses during normal office hours. In addition, members of the public who wish to obtain a copy of the relevant information contained in the registers can do so upon the payment of a reasonable charge to cover the costs of copying.

Any objections or representations to the above IPPC applications should be made in writing to the Environment Agency at the address below, within 28 days from the date of this public notice.

The Environment Agency, Strategic Permitting Group, Trentside Offices, Scarrington Road, West Bridgford, Nottingham NG2 5FA.

Any such objections or representations will be entered into a public register unless the person making them requests in writing that they should not be so placed. If there is such a request, the register will only include a statement that there has been a request.

Water



Water Resources

Environment Agency

WATER RESOURCES ACT 1991

NOTICE OF APPLICATION TO VARY A LICENCE TO ABSTRACT WATER

Take notice that CenterParcs (Operating Company) Ltd, of Head Office, Kirklington Road, Eakring, near Newark, Nottinghamshire NG22 0DZ, is applying to the Environment Agency to vary Licence Serial No 3/28/70/64/G, to abstract water from the Sherwood Sandstone aquifer at National Grid Ref SK 6275 6346, at Sherwood Forest Holiday Village, Rufford, Nottinghamshire.

The variation being applied for is to extend the current expiry date of the licence from 31 October 2003. There is no increase to the current authorized licensed quantities of 1,250 cubic metres per day and 100,000 cubic metres annually. The variation is also to include "commercial use' as a purpose for the water. This is in addition to spray irrigation and maintaining water levels in lakes and artificial waterways which are currently authorized. The application is to authorize 15,000 cubic metres per year for spray irrigation, 55,000 cubic metres per year for maintaining water levels in lakes and artificial waterways, and 30,000 cubic metres per year for commercial use.

A copy of the application and any map, plans and other documents submitted with it may be inspected, free of charge, during normal business hours at Security Lodge, on the main entrance to Sherwood Forest Holiday Village, Rufford, Nottinghamshire, between 20 October 2003 and 30 November 2003.

Any person who wishes to make representations about the application should do so in writing to the Environment Agency, Trentside Offices, Scarrington Road, West Bridgford, Nottingham NG2 5FA, before the end of the said period quoting the name of the applicant.

P G Mackey, Consulting Engineer on behalf of CenterParcs (Operating Company) Ltd.

Environment Agency WATER RESOURCES ACT 1991

NOTICE OF APPLICATION TO VARY A LICENCE TO ABSTRACT WATER

Take notice that Northumbrian Water Limited (t/a Essex and Suffolk Water) of Hall Street, Chelmsford, Essex CM2 0HH, is applying to the Environment Agency to vary licence serial No 6/33/42/*G/069 which authorises the abstraction of water from the chalk aquifer at National Grid Ref TM 0448 7463 at Rickinghall, Suffolk.

The variation being applied for is to add an additional point of abstraction to the existing licence which currently authorises abstraction at rates of 95.5 cubic metres per hour, 2,273 cubic metres per day and 454,600 cubic metres per year for the purposes of public water supply. No additional quantities are being sought as part of the application.

Remove one redundant point of abstraction from the existing licence. A copy of the application and any map, plans and other documents submitted with it may be inspected, free of charge, at all reasonable hours at Diss Public Library between Wednesday 8 October 2003 and Monday 10 November 2003.

Any person who wishes to make representations about the application should do so in writing to the Environment Agency at Bromholme Lane, Brampton, Huntingdon PE28 4NE, before the end of the said period, quoting the name of the applicant.

J Devall, on behalf of Northumbrian Water Limited

8 October 2003. (500)

Environment Agency

WATER RESOURCES ACT 1991

NOTICE OF APPLICATION TO VARY A LICENCE TO ABSTRACT WATER

Take notice that G S Shropshire & Sons of Hainey Farm, Barway, Ely, Cambridgeshire CB7 5TZ, are applying to the Environment Agency to vary licence serial No 6/33/50/7/7 to abstract water from drains and dykes at Duchy Farm, New Severals Farm and Rosedene Farm at Methwold Common, Methwold and Southery parishes, Kings Lynn and West Norfolk district, Norfolk.

The variation is to increase the abstraction rates to the following: 413.5 cubic metres per hour, 7,787 cubic metres per day and 195,161 cubic metres per year with additional points of abstraction as a result of amalgamation with licence Nos 6/33/50/9/7 and 6/33/50/S/99. There is no overall increase in the quantities and rates of water to be abstracted, all for spray irrigation purposes between 1 March and 31 October each vear.

A copy of the application and any map, plans and other documents submitted may be inspected, free of charge, at all reasonable hours at Pioneer and Severals Farm, Severals Road, Feltwell, Norfolk PE33 9RU, between Wednesday 9 October 2003 and 6 November 2003

Any person who wishes to make representations about the application should do so in writing to the Environment Agency, Bromholme Lane, Brampton, Huntingdon, Cambridgeshire PE28 4NE, before the end of the said period, quoting the name of the applicant.

G Beel, on behalf of G S Shropshire & Sons

2 October 2003. (483)

Environment Agency

WATER RESOURCES ACT 1991

NOTICE OF APPLICATION TO VARY A LICENCE TO ABSTRACT WATER

Take notice tht Dr Ian Harding, of Marmont Priory Farm, March Riverside, Upwell, Wisbech, Cambridgeshire PE14 9AR is applying to the Environment Agency for a licence to abstract water from the Well Creek between National Grid Ref TF 4890 0140 and TF 4955 0150 in the parish of Upwell, Kings Lynn and West Norfolk District, Norfolk. The proposal is to abstract water at the following: 6 cubic metres per hour, 72 cubic metres per day and 7,500 cubic metres per year to fill and replenish an amenity lake. The water to be abstracted between 1 November and 31 March the following year for amenity and conservation purposes.

A copy of the application and any map, plan or other documents submitted may be inspected, free of charge, at all reasonable hours at Marmont Priory Farm, March Riverside, Upwell, Wisbech, Cambridgeshire PE14 9AR between 10 October 2003 and 7

Any person who wishes to make representations about the application should do so in writing to the Environment Agency, Bromholme Lane, Brampton, Huntingdon, Cambridgeshire PE28 4NE before the end of the said period quoting the name of the applicant.

G Beel, on behalf of Dr I Harding

2 October 2003. (482)

Environment Agency Wales

WATER RESOURCES ACT 1991, SCHEDULE 10 (AS AMENDED BY THE ENVIRONMENT ACT 1995)

NOTICE OF APPLICATION FOR CONSENT FOR THE **PURPOSE OF SECTION 88**

Notice is hereby given, in accordance with Schedule 10 of the Water Resources Act 1991, that an application has been made to the Environment Agency by Enterprise Inns Plc, for consent to discharge 4.5 cubic metres per day of Sewage and Treated Effluent to the river Clydach at National Grid Ref SN 74107 00998, from Dyffryn Arms, Bryncoch, Swansea SA10 7YE.

Any person who wishes to make representations about the application should do so in writing to: Environment Agency Wales, Glan Tawe, 154 St Helens Road, Swansea SA1 4DF, not later than 19 November 2003, quoting Ref BP0314801.

A copy of the application may be inspected, free of charge, at all reasonable hours at Environment Agency Wales, Llys Afon, Hawthorn Rise, Haverfordwest, Pembrokeshire SA61 2BQ.

G Davies. Customer Contact Officer

2 October 2003. (507)

Other Notices



ANTARCTIC ACT 1994 (SECTION 3)

ANTARCTIC REGULATIONS 1995 (SECTION 4)

NOTICE OF APPLICATION FOR A PERMIT FOR A BRITISH EXPEDITION TO ANTARCTICA

Notice is hereby given, pursuant to Regulation 4(2) of the Antarctic Regulations 1995, that Saga Shipping Company Limited has submitted an application to the Secretary of State for Foreign and Commonwealth Affairs under section 3(8) of the Antarctic Act of 1994 for the persons, or persons of a description, specified in the application to enter and remain in Antarctica on a British expedition. A copy of the application is available for inspection during normal office hours at Saga Shipping Company Limited, The Saga Building, Enbrook Park, Folkestone, Kent CT20 3SE, telephone No 01303 771955, fax No 01303 771243. Copies of this application, subject to photocopying and postage or fax charges can also be obtained by writing to the above address.

3 October 2003. (502)

A Company Law Supplement to The London Gazette detailing information notified to or by the Registrar of Companies is published weekly on microfiche. An annual subscription service is also available, and details may be obtained from the office of The London Gazette at the address given on the back page.

Corporate Insolvency



Administration

Appointment of Administrators

In the Leicester County Court

NEW IMAGE FASHIONS LIMITED

(Company No 3717537)

Nature of Business: Knitwear Trade Classification: 08.

Administrator Appointment made: 1 October 2003.

Patrick B Ellward and Dilip K Dattani (Office Holder Nos 8702 and 7915), both of Tenon Recovery, Charnwood House, Gregory Boulevard, Nottingham NG7 6NX. Joint Administrators.

Meetings of Creditors

Notice is hereby given, pursuant to section 23 of the Insolvency Act 1986, that a Meeting of the Creditors of the above-named Company will be held at TXU Offices, The Adelphi, 1-11 John Adam Street, London WC2N 6HT, on 23 October 2003, at 2.00 pm, to receive the report of the Joint Administrators, to decide whether to approve their proposals, and to decide if a Committee of Creditors should be appointed. A secured Creditor is entitled to vote only in respect of the balance (if any) of his debt after deducting the value of his security as estimated by him. Creditors who intend to vote at the Meeting should note the following, that a written statement of claim must be lodged with the Joint Administrators at TXU Germany Limited (in Administration), The Adelphi, 1-11 John Adam Street, London WC2N 6HT, marked for the attention of Elizabeth Wallen, by 12.00 noon on the business day before the Meeting which is being held on 23 October 2003, and proxies for use at the Meeting must be completed and lodged with the Administrators before the Meeting. Copies of the report may be obtained by writing to Elizabeth Wallen, at TXU Germany Limited (in Administration), The Adelphi, 1-11 John Adam Street, London WC2N 6HT. Please note that in accordance with statement of Insolvency Practice 9, the business of the Meeting of Creditors may include a Resolution specifying the terms on which the Joint Administrators are to be remunerated. The Joint Administrators' remuneration should be fixed by the Creditors or the Creditors' Committee either as a percentage of the assets realised or distributed or by reference to the time the Joint Administrators and their staff have spent dealing with this matter.

R Bailey, Joint Administrator

2 October 2003. (164)

Receivership

Appointment of Administrative Receivers

CLASSIC CHENEY PRESS LIMITED

(Reg No 04059574)

Nature of Business: High Class Printing.

Trade Classification: 10

Date of Appointment of Joint Administrative Receivers:

26 September 2003.

Name of Person Appointing the Joint Administrative Receivers: The

Royal Bank of Scotland Commercial Services Limited.

Joint Administrative Receivers: Martha H Thompson (Office Holder No 008678), of BDO Stoy Hayward, Kings Wharf, 20-30 Kings Road, Reading, Berkshire RG1 3EX, and Simon James Michaels (Office Holder No 8824/01), of BDO Stoy Hayward, 8 Baker Street, London W1U 3LL.

GLENANNE JACQUARDS LIMITED

(Reg No 2225256)

Previous Name of Company: Pluslocal Limited.

Nature of Business: Textiles

Date of Appointment of Joint Administrative Receivers:

29 September 2003.

Name of Person Appointing the Joint Administrative Receivers:

Dunellen Limited.

Date of Instrument under which Appointment: 17 June 1998.

Brief Description of Instrument: Mortgage Debenture

Joint Administrative Receivers: Garth Calow and Edward Klempka (Office Holder Nos 2 and 5791), both of PricewaterhouseCoopers LLP, Waterfront Plaza, 8 Laganbank Road, Belfast BT1 3LR.

VISIONHIRE LIMITED

(Reg No 00473581)

Nature of Business: Television and Video Rental.

Trade Classification: 22

Date of Appointment of Joint Administrative Receivers:

25 September 2003.

Name of Person Appointing the Joint Administrative Receivers: JP Morgan Chase Bank, London Branch (as successor Security Agent to WestLB AG (formerly WestDeutsche Landesbank Girozentrale)).

Joint Administrative Receivers: Anthony Victor Lomas, Julian Guy Parr and Alistair Michael Grove (Office Holder Nos 912, 995 and 958), all of PricewaterhouseCoopers LLP, Plumtree Court, London EC4A

Meetings of Creditors

COACH EUROPE PLC

COACH EUROPA LIMITED

NOTICECHART LIMITED

Notice is hereby given, pursuant to section 48 of the Insolvency Act 1986, that a Meeting of the Creditors of the above-named Companies will be held at the offices of Ernst & Young LLP, at One Colmore Row, Birmingham B3 2DB, on 22 October 2003, at 11.00 am, to receive the report of the Joint Administrative Receivers and to decide if a Committee of Creditors should be appointed. Creditors whose claims are wholly secured are not entitled to attend or to be represented at the Meeting. Creditors who intend to vote at the Meeting should note that a written statement of claim must be lodged with the Joint Administrative Receivers by 12.00 noon on the business day before the Meeting at One Colemore Row, Birmingham B3 2DB, and that proxies for use at the Meeting must be completed and lodged with the Joint Administrative Receivers before the Meeting. Copies of the report can be obtained from the undersigned at One Colemore Row, Birmingham B3 2DB.

W R Tacon, Joint Administrative Receiver

30 September 2003. (865)

Members' Voluntary Winding-up

Resolutions for Winding-up

BARON FURNISHED LETTINGS LIMITED

At an Extraordinary General Meeting of the above-named Company, duly convened, and held at 151 Deansgate, Manchester M3 3BP, on 25 September 2003, the following Special Resolution was duly passed:

"That the Company be wound up voluntarily and that Stephen L Conn of Begbies Traynor be and is hereby appointed Liquidator for the purpose of such winding-up.

H M Baron. Chairman (130)

DIVINELINE LIMITED

At an Extraordinary General Meeting of the above-named Company, duly convened, and held at Purfleet Thames Terminal, Purfleet Deep Wharf, London Road, Purfleet, Essex RM19 1PD, on 30 September 2003, the subjoined Special Resolution was duly passed:

"That the Company be wound up voluntarily, and that Martin N Widdowson, of Brebner Allen & Trapp of The Quadrangle, 180 Wardour Street, London W1F 8LB, be and he is hereby appointed Liquidator for the purposes of such winding-up.

M Gray (142)

GOVETT EUROPEAN TECHNOLOGY AND INCOME TRUST PLC

At an Extraordinary General Meeting of the above-named Company, duly convened, and held at Shackleton House, 4 Battle Bridge Lane, London SE1 2HR, on 30 September 2003, the following Special Resolution was passed:

That subject to the passing at separate class Meetings of the holders of the Preferred Income Shares of 1p each in the capital of the Company ("the Preferred Income Shares"), Ordinary Shares of 0.3846p each in the capital of the Company ("Ordinary Shares") and Zero Dividend Preference Shares of the Extraordinary Resolutions contained in the notices of those class Meetings dated 5 September 2003:

(a) the Company's Articles of Association be amended by deleting the existing Articles 4A.3.1 and replacing it with the following new article: "on a return of assets on the winding-up of the Company the surplus assets of the Company after payment of all debts and satisfaction of all liabilities of the Company shall be applied as follows:

(i) firstly, there shall be paid to holders of the Ordinary Shares an amount equal to 0.2 pence per Ordinary Share. The holders of the Ordinary Shares shall not be entitled to any further right of participation in the assets of the Company; and

(ii) secondly, there shall be paid to the holders of the Preferred Income Shares an amount equal to 3.3 pence per Preferred Income Shares. The holders of the Preferred Income Shares shall not be entitled to any further right of participation in the assets of the Company or any rights in respect of accrued but unpaid Dividends; and

(iii) thirdly, there shall be paid to the holders of the Zero Dividend Preference Shares the balance of any surplus assets of the Company available for distribution in proportion to the number of Zero Dividend Preference Shares then held by them."

(b) Govett European Technology and Income Trust PLC be wound up voluntarily and that Simon Peter Bower and Michael John Hore of 186 City Road, London EC1V 2NV be appointed Joint Liquidators with the power to act jointly and severally for the purpose of such winding-up the Company's affairs and distributing its assets and that any act required or authorised under any enactment to be done by the Liquidator may be done by one or more of the persons for the time being holding the office of Liquidator;

(c) the Joint Liquidators be authorised under the provisions of section 165 of the Insolvency Act 1986 to exercise the powers laid down in Part I of Schedule 4 of the Insolvency Act 1986 namely, to make compromises with those who may have claims against the Company and those against whom the Company may have claims;

(d) the Joint Liquidators be authorised to divide all or any part of the assets of the Company in specie as they shall think fit amongst the Members of the Company or any of them;

(e) the remuneration of the Joint Liquidators be fixed on the basis of time spent by them and Members of their staff in attending to matters arising prior to and during the winding-up of the Company and they are authorised to draw such remuneration monthly or at such longer intervals as they may determine; and

(f) the Company's books and records be held by Govett Investment Management Limited to the order of the Joint Liquidators, until the expiry of 12 months after the date of dissolution of the Company, when they may be disposed of.

Chairman

30 September 2003.

(300)

LOMBARD ODIER DARIER HENTSCH INVESTMENT SERVICES LIMITED

At an Extraordinary General Meeting of the Members of the abovenamed Company, duly convened, and held at 3 Waterhouse Square, 142 Holborn, London EC1N 2NT on 29 September 2003 the following Special Resolutions were duly passed: "That the Company be wound up voluntarily and that David S

"That the Company be wound up voluntarily and that David S Merrygold and Frederick Charles Satow of the firm of PKF, be and they are hereby appointed as Joint Liquidators of the Company for the purpose of the voluntary winding-up."

A Roberts, Director (29

PROSPER DIRECT LIMITED

At an Extraordinary General Meeting of the above-named Company, convened, and held at the offices of Geoffrey Martin & Co, St James's House, 28 Park Place, Leeds LS1 2SP, on 29 September 2003, at 12.00 noon, the following Special Resolutions were passed:

"That the Company be wound up voluntarily and that John Twizell of Geoffrey Martin & Co, St James's House, 28 Park Place, Leeds LS1 2SP, be appointed Liquidator of the Company for the purposes of the voluntary winding-up."

M Gledhill, Chairman (337)

REMY HOLDINGS LIMITED

At an Extraordinary General Meeting of the above-named Company, duly convened, and held at 2902 Enterprise Drive, Anderson, Indiana 46013, USA, on 25 September 2003, the subjoined Resolutions were passed, as a Special Resolution, as an Ordinary Resolution and as Extraordinary Resolutions respectively:

"That the Company be wound up voluntarily, and that Timothy John Edward Dolder and Nicholas Roy Hood, of Begbies Traynor, 1 & 2 Raymond Buildings, Gray's Inn, London WC1R 5NR, be and they are hereby appointed Joint Liquidators for the purposes of such winding-up, and that, in accordance with the provisions of the Company's Articles of Association, the Joint Liquidators be and they are hereby authorised to divide among the Members in specie all or any part of the assets of the Company, and that the Joint Liquidators be authorised to exercise their powers in accordance with Schedule 4, Part 1 of the Insolvency Act 1986."

C Morris, Chairman (343)

SFE INVESTMENTS LIMITED

At an Extraordinary General Meeting of the Members of the Company, duly convened, and held at Level 2, New Uberior House, 11 Earl Grey Street, Edinburgh, on 30 September 2003, at 12.30 pm, the following Resolutions were considered and passed, as a Special Resolution, as Ordinary Resolution, as an Extraordinary Resolution and as an Ordinary Resolution respectively:

Ordinary Resolution respectively: "That the Company be wound up voluntarily, and that F J Gray of Kroll Limited, Afton House, 26 West Nile Street, Glasgow, be and he is hereby appointed Liquidator of the Company for the purpose of such winding-up, and that the remuneration of the Liquidator be fixed on the basis of time and expenses properly incurred by him and his staff in attending matters arising in connection with the winding-up and that they be entitled to draw such remuneration periodically at his discretion, and that the Liquidator may divide amongst the Members of the Company in specie the whole or any part of the assets of the Company and may, for that purpose, value any assets and determine how the division shall be carried out between the Members, and that the Liquidator be authorised to destroy any of the Company's records in his possession 15 months after the date of his release."

C M Dow, Chairman (340)

SIMONS BROTHERS (LONDON) LIMITED

At an Extraordinary General Meeting of the Members of the abovenamed Company, duly convened, and held at 102-104 St James Road, Northampton NN5 5LF, on 30 September 2003, the following Special Resolution was duly passed:

"That the Company be wound up voluntarily and that Gavin Geoffrey Bates of BRI Business Recovery and Insolvency, 102-104 St James Road, Northampton NN5 5LF be and he is hereby appointed Liquidator for the purposes of such winding-up."

D Simons, Chairman (343)

THE WATERLOO ROOM AND POWER COMPANY LIMITED

At an Extraordinary General Meeting of the above-named Company, duly convened, and held at Langwith, The Drive, Ben Rhydding, Ilkley LS29 8BE, on 26 September 2003, the following Special Resolutions were duly passed:

"That the Company be wound up voluntarily, that Kenneth Frank Fortune of Horwath Clark Whitehill, Pelican House, 10 Currer Street, Bradford BD1 5BA be and he is hereby appointed Liquidator for the purposes of such winding-up, and that the Liquidator be and is hereby authorised to divide among the Members in specie all or any part of the Company's assets."

W D Green, Chairman (273)

(338)

TISI (UK) LIMITED

At an Extraordinary General Meeting of the Members of the abovenamed Company, duly convened, and held at New Garden House, 78 Hatton Garden, London EC1N 8JA, on 2 October 2003, the following Resolutions were duly passed, as a Special Resolution, as Ordinary Resolutions and as an Extraordinary Resolution respectively:

"That the Company be wound up voluntarily, that P J Long and S P Holgate of the firm of PKF, be and they are hereby appointed as Joint

Liquidators of the Company for the purpose of the voluntary windingup, that PJ Long and S P Holgate should be remunerated in the sum of £20,000 plus disbursements plus VAT (if applicable) in respect of the work to be carried out by them and their staff whilst acting as Joint Liquidators and that the Joint Liquidators may, as becomes necessary, divide among the Members any non-cash assets in specie.'

S Nishino, Director (362)

Appointment of Liquidators

Company Number: 4303199

Name of Company: BARON FURNISHED LETTINGS LIMITED.

Nature of Business: Property Investment.

Type of Liquidation: Members.

Address of Registered Office: c/o Begbies Traynor, Elliot House, 151

Deansgate, Manchester M3 3BP.

Liquidator's Name and Address: Stephen L Conn, Begbies Traynor,

Elliot House, 151 Deansgate, Manchester M3 3BP.

Office Holder Number: 1762.

Date of Appointment: 25 September 2003.

By whom Appointed: At an Extraordinary Meeting of Members held on

25 September 2003.

Company Number: 3795962

Name of Company: DIVINELINE LIMITED.

Nature of Business: Consultancy Services.

Type of Liquidation: Members.

Address of Registered Office: The Quadrangle, 180 Wardour Street,

London W1F 8LB.

Liquidator's Name and Address: Martin N Widdowson, Brebner Allen & Trapp, The Quadrangle, 180 Wardour Street, London W1F 8LB.

Office Holder Number: 8625.

Date of Appointment: 30 September 2003.

By whom Appointed: Members.

Company Number: 02459276

Name of Company: GOVETT EUROPEAN TECHNOLOGY AND INCOME TRÛST PLC.

Previous Names of Company: The First Ireland Investment Company

PLC, and Netyield Public Limited Company.

Nature of Business: Investment Trust.

Type of Liquidation: Members.

Address of Registered Office: Shackleton House, 4 Battle Bridge Lane, London SE1 2HR.

Liquidators' Names and Address: Simon Peter Bower and Michael John Hore both of RSM Robson Rhodes LLP, 186 City Road, London EC1V 2NU.

Office Holder Numbers: 8338 and 1630. Date of Appointment: 30 September 2003.

By whom Appointed: Members.

Company Number: 2640487.

Name of Company: LOMBARD ODIER DARIER HENTSCH INVESTMENT SERVICES LIMITED.

Previous Names of Company: Lombard Odier International Fixed Income Management Limited, Lombard Odier Investment Services Limited and Deviceraise Limited.

Nature of Business: Dormant. Type of Liquidation: Members.

Address of Registered Office: Pannell House, Charter Court,

Newcomen Way, Colchester, Essex CO4 9YA

Liquidators' Names and Address: David S Merrygold and Frederick Charles Satow both of PKF, Pannell House, Charter Court, Severalls

Business Park, Colchester, Essex CO4 9YA. Office Holder Numbers: 6494 and 8326 Date of Appointment: 29 September 2003.

By whom Appointed: Members.

Company Number: 03446957

Name of Company: PROSPER DIRECT LIMITED.
Previous Name of Company: Prosper Business Services Limited.
Nature of Business: Business and Management Consultancy.

Type of Liquidation: Members.

Address of Registered Office: St James's House, 28 Park Place, Leeds LS1 2SP

Liquidator's Name and Address: John Twizell, St James's House, 28 Park Place, Leeds LS1 2SP.

Office Holder Number: 0/007822/01. Date of Appointment: 29 September 2003.

By whom Appointed: Members.

Company Number: 03182526.

Name of Company: **REMY HOLDINGS LIMITED.**

Previous Name of Company: Remy UK Limited and IBIS (324)

Limited.

Nature of Business: Holding Company.

Type of Liquidation: Members.

Address of Registered Office: c/o Begbies Traynor, 1 & 2 Raymond

Buildings, Gray's Inn, London WC1R 5NR.

Liquidators' Names and Address: Timothy John Edward Dolder and Nicholas Roy Hood both of Begbies Traynor, 1 & 2 Raymond Buildings, Gray's Inn, London WC1R 5NR.

Office Holder Numbers: 9008 and 8350.

Date of Appointment: 25 September 2003.

(335)By whom Appointed: Members.

Company Number: 3080670.

Name of Company: SFE INVESTMENTS LIMITED.

Nature of Business: Holding Company.

Type of Liquidation: Members.

Address of Registered Office: Capital House, Queens Park Road,

Handbridge, Chester. Liquidator's Name and Address: F J Gray, Kroll Limited, Afton House,

26 West Nile Street, Glasgow G1 2PF.

Office Holder Number: 008905.

Date of Appointment: 30 September 2003.

By whom Appointed: Members. (341)

Company Number: 00281820.

Name of Company: SIMONS BROTHERS (LONDON) LIMITED.

Nature of Business: Wholesale of China and other Goods.

Type of Liquidation: Members.

Address of Registered Office: BRI Business Recovery and Insolvency,

102-104 St James Road, Northampton NN5 5LF. Liquidator's Name and Address: Gavin Geoffrey Bates, BRI Business Recovery and Insolvency, 102-104 St James Road, Northampton NN5 5LF.

Office Holder Number: 008983.

Date of Appointment: 30 September 2003. By whom Appointed: Members. (344)

Company Number: 02443483.

Name of Company: TISI (UK) LIMITED.

Previous Name of Company: Toyo Information Systems (U.K.)

(298)

Nature of Business: Providers of IT Support.

Type of Liquidation: Members.

Address of Registered Office: New Garden House, 78 Hatton Garden,

London EC1N 8JA.

Liquidator's Names and Address: P J Long and S P Holgate, both of PKF, New Garden House, 78 Hatton Garden, London EC1N 8JA. Office Holder Numbers: 2086 and 7991.

Date of Appointment: 2 October 2003.

By whom Appointed: Members. (303) Company Number: 133415.

Name of Company: THE WATERLOO ROOM AND POWER COMPANY LIMITED.

Nature of Business: 7020—Letting of own Property.

Type of Liquidation: Members

Address of Registered Office: Pelican House, 10 Currer Street, Bradford

BD1 5BA.

Liquidator's Name and Address: Kenneth Frank Fortune, Pelican House, 10 Currer Street, Bradford BD1 5BA.

Office Holder Number: 0/003760/01.

Date of Appointment: 26 September 2003.

By whom Appointed: Members.

Notices to Creditors

LOMBARD ODIER DARIER HENTSCH INVESTMENT SERVICES LIMITED

In accordance with Rule 4.182A of the Insolvency Rules 1986, I, David S Merrygold of PKF, Pannell House, Charter Court, Severalls Business Park, Colchester, Essex CO4 9YA, give notice that on 29 September 2003, Frederick Charles Satow and myself were appointed Joint Liquidators of Lombard Odier Darier Hentsch Investment Services Limited by Resolutions of Members.

Notice is hereby given that the Creditors of the above-named Company, which is being voluntarily wound up, are required, on or before 21 November 2003, to send in their full forenames and surnames, their addresses and descriptions, full particulars of their debts or claims, and the names and addresses of their Solicitors (if any), to the undersigned David S Merrygold of Pannell House, Charter Court, Severalls Business Park, Colchester, Essex CO4 9YA, the Joint Liquidator of the said Company, and, if so required by notice in writing from the said, are, personally or by their Solicitors, to come in and prove their debts or claims at such time and place as shall be specified in such notice, or in default thereof they will be excluded from the benefit of any distribution.

D S Merrygold, Joint Liquidator

NOTE. This notice is purely formal. All Creditors have been, or will be, paid in full.

29 September 2003. (299)

PROSPER DIRECT LIMITED

Notice is hereby given, that the Creditors of the above-named Company, which is being voluntarily wound up, are required, on or before 17 November 2003, to prove their debts by sending the undersigned John Twizell of Geoffrey Martin & Co, St James's House, 28 Park Place, Leeds LS1 2SP, the Liquidator of the Company, written statements of the amounts they claim to be due to them from the Company and, if so requested, to provide such further details or produce such documentary or other evidence as may appear to the Liquidator to be necessary. A Creditor who has not proved his debt before the declaration of any dividend is not entitled to disturb, by reason that he has not participated in it, the distribution of that dividend or any other dividend declared before his debt was proved.

J Twizell, Liquidator

Note. This notice is purely formal. All Creditors have been, or will be, paid in full.

2 October 2003. (339)

REMY HOLDINGS LIMITED

Notice is hereby given, that the Creditors of the above-named Company are required on or before 28 November 2003, to send their names and addresses, with particulars of their debts or claims to the undersigned of Begbies Traynor, 1 & 2 Raymond Buildings, Gray's Inn, London WC1R 5NR, the Joint Liquidators of the Company, and if so required by notice in writing from the said Joint Liquidators either personally or by their Solicitors, to come in and prove their debts and claims at such time and place as shall be specified in such notice and default thereof, they will be excluded from any distribution made before such debts are proven.

T J E Dolder, Joint Liquidator

Note. This notice is a formality and all Creditors are expected to have been paid in full.

1 October 2003. (336)

SFE INVESTMENTS LIMITED

I, F J Gray of Kroll Limited, Afton House, 26 West Nile Street, Glasgow G1 2PF, give notice that on 30 September 2003, I was appointed Liquidator by Resolutions of Members.

Notice is hereby given that Creditors of the above-named Company, which is being voluntarily wound up, are required, on or before 30 December 2003, to send in their full names, their addresses and descriptions, full particulars of their debts or claims and the names and addresses of their Solicitors (if any), to the undersigned F J Gray of Afton House, 26 West Nile Street, Glasgow G1 2PF, the Liquidator of the said Company, and, if so required by notice in writing from the said Liquidator, are, personally or by their Solicitors, to come in and prove their debts or claims at such time and place as shall be specified in such notice, or in default thereof they will be excluded from the benefit of any distribution.

F J Gray, Liquidator

(2.74)

NOTE. This notice is purely formal. All Creditors have been, or will be, paid in full.

1 October 2003. (342)

SIMONS BROTHERS (LONDON) LIMITED

Notice is hereby given that the Creditors of the above-named Company are required on or before 30 October 2003 to send their names and addresses with particulars of their debt to the undersigned Gavin Geoffrey Bates of BRI Business Recovery and Insolvency, 102-104 St James Road, Northampton NN5 5LF, the Liquidator of the said Company, and, if so required, by notice in writing by the said Liquidator, to prove their debts and claims at such time and place as shall be specified in such notice or, in default thereof, they will be excluded from the benefit of any distribution made before such debts are proved.

G G Bates, Liquidator

Note. This notice is purely formal and all known Creditors have been, or will be, paid in full.

30 September 2003. (345)

TISI (UK) LIMITED

In accordance with Rule 4.106 of the Insolvency Rules 1986, we, P J Long and S P Holgate of PKF, New Garden House, 78 Hatton Garden, London EC1N 8JA, DX479, Chancery Lane, give notice that on 2 October 2003 we were appointed Joint Liquidators of TISI (UK) Limited by Resolutions of its Members.

Notice is hereby given that the Creditors of the above-named Company, which is being voluntarily wound up, are required, on or before 31 November 2003 to send in their full forenames and surnames, their addresses and descriptions, full particulars of their debts or claims, and the names and addresses of their Solicitors (if any), to the undersigned P J Long of New Garden House, 78 Hatton Garden, London EC1N 8JA, DX 479, Chancery Lane, a Joint Liquidator of the said Company, and, if so required by notice in writing from the said P J Long, are, personally or by their Solicitors, to come in and prove their debts or claims at such time and place as shall be specified in such notice, or in default thereof they will be excluded from the benefit of any distribution.

P J Long, Joint Liquidator

2 October 2003. (304)

THE WATERLOO ROOM AND POWER COMPANY LIMITED

Notice is hereby given that the Creditors of the above-named Company are required on or before 3 November 2003 to send in their names and addresses, with particulars of their debts or claims, and the names and addresses of their Solicitors (if any), to the undersigned Kenneth Frank Fortune of Horwath Clark Whitehill, Pelican House, 10 Currer Street, Bradford BD1 5BA, the Liquidator of the said Company, and, if so required by notice in writing by the said Liquidator, are by their Solicitors or personally to come in and prove their said debts or claims at such time and place as shall be specified in such notice, or in default thereof they will be excluded from the benefit of any distribution made before such debts are proved.

Liquidator

Note. This notice is purely formal and all known Creditors have been, or will be, paid in full.

1 October 2003. (275)

Final Meetings

ALLIANCE TECHNICAL PRODUCTS LIMITED

Notice is hereby given, in pursuance of section 94 of the Insolvency Act 1986 that a Final Meeting of the above-named Company will be held at Langley House, Park Road, East Finchley, London N2 8EX, on 4 November 2003, at 10.00 am, for the purpose of having an account laid before the Members showing the manner in which the winding-up has been conducted and the property of the Company disposed of, and of hearing any explanation that may be given by the Liquidator, and also of determining by Extraordinary Resolution the manner in which the books, accounts and documents of the Company and of the Liquidator shall be disposed of. A Member entitled to attend and vote at the above Meeting may appoint a proxy or proxies to attend and vote instead of him. A proxy need not be a Member of the Company.

T Papanicola, Liquidator

1 October 2003. (848)

CRM IT SERVICES LIMITED

Notice is hereby given, pursuant to section 94 of the Insolvency Act 1986 that a Final Meeting of the Members of the above-named Company will be held at the offices of Johnson Tidsall, 81 Burton Road, Derby on 31 October 2003 at 10.00 am, for the purpose of having an account laid before them, and to receive the report of the Liquidator showing how the winding-up of the Company has been conducted and its property disposed of, hearing any explanation that may be given by the Liquidator and to give approval for the disposal of the Company's books and records 15 months after the date of the Meeting. Proxies to be used at this Meeting must be lodged with the Liquidator at Johnson Tidsal not later than 4.00 pm on the business day before the Meeting. A proxy need not be a Member of the Company.

B A Scott, Liquidator

26 September 2003. (266)

EUROVEST LIMITED

Notice is hereby given, pursuant to section 94 of the Insolvency Act 1986, that a General Meeting of the Members of the above-named Company will be held at Begbies Traynor, 4th Floor, Riverside House, 31 Cathedral Road, Cardiff CF11 9HB, on 19 November 2003, at 11.00 am, for the purposes of having laid before it an account showing how the winding-up has been conducted and the Company's property disposed of, and hearing any explanation that may be given by the Liquidator. A Member entitled to attend and vote at the above Meeting may appoint a proxy to attend and vote instead of him or her. A proxy need not be a Member of the Company. Proxies for use at the Meeting must be lodged at the address shown above no later than 12.00 noon on the day prior to the Meeting.

J W Davies, Joint Liquidator

2 October 2003. (315)

EUROVEST LETTINGS LIMITED

Notice is hereby given, pursuant to section 94 of the Insolvency Act 1986, that a General Meeting of the Members of the above-named Company will be held at Begbies Traynor, 4th Floor, Riverside House, 31 Cathedral Road, Cardiff CF11 9HB, on 19 November 2003, at 11.00 am, for the purposes of having laid before it an account showing how the winding-up has been conducted and the Company's property disposed of, and hearing any explanations that may be given by the Liquidator. A Member entitled to attend and vote at the above Meeting may appoint a proxy to attend and vote instead of him or her. A proxy need not be a Member of the Company. Proxies for use at the Meeting must be lodged at the address shown above no later than 12.00 noon on the day prior to the Meeting.

J W Davies, Joint Liquidator

2 October 2003 (314)

HERCULES INVESTMENTS GLOBAL

Notice is hereby given, in pursuance of section 94 of the Insolvency Act 1986, that a Final Meeting of the above-named Company will be held at Langley House, Park Road, East Finchley, London N2 8EX, on 4 November 2003, at 11.30 am, for the purpose of having an account laid before the Members showing the manner in which the winding-up has been conducted and the property of the Company disposed of, and of hearing any explanation that may be given by the Liquidator, and also of determining by Extraordinary Resolution the manner in which the books, accounts and documents of the Company and of the Liquidator shall be disposed of. A Member entitled to attend and vote at the above Meeting may appoint a proxy or proxies to attend and vote instead of him. A proxy need not be a Member of the Company.

T Papanicola, Liquidator

1 October 2003. (847)

MARUSAN EUROPE LIMITED

Notice is hereby given that, pursuant to section 94 of the Insolvency Act 1986, that a General Meeting of the above-named Company will be held at Smith & Williamson Limited, No 1 Riding House Street, London W1A 3AS, on Monday 17 November 2003, at 10.30 am, for the purpose of having an account laid before the Members showing the manner in which the Company was disposed of, and hearing any explanation that may be given by the Liquidator, and also of determining by Extraordinary Resolution the manner in which the books, accounts and documents of the Company and of the Liquidator shall be disposed of. A Member entitled to attend and vote at the above Meeting may appoint a proxy or proxies to attend and vote instead of him or her. A proxy need not be a Member of the Company. The deadline for the receipt of proxies is Friday 14 November 2003, at 12.00 noon.

I.J. Allan. Liquidator

2 October 2003. (852)

NO LEGWORK PLC

Notice is hereby given that, pursuant to section 94 of the Insolvency Act 1986, that a General Meeting of the above-named Company will be held at Old Library Chambers, 21 Chipper Lane, Salisbury, Wiltshire SPI 1BG, on 5 November 2003, at 11.00 am, for the purpose of having an account laid before the Members showing the manner in which the Company was disposed of, and hearing any explanation that may be given by the Liquidator, and also of determining by Extraordinary Resolution the manner in which the books, accounts and documents of the Company and of the Liquidator shall be disposed of. A Member entitled to attend and vote at the above Meeting may appoint a proxy or proxies to attend and vote instead of him. A proxy need not be a Member of the Company. The deadline for the receipt of proxies is 4 November 2003, at 12.00 noon.

J A Palmer. Liquidator

3 October 2003 (849)

ORION TRADE LIMITED

Notice is hereby given, pursuant to section 94 of the Insolvency Act 1986, that a Final Meeting of the Members of the above-named Company will be held at 1 Parkville House, 16 Bridge Street, Pinner, Middlesex HA5 3JD, on 12 November 2003, at 11.00 am, for the purpose of showing how the winding-up has been conducted and the property of the Company disposed of, and of hearing an explanation that may be given by the Liquidator, and also of determining the manner in which the books, accounts and documents of the Company and of the Liquidator shall be disposed of. Proxies to be used at the Meeting must be lodged with the Liquidator at Parkville House, 16 Bridge Street, Pinner, Middlesex HA5 3JD, no later than 12.00 noon on the preceding day.

I D Holland, Liquidator

1 October 2003. (313)

SARACEN VALUE TRUST PLC

Notice is hereby given that, pursuant to section 94 of the Insolvency Act 1986, the Final General Meeting of the Company will be held at Ernst & Young LLP, Becket House, I Lambeth Palace Road, London SE1 7EU, on 4 November 2003, at 10.30 am, to have an account laid before them showing how the winding-up has been conducted and the property of the Company has been disposed of and to hear any explanation that may be given by the Joint Liquidators.

M Fishman for P R Sykes, Joint Liquidator

1 October 2003. (851)

SECURITY SELECTION LIMITED

Notice is hereby given, pursuant to section 94 of the Insolvency Act 1986, that a Final Meeting of the Members of the above-named Company will be held at the offices of Benedict Mackenzie, 3-4 Mulgrave Court, Mulgrave Road, Sutton, Surrey SM2 6LF, on 14 November 2003, at 10.30 am, for the purpose of receiving an account of the Liquidator's acts and dealings and of the conduct of the winding-up. A Member entitled to attend and vote at the above Meeting is entitled to appoint a proxy to attend and vote instead of him. A proxy need not be a Member. Proxies to be used at the Meeting must be lodged at the registered office of the Company at the above address no later than 12.00 noon on 13 November 2003.

A P M Benedict, Liquidator

1 October 2003. (850)

Creditors' Voluntary Winding-up Resolutions for Winding-up

A.1. SPRING COMPANY LIMITED

At an Extraordinary General Meeting of the above-named Company, duly convened, and held at Insol House, 39 Station Road, Lutterworth, Leicestershire LE17 4AP, on 30 September 2003, the subjoined Extraordinary Resolution was duly passed:

"That it has been proved to the satisfaction of this Meeting that the Company cannot, by reason of its liabilities, continue its business, and that it is advisable to wind up the same, and accordingly that the Company be wound up voluntarily, and that Richard Frank Simms and Alan Roy Limb, of Insol House, 39 Station Road, Lutterworth, Leicestershire LE17 4AP, be and are hereby appointed Joint Liquidators for the purposes of such winding-up."

R Jones, Chairman (349)

COUNTY HERITAGE DEVELOPMENTS LIMITED

At an Extraordinary General Meeting of the above-named Company, duly convened, and held at The Spa Hotel, Mount Ephraim, Tunbridge Wells, Kent TN4 8XJ, on Thursday 2 October 2003, the following Resolutions were duly passed as an Extraordinary Resolution and as an Ordinary Resolution respectively:

"That it has been proved to the satisfaction of this Meeting that the Company cannot, by reason of its liabilities, continue its business, and that it is advisable to wind up the same, and accordingly that the Company be wound up voluntarily, and that Mark Newman, of Smith & Williamson Limited, The Meeting House, Little Mount Sion, Tunbridge Wells, Kent TN1 1YS, be and he is hereby appointed Liquidator for the purposes of such winding-up."

J W Mazierski, Chairman (366)

COURTACCRUE LIMITED

At an Extraordinary General Meeting of the above-named Company, duly convened, and held on 1 October 2003, at 11.30 am, the following Extraordinary Resolution was duly passed:

"That it has been proved to the satisfaction of this Meeting that the Company cannot, by reason of its liabilities, continue its business, and that it is advisable to wind up the same, and accordingly that the Company be wound up voluntarily, and that G E Blackburn and R Sadler, of Begbies Traynor, 30 Park Cross Street, Leeds LS1 2QH, be and are hereby appointed Joint Liquidators for the purposes of such winding-up."

D Cumberworth, Director (360)

CRIME BARRIERS LIMITED

At an Extraordinary General Meeting of the above-named Company, duly convened, and held on 25 June 2003, at 2.15 pm, the following Extraordinary Resolution was duly passed:

Extraordinary Resolution was duly passed: "That it has proved to the satisfaction of this Meeting that the Company cannot, by reason of its liabilities, continue its business, and that it is advisable to wind up the same, and accordingly that the Company be wound up voluntarily, and that Stephen Allen Clark, of Ratcliffe & Co, 57 Victoria Square, Bolton BL1 1LA, be and he is hereby appointed Liquidator for the purposes of such winding-up."

P Stillwell (364)

DEVELOPING INTERIORS LIMITED

At an Extraordinary General Meeting of the above-named Company, duly convened, and held on 1 October 2003, at 10.00 am, the following Extraordinary Resolution was duly passed:

"That it has been proved to the satisfaction of this Meeting that the Company cannot, by reason of its liabilities, continue its business, and that it is advisable to wind up the same, and accordingly that the Company be wound up voluntarily, and that G E Blackburn and R Sadler, of Begbies Traynor, 30 Park Cross Street, Leeds LS1 2QH, be and are hereby appointed Joint Liquidators for the purposes of such winding-up."

Director (362)

FLYPARK (NORTHERN) LIMITED

At an Extraordinary General Meeting of the above-named Company, duly convened, and held on 29 September 2003, at 11.00 am, the following Extraordinary Resolution was duly passed:

"That it has been proved to the satisfaction of this Meeting that the Company cannot, by reason of its liabilities, continue its business, and that it is advisable to wind up the same, and accordingly that the Company be wound up voluntarily, and that T C E Harrison, of Tom Harrison Insolvency Services, Concourse House, 432 Dewsbury Road, Leeds LS11 7DF, be and he is hereby appointed Liquidator for the purposes of such winding-up."

$$D J Cook$$
 (134)

G.H. HARRIS LIMITED

(t/a Unland (UK))

At an Extraordinary General Meeting of the Members of the abovenamed Company, duly convened, and held at Great Central House, Great Central Avenue, South Ruislip, Middlesex HA4 6TS, on 30 September 2003, the following Extraordinary Resolution was duly passed:

⁶That it has been proved to the satisfaction of the Meeting that the Company cannot, by reason of its liabilities, continue in business, and that it is advisable to wind up the same, and accordingly that the Company be wound up voluntarily, and that Solomon Cohen, be and is hereby appointed Liquidator."

At a subsequent Meeting of the Creditors of the Company held at Great Central House, Great Central Avenue, South Ruislip, Middlesex HA4 6TS, on 30 September 2003, the appointment of the said Solomon Cohen, of Great Central House, Great Central Avenue, South Ruislip, Middlesex HA4 6TS, as Liquidator was confirmed for the purposes of winding-up the Company.

R D Crampton, Chairman (836)

HOME FARM DELIVERIES LIMITED

At an Extraordinary General Meeting of the Members of the abovenamed Company, duly convened, and held at 454 Chester Road, Old Trafford, Manchester M16 9HD, on 2 October 2003, the following Resolutions were duly passed as an Extraordinary Resolution and as an Ordinary Resolution respectively:

"That it has been proved to the satisfaction of this Meeting that the Company cannot, by reason of its liabilities, continue its business, and that it is advisable to wind up the same, and accordingly that the Company be wound up voluntarily, and that Beverley Ellice Budsworth, be and she is hereby appointed Liquidator for the purposes of such winding-up."

M Shaw, Chairman (140)

INDUSTRIAL SUPPLIES (ST. ALBANS) LTD

At an Extraordinary General Meeting of the above-named Company, duly convened, and held at Holiday Inn Express Eastlake Park, Tongwell Street, Fox Milne, Milton Keynes MK15 0YA, on 29 September 2003, the subjoined Extraordinary Resolution was duly passed:

'That it has been proved to the satisfaction of this Meeting that the Company cannot, by reason of its liabilities, continue its business, and that it is advisable to wind up the same, and accordingly that the Company be wound up voluntarily, and that Mark Levy, of Berley, 76 New Cavendish Street, London W1G 9TB, be and is hereby appointed

Liquidator for the purpose of such winding-up."
At a subsequent Meeting of Creditors held on the same day, the Members nominee was confirmed as Liquidator.

J E Johnson. Director (833)

LEE & POPE LIMITED

At an Extraordinary General Meeting of the above-named Company, convened, and held at Mazars House, Gelderd Road, Gildersome, Leeds LS27 7JN, on 29 September 2003, at 10.00 am, the following Resolutions were duly passed as an Extraordinary Resolution and as an Ordinary Resolution respectively:

"That it has been proved to the satisfaction of the Meeting that the Company cannot, by reason of its liabilities, continue its business, and that the Company be wound up voluntarily, and that Paul Charlton and Tim Askham, of Mazars, Mazars House, Gelderd Road, Gildersome, Leeds LS27 7JN, be appointed as Liquidators of the Company for the purposes of the voluntary winding-up.

D Richards, Chairman (356)

LIFELINE DRIVERS LIMITED

At an Extraordinary General Meeting of the above-named Company, duly convened, and held at 109 Swan Street, Sileby, Leicestershire LE12 7NN, on 3 October 2003, the subjoined Extraordinary Resolution was duly passed:

That it has been proved to the satisfaction of this Meeting that the Company cannot, by reason of its liabilities, continue its business, and that it is advisable to wind up the same, and accordingly that the Company be wound up voluntarily, and that Paul Anthony Saxton, of Elwell Watchorn & Saxton, 109 Swan Street, Sileby, Leicestershire LE12 7NN, be and is hereby appointed Liquidator for the purposes of such winding-up.'

E M Hurlock (346)

MAINSTREAM SECURITY SERVICES LIMITED

At an Extraordinary General Meeting of the Members of the abovenamed Company, duly convened, and held at Milner Boardman & Partners, Century House, Ashley Road, Hale, Cheshire WA15 9TG, on 3 October 2003, the following Resolutions were duly passed as an Extraordinary Resolution and as an Ordinary Resolution respectively: "That it has been proved to the satisfaction of this Meeting that the Company cannot, by reason of its liabilities, continue its business, and that it is advisable to wind up the same, and accordingly that the Company be wound up voluntarily, and that Colin Burke, of Milner Boardman & Partners, Century House, Ashley Road, Hale, Cheshire WA15 9TG, be and is hereby appointed Liquidator for the purposes of such winding-up.

P Wormald, Director (368)

MOMENTOUS DESIGNS LIMITED

(t/a Bilda Office Furniture)

At an Extraordinary General Meeting of the Members of the abovenamed Company, duly convened, and held at 19-33 South Promenade, St Annes on Sea, Lancashire FY8 1LX, on 26 September 2003, the following Resolutions were duly passed as an Extraordinary Resolution and as an Ordinary Resolution respectively:

"That it has been proved to the satisfaction of this Meeting that the Company cannot, by reason of its liabilities, continue its business, and that it is advisable to wind up the same, and accordingly that the Company be wound up voluntarily, and that Peter O'Hara and Simon Nicholas Hay Weir, of O'Hara & Co, Wesley House, Huddersfield Road, Birstall, Batley WF17 9EJ, be and are hereby appointed Liquidators for the purposes of such winding-up."

W K Beach

MY TRADING CO UK LIMITED

At an Extraordinary General Meeting of the above-named Company, duly convened, and held at the offices of Ratcliffe & Co, Unit 6, Lockside Office Park, Lockside Road, Preston PR2 2YS, on 24 September 2003, the following Extraordinary Resolution was duly passed:

"That it has proved to the satisfaction of this Meeting that the Company cannot, by reason of its liabilities, continue its business, and that it is advisable to wind up the same, and accordingly that the Company be wound up voluntarily, and that Gerard Nicholas Ratcliffe, of Ratcliffe & Co, Unit 6, Lockside Office Park, Lockside Road, Preston PR2 2YS, be and he is hereby appointed Liquidator for the purposes of such winding-up.

M Mohmed (138)

NAKED PHONES LIMITED

At an Extraordinary General Meeting of the above-named Company, duly convened, and held at the offices of Ratcliffe & Co, Rotterdam House, 116 Quayside, Newcastle upon Tyne NE1 3DY, on 19 September 2003, the following Extraordinary Resolution was duly passed:

That it has proved to the satisfaction of this Meeting that the Company cannot, by reason of its liabilities, continue its business, and that it is advisable to wind up the same, and accordingly that the Company be wound up voluntarily, and that Gerard Nicholas Ratcliffe, of Ratcliffe & Co, Unit 6, Lockside Office Park, Lockside Road, Preston PR2 2YS, be and he is hereby appointed Liquidator for the purposes of such winding-up.

D Brown (136)

NEWMAN TYRE SERVICES LIMITED

(t/a Newman Bandag)

At an Extraordinary General Meeting of the Members of the abovenamed Company, duly convened, and held at PKF, Sovereign House, Queen Street, Manchester M2 5HR, on 2 October 2003, the following Resolutions were duly passed as an Extraordinary Resolution and as an Ordinary Resolution respectively:

"That it has been proved to the satisfaction of this Meeting that the Company cannot, by reason of its liabilities, continue its business, and that it is advisable to wind up the same, and accordingly that the Company be wound up voluntarily, and that Kerry Bailey and Jonathan D Newell, of PKF Sovereign House, Queen Street, Manchester M2 5HR, be and they are hereby appointed Joint Liquidators for the purposes of such winding-up, and that they are empowered to act jointly and severally in all matters.

S Mangham, Director (307)

NORTHERN DRUMS LIMITED

At an Extraordinary General Meeting of the Members of the above-named Company, duly convened, and held at O'Hara & Co, Wesley House, Huddersfield Road, Birstall, Batley WF179EJ, on 29 September 2003, the following Resolutions were duly passed as an Extraordinary Resolution and as an Ordinary Resolution respectively:

That it has been proved to the satisfaction of this Meeting that the Company cannot, by reason of its liabilities, continue its business, and that it is advisable to wind up the same, and accordingly that the Company be wound up voluntarily, and that Peter O'Hara, of O'Hara & Co, Wesley House, Huddersfield Road, Birstall, Batley WF17 9EJ, be and he is hereby appointed Liquidator for the purposes of such winding-up.

P V O'Hara (352)

PACE HOLDINGS LIMITED

At an Extraordinary General Meeting of the Members of the abovenamed Company, duly convened, and held at Davlin House, 36 St George Street, Mayfair, London W1, on 24 September 2003, the following Resolutions were duly passed as an Extraordinary Resolution and as an Ordinary Resolution respectively:

That it has been proved to the satisfaction of this Meeting that the Company cannot, by reason of its liabilities, continue its business, and that it is advisable to wind up the same, and accordingly that the Company be wound up voluntarily, and that Kirankumar Mistry and John Phillip Walter Harlow, of HKM Harlow Khandhia Mistry, The Old Mill, 9 Soar Lane, Leicester LE3 5DE, be and are hereby appointed Joint Liquidators for the purposes of such a winding-up.'

C Tibbles, Director (354)

PRIZEMART LIMITED

At an Extraordinary General Meeting of the Members of the abovenamed Company, duly convened, and held at 60-62 Old London Road, Kingston upon Thames, Surrey KT2 6QZ, on 2 October 2003, the following Resolutions were duly passed as an Extraordinary Resolution and as an Ordinary Resolution respectively:

"That it has been proved to the satisfaction of this Meeting that the Company cannot, by reason of its liabilities, continue its business, and that it is advisable to wind up the same, and accordingly that the Company be wound up voluntarily, and that Andrew John Whelan, of Marks Bloom, 60-62 Old London Road, Kingston upon Thames, Surrey KT2 6QZ, be and he is hereby appointed Liquidator for the purposes of such winding-up."

M Dimarco, Director (838)

SPEEDPRINT MACMEDIA LIMITED

At an Extraordinary General Meeting of the Members of the abovenamed Company, duly convened, and held at 47-49 Green Lane, Northwood, Middlesex HA6 3AE, on 30 September 2003, at 2.00 pm, the following Extraordinary Resolution was duly passed:

"That it has been proved to the satisfaction of this Meeting that the Company cannot, by reason of its liabilities, continue its business, and that it is advisable to wind up the same, and accordingly that the Company be wound up voluntarily, and that Ashok K Bhardwaj, of 47-49 Green Lane, Northwood, Middlesex HA6 3AE, be and is hereby nominated Liquidator for the purpose of the winding-up."

V Hovsepian, Director (270)

T K CONTRACTORS (UK) LIMITED

At an Extraordinary General Meeting of the above-named Company, duly convened, and held at 2 Axon, Commerce Road, Lynchwood, Peterborough PE2 6LR, on 30 September 2003, the subjoined Extraordinary Resolution was duly passed:

"That it has been proved to the satisfaction of this Meeting that the Company cannot, by reason of its liabilities, continue its business, and that it is advisable to wind up the same, and accordingly that the Company be wound up voluntarily, and that Richard John Elwell and Graham Stuart Wolloff, of Elwell Watchorn & Saxton, 2 Axon, Commerce Road, Lynchwood, Peterborough PE2 6LR, be and are hereby appointed Joint Liquidators for the purposes of such winding-up."

G Kirk (128)

TERRA VERDE (SCOOTERS & MOTORCYCLES) LIMITED

At an Extraordinary General Meeting of the above-named Company, duly convened, and held at Barringtons (Newcastle) Limited, Richmond House, 570-572 Etruria Road, Basford, Newcastle Under Lyme, Staffordshire ST5 0SU, on 30 September 2003, at 10.30 am, the following Resolutions were duly passed as an Extraordinary Resolution and as an Ordinary Resolution respectively:

"That it has been proved to the satisfaction of the Company that it cannot, by reason of its liabilities, continue its business, and that it is desirable that the Company should be wound up and that accordingly the Company be wound up voluntarily, and that Philip Barrington Wood, of Barringtons (Newcastle) Limited, Richmond House, 570-572 Etruria Road, Basford, Newcastle Under Lyme, Staffordshire ST5 0SU, be and is hereby appointed the Liquidator of the Company for the purposes of such winding-up."

S T Dufton (831)

THE TOTAL SOLUTION (DESIGN & BUILD) LIMITED

At an Extraordinary General Meeting of the above-named Company, duly convened, and held at 8-10 Eastern Road, Romford, Essex RM1 3HJ, on 29 September 2003, the subjoined Extraordinary Resolution was duly passed:

"That it has been proved to the satisfaction of this Meeting that the Company cannot, by reason of its liabilities, continue its business, and that it is advisable to wind up the same, and accordingly that the Company be wound up voluntarily, and that K B Stout be and is hereby appointed Liquidator for the purposes of such winding-up."

M Oswick (132)

TRAM GROUP LIMITED

At an Extraordinary General Meeting of the above-named Company, duly convened, and held at Leonard Curtis & Co, One Great Cumberland Place, Marble Arch, London W1H 7LW, on 1 October 2003, the following Extraordinary Resolution was passed:

"That it has been proved to the satisfaction of the Meeting that this Company cannot, by reason of its liabilities, continue its business, and that it is advisable to wind up the same, and accordingly that the Company be wound up voluntarily, and that N A Bennett, of Leonard Curtis & Co, One Great Cumberland Place, Marble Arch, London W1H 7LW, be and is hereby appointed the Liquidator of the Company for the purposes of such winding-up."

H A Bowry, Director (370)

WILLIAMS INDEPENDENT FINANCIAL SERVICES LIMITED

At an Extraordinary General Meeting of the above-named Company, duly convened, and held at Garrick House, 76-80 High Street, Old Fletton, Peterborough PE2 8ST, on 26 September 2003, the subjoined Extraordinary Resolution was duly passed:

"That it has been proved to the satisfaction of this Meeting that the Company cannot, by reason of its liabilities, continue its business, and that it is advisable to wind up the same, and accordingly that the Company be wound up voluntarily, and that Adrian David Allen, of Baker Tilly, Garrick House, 76-80 High Street, Old Fletton, Peterborough PE2 8ST, is hereby appointed Liquidator for the purposes of such winding-up."

A G Petch, Chairman (305)

Meeting of Creditors

1-2-1 EURO TECHNOLOGY LIMITED

Notice is hereby given, pursuant to section 98 of the Insolvency Act 1986, that a Meeting of the Creditors of the above-named Company will be held at Hurst Morrison Thomson, 5 Fairmile, Henley on Thames, Oxfordshire RG9 2JR, on 15 October 2003, at 3.30 pm, for the purposes mentioned in sections 100 and 101 of the said Act. A list of the names and addresses of the Creditors of the above-named Company may be inspected at the offices of Hurst Morrison Thomson, 5 Fairmile, Henley on Thames, Oxfordshire RG9 2JR, between the hours of 10.00 am and 4.00 pm on 13 October 2003 and 14 October 2003. For the purposes of voting a statement of claim and any proxy intended for use at the Meetings must be lodged with the Company at its registered office, Hurst Morrison Thomson, 5 Fairmile, Henley on Thames, Oxfordshire RG9 2JR, not later than 12.00 noon on 14 October 2003.

J L Kemp, Director

2 October 2003. (155)

A2000 DISTRIBUTION LIMITED

Notice is hereby given, pursuant to section 98 of the Insolvency Act 1986, that a Meeting of the Creditors of the above-named Company will be held at Hurst Morrison Thomson, 5 Fairmile, Henley on Thames, Oxfordshire RG9 2JR, on 15 October 2003, at 2.30 pm, for the purposes mentioned in sections 100 and 101 of the said Act. A list of the names and addresses of the Creditors of the above-named Company may be inspected at the offices of Hurst Morrison Thomson, 5 Fairmile, Henley on Thames, Oxfordshire RG9 2JR, between the hours of 10.00 am and 4.00 pm on 13 October 2003 and 14 October 2003. For the purposes of voting a statement of claim and any proxy intended for use at the Meetings must be lodged with the Company at its registered office, Hurst Morrison Thomson, 5 Fairmile, Henley on Thames, Oxfordshire RG9 2JR, not later than 12.00 noon on 14 October 2003.

J L Kemp, Director

2 October 2003. (156)

AIRLINE LIMITED

The Holiday Store; Respect Holidays; Maclaine Holidays and The Independent Holiday Co.)

Notice is hereby given, pursuant to section 98 of the Insolvency Act 1986, that a Meeting of Creditors of the above-named Company will be held at Leonard Curtis & Co, One Great Cumberland Place, Marble Arch, London W1H 7LW, on 15 October 2003, at 12.00 noon, for the purposes mentioned in section 98 et seq. Notice is also given that, for the purpose of voting, secured Creditors must (unless they surrender their security) lodge at the registered office of the Company at Leonard Curtis & Co, One Great Cumberland Place, Marble Arch, London W1H 7LW, before the Meeting a statement giving particulars of their security, the date when it was given and the value at which it is assessed. Proxies to be used at the Meeting must be lodged at the registered office of the Company, not later than 12.00 noon on 14 October 2003, together with an up to date statement of account to enable Creditors to vote. The Resolutions to be taken at the Meeting may include a Resolution specifying the basis upon which the Liquidator is to be remunerated and the Meeting may receive information about, or be called upon to approve, the costs of preparing the statement of affairs and convening the Meeting. A list of names and addresses of the above Company's Creditors can be inspected at the offices of Leonard Curtis & Co, One Great Cumberland Place, Marble Arch, London W1H 7LW, between the hours of 10.00 am and 4.00 pm on the two business days preceding the Meeting of Creditors.

N Wynn, Director 29 September 2003.

(166)

ASEGAAL CONSULTANTS LIMITED BAYSLEY LIMITED KOSI CONSULTANTS LIMITED LUNDIN SPECIALISTS LIMITED NOORE LIMITED REMBRO LIMITED RAVEN RANCH LIMITED WILDCOAST LIMITED WINTERTON LIMITED

Notice is hereby given, pursuant to section 98 of the Insolvency Act 1986, that a Meeting of Creditors of the above-named Company will be Hammersmith, London W6 7AN, on 14 October 2003, at 3.00 pm, for the purposes mentioned in sections 99, 100 and 101 of the Insolvency Act 1986. A form of proxy must be duly completed and lodged together with a written statement of claim at HKM Harlow Khandhia Mistry, The Old Mill, 9 Soar Lane, Leicester LE3 5DE, not later than 12.00 noon on the preceding day of the Meeting if you wish to vote at the Meeting. Notice is also given that secured Creditors (unless they surrender their security) must give particulars of their security, the date when it was given and its value if they wish to vote at the Meeting. Creditors requiring further information may apply to HKM Harlow Khandhia Mistry, The Old Mill, 9 Soar Lane, Leicester LE3 5DE. By Order of the Board.

Safe Solutions Management Services Limited, Director 2 October 2003. (161)

BRM DIRECT LTD

Notice is hereby given, pursuant to section 98 of the Insolvency Act 1986, that a Meeting of the Creditors of the above-named Company will be held at Begbies Traynor, Elliot House, 151 Deansgate, Manchester M3 3BP, on 17 October 2003, at 11.00 am, for the purposes provided for in sections 100 and 101 of the said Act. Resolutions to be taken at the aforementioned Meeting may include a Resolution specifying the terms on which the Liquidator is to be remunerated and Resolutions in respect of the payment of other costs and expenses, including the basis on which thse are charged or reimbursed. The Meeting may also receive information about or be called upon to approve the costs of preparing the statement of affairs and convening the Meeting. Pursuant to section 98(2) of the Act, lists of the names and addresses of the Company's Creditors will be available for inspection, free of charge, at Begbies Traynor, Elliot House, 151 Deansgate, Manchester M3 3BP, on the two business days before the day of the Meeting.

Director

2 October 2003. (869)

BELL SCAFFOLDING LIMITED

Notice is hereby given, pursuant to section 98 of the Insolvency Act 1986, that a Meeting of Creditors of the above-named Company will be held at Bartlett House, 9-12 Basinghall Street, London EC2V 5NS, on Tuesday 21 October 2003, at 3.45 pm, for the purposes mentioned in sections 99 to 101 of the said Act. A list of the names and addresses of the Company's Creditors will be available for inspection, free of charge, at the offices of Smith & Williamson Limited, Prospect House, 2 Athenaeum Road, London N20 9YU, between 10.00 am and 4.00 pm on the two business days prior to the Meeting of Creditors. Creditors wishing to vote at the Meeting must lodge a full statement of account and (unless attending in person) a proxy at the offices of Smith & Williamson Limited, Prospect House, 2 Athenaeum Road, London N20 9YU, no later than 12.00 noon on the business day prior to the Meeting of Creditors. Secured Creditors must, unless they surrender their security, give particulars of their security and its assessed value if they wish to vote at the Meeting. It should be noted that a Resolution specifying the terms on which the Liquidator is to be remunerated may be passed at the above Meeting.

By Order of the Board.

K Bell, Director

24 September 2003. (162)

BELL SCAFFOLDING (UK) LIMITED

Notice is hereby given, pursuant to section 98 of the Insolvency Act 1986, that a Meeting of Creditors of the above-named Company will be held at Bartlett House, 9-12 Basinghall Street, London EC2V 5NS, on Monday 20 October 2003, at 3.30 pm, for the purposes mentioned in sections 99 to 101 of the said Act. A list of the names and addresses of the Company's Creditors will be available for inspection, free of charge, at the offices of Smith & Williamson Limited, Prospect House, 2 Athenaeum Road, London N20 9YU, between 10.00 am and 4.00 pm on the two business days prior to the Meeting of Creditors. Creditors wishing to vote at the Meeting must lodge a full statement of account and (unless attending in person) a proxy at the offices of Smith & Williamson Limited, Prospect House, 2 Athenaeum Road, London N20 $\,$ 9YU, no later than 12.00 noon on the business day prior to the Meeting of Creditors. Secured Creditors must, unless they surrender their security, give particulars of their security and its assessed value if they wish to vote at the Meeting. It should be noted that a Resolution specifying the terms on which the Liquidator is to be remunerated may be passed at the above Meeting.

By Order of the Board.

K Bell. Director

24 September 2003.

BIRCHLEAF ENGINEERING LIMITED

Notice is hereby given, pursuant to section 98 of the Insolvency Act 1986, that a Meeting of the Creditors of the above-named Company will be held at Pannell House, 159 Charles Street, Leicester LE1 1LD, on 14 October 2003, at 10.30 am, for the purposes mentioned in sections 99 to 101 of the said Act. Resolutions to be considered at the Meeting may include a Resolution specifying the terms on which the Liquidator is to be remunerated. The Meeting may receive information about, or be called upon to approve, the costs of preparing the statement of affairs and convening the Meeting. Creditors wishing to vote at the Meeting must lodge their proxy, together with a full statement of account at the registered office Pannell House, 159 Charles Street, Leicester LE1 1LD, not later than 12.00 noon on 13 October 2003. For the purposes of voting, a secured Creditor is required (unless he surrenders his security) to lodge at Pannell House, 159 Charles Street, Leicester LE1 1LD, before the Meeting, a statement giving particulars of his security, the date when it was given and the value at which it is assessed. Notice is further given that a list of the names and addresses of the Company's Creditors may be inspected, free of charge, at Pannell House, 159 Charles Street, Leicester LE1 1LD, between 10.00 am and 4.00 pm on the two business days preceding the date of the Meeting stated above. By Order of the Board.

P Gailey, Director

(159)

(153)

BUTTERWORTH PRINT LTD

Notice is hereby given, pursuant to section 98 of the Insolvency Act 1986, that a Meeting of the Creditors of the above-named Company will be held at Begbies Traynor, Elliot House, 151 Deansgate, Manchester M3 3BP, on 16 October 2003, at 12.00 noon, for the purposes provided for in sections 100 and 101 of the said Act. Resolutions to be taken at the aforementioned Meeting may include a Resolution specifying the terms on which the Liquidator is to be remunerated and Resolutions in respect of the payment of other costs and expenses, including the basis on which these are charged or reimbursed. The Meeting may also receive information about or be called upon to approve the costs of preparing the statement of affairs and convening the Meeting. Pursuant to section 98(2) of the Act, lists of the names and addresses of the Company's Creditors will be available for inspection, free of charge, at Begbies Traynor, Elliot House, 151 Deansgate, Manchester, on the two business days before the day of the Meeting.

By Order of the Board. R Butterworth. Director

30 September 2003.

(151)

CAMBRIAN MILL CORPORATION LIMITED

(Formerly trading as The Cambrian Woollen Mill Heritage Centre Limited (Date of Change of Name: 24 July 2002))

Notice is hereby given, pursuant to section 98 of the Insolvency Act 1986, that a Meeting of Creditors of the above-named Company will be held at The Metrolpole Hotel, Temple Street, Llandrindod Wells, Powys, on Monday 20 October 2003, at 11.00 am, for the purposes provided for in sections 99 to 101 of the said Act. Proxies to be used at the Meeting must be lodged at the registered office of the Company at White Lodge, 50 Ledbury Road, Hereford HR1 2SY, not later than 4.00 pm on Friday 17 October 2003. In accordance with the provisions of section 98(2)(a), Elizabeth Mary Grove of E Mary Grove & Co, White Lodge, 50 Ledbury Road, Hereford, being a person qualified to act as an Insolvency Practitioner in relation to the Company will, during the period before the day of the Meeting, furnish Creditors, free of charge, with such information concerning the Company's affairs as they may reasonably require. The Resolutions to be taken at the Meeting may include a Resolution specifying the terms on which the Liquidator is to be remunerated. The Meeting may receive information about, or be called upon to approve, the costs of preparing the statement of affairs and convening the Meeting.

M K Nixon, Director

2 October 2003. (108)

CHELSEA PRINT LIMITED

(t/a Prontaprint Chelsea)

Notice is hereby given, pursuant to section 98 of the Insolvency Act 1986, that a Meeting of the Creditors of the above-named Company will be held at The Mother's Union, Mary Sumner House, 24 Tufton Street, London SW1P 3RB, on Friday 17 October 2003, at 11.30 am, for the purposes provided for in sections 99, 100 and 101 of the said Act. For the purposes of voting, proof of debt and proxy forms intended to be used at the Meeting must be lodged at the registered office of the Company, now situated at the offices of Benedict Mackenzie, 5-6 The Courtyard, East Park, Crawley, West Sussex RH10 6AG, not later than 12.00 noon on the business day before. Notice is also hereby given, pursuant to section 98(2) of the Insolvency Act 1986, that Graham P Petersen and Julie P Vahey, of Benedict Mackenzie, 5-6 The Courtyard, East Park, Crawley, West Sussex RH10 6AG, are qualified to act as Insolvency Practitioners in relation to the above Company and will, during the period before the day of the Meeting, furnish Creditors with such information concerning the Company's affairs as they may reasonably require. Resolutions to be taken at the aforementioned Meeting may include a Resolution specifying the terms on which the Joint Liquidators are to be remunerated. The Meeting may also receive information about, or be called upon to approve, the costs of preparing the statement of affairs and convening the Meeting.

D Marshall, Director

2 October 2003. (840)

CIPHREX (UK) LIMITED

Notice is hereby given, pursuant to section 98 of the Insolvency Act 1986, that a Meeting of the Creditors of the above-named Company will be held at Poppleton & Appleby, Brampton House Mews, 10 Queen Street, Newcastle under Lyme, Staffordshire ST5 1ED, on 14 October 2003, at 3.00 pm, for the purposes provided for in sections 99, 100 and 101 of the said Act. Creditors should forward a statement of their claim by 12.00 noon on 13 October 2003, to R M Young and I M Rose, Poppleton & Appleby, Brampton House Mews, 10 Queen Street, Newcastle under Lyme, Staffordshire ST5 1ED, who will, free of charge, supply to those Creditors whose claims have been lodged in writing by the prescribed time on that day such information concerning the Company's affairs as they may reasonably require.

P L Smith, Director

30 September 2003. (310)

COMPUTER ADD-ONS LIMITED

Notice is hereby given, pursuant to section 98 of the Insolvency Act 1986, that a Meeting of Creditors of the above-named Company will be held at 105-111 Euston Street, London NW1 2EW, on 14 October 2003, at 2.30 pm, for the purposes mentioned in sections 100 and 101 of the said Act. A list of the names and addresses of the Company's Creditors will be available for inspection, free of charge, at 105-111 Euston Street, London NW1 2EW, on the two business days falling next before the day on which the Meeting of Creditors will be held.

Z Ramji, Chairman

15 September 2003. (842)

COUNTRY HOME FOODS LIMITED

Notice is hereby given, pursuant to section 98 of the Insolvency Act 1986, that a Meeting of Creditors of the above-named Company, that traded as Phipps Bakery, will be held at the offices of 3iP Limited, at Unit 1, The Old Brushworks, 56 Pickwick Road, Corsham, Wiltshire SN13 9BX, on Tuesday 21 October 2003, at 11.00 am. Under sections 99 to 101 the purposes of the Meeting are to receive a statement of affairs and a report on the Company from a Director and if the Creditors wish to do so to nominate a Liquidator and appoint a Liquidation Committee. The Resolutions at the Meeting may include a Resolution specifying the terms on which the Liquidator is to be remunerated and the Meeting may receive information about or be called upon to approve the costs of preparing the statement of affairs and convening the Meeting of Creditors. Creditors wishing to vote at the Meeting must lodge their proxy, together with a full statement of account at the registered office, Unit 1, 56 Pickwick Road, Corsham, Wiltshire SN13 9BX, not later than 12.00 noon on Monday 20 October 2003. For the purposes of voting, a secured Creditor is required (unless it surrenders its security) to lodge with 3iP Limited, at Unit 1, The Old Brushworks, 56 Pickwick Road, Corsham, Wiltshire SN13 9BX, before the Meeting a statement giving particulars of the security the date when it was given and the value at which it is assessed. Notice is further given that Sue Stockley, of 3iP Limited, at Unit 1, The Old Brushworks, 56 Pickwick Road, Corsham, Wiltshire SN13 9BX, is a person qualified to act as an Insolvency Practitioner in relation to the Company. She will during the period prior to the Meeting furnish Creditors, free of charge, with such information concerning the Company's affairs as they may reasonbly require.

By Order of the Board.

A Phipps, Director

30 September 2003. (255)

CYBERGUIDE LIMITED

Notice is hereby given, pursuant to section 98 of the Insolvency Act 1986, that a Meeting of the Creditors of the above-named Company, will be held at Great Central House, Great Central Avenue, South Ruislip, Middlesex HA4 6TS, on Monday 27 October 2003, at 11.30 am, for the purposes mentioned in sections 100 and 101 of the said Act. Information concerning the affairs of the Company may be obtained from Mr S Cohen, at Pitman Cohen, Great Central House, Great Central Avenue, South Ruislip, Middlesex HA4 6TS, (Ref. SC). By Order of the Board.

By Order of the Board

J D Hughes, Director

29 September 2003. (844)

(154)

D FROST VEHICLE BODY REPAIRS LIMITED

Notice is hereby given, pursuant to section 98 of the Insolvency Act 1986, that a Meeting of the Creditors of the above-named Company will be held at 15A Hallgate, Doncaster DN1 3NA, on 24 October 2003, at 11.00 am, for the purpose of dealing with sections 99 to 101 of the Insolvency Act 1986. One of the matters that may be the subject of Resolutions at the Meeting is the terms on which the Liquidator is to be remunerated. In addition, the Meeting will be called upon to approve the costs of preparing the statement of affairs and convening the Meeting. A full list of the names and addresses of the Company's Creditors may be examined free of charge at the offices of O'Hara & Co, Wesley House, Huddersfield Road, Birstall, Batley, West Yorkshire WF17 9EJ, between 10.00 am and 5.00 pm on the two business days prior to the date of this Meeting.

By Order of the Board.

D Frost, Director

1 October 2003. (167)

DESIGN ACUMEN LIMITED

Notice is hereby given, pursuant to section 98 of the Insolvency Act 1986, that a Meeting of Creditors of the above-named Company will be held at 1 & 2 Raymond Buildings, Gray's Inn, London WC1R 5NR, on 20 October 2003, at 11.00 am, for the purposes mentioned in sections 98 et seq. Notice is also given that, for the purpose of voting, secured Creditors must (unless they surrender their security) lodge at the registered office of the Company at 2/3 Pavilion Buildings, Brighton, East Sussex BN1 1EE, before the Meeting, a statement giving particulars of their security, the date when it was given and the value at which it is assessed. Proxies to be used at the Meeting must be lodged at the registered office of the Company, not later than 12.00 noon on 17 October 2003, together with an up to date statement of account to enable Creditors to vote. The Resolutions to be taken at the Meeting may include a Resolution specifying the basis upon which the Liquidator is to be remunerated and the Meeting may receive information about, or be called upon to approve, the costs of preparing the statement of affairs and convening the Meeting. A list of names and addresses of the above Company's Creditors can be inspected at the offices of Begbies Traynor, 2/3 Pavilion Buildings, Brighton, East Sussex BN1 1EE, between the hours of 10.00 am and 4.00 pm on the two business days preceding the Meeting of Creditors.

I Dryburgh, Director

2 October 2003 (872)

ECLIPSE MANAGEMENT CONSULTANTS LTD

Notice is hereby given, pursuant to section 98 of the Insolvency Act 1986, that a Meeting of the Creditors of the above-named Company will be held at the offices of Mercer & Hole, International Press Centre, 76 Shoe Lane, London EC4A 3JB, on 23 October 2003, at 3.00 pm, for the purposes mentioned in sections 99 to 101 of the said Act. Notice is further given that Steven Leslie Smith, Mercer & Hole, International Press Centre, 76 Shoe Lane, London EC4A 3JB, is a person qualified to act as an Insolvency Practitioner in relation to the Company and during the period before the day on which the Meeting is to be held, will furnish Creditors, free of charge, with such information concerning the Company's affairs as they may reasonably require, pursuant to section 98(2)(a) of the said Act. Notice is also given that for the purpose of voting, secured Creditors must (unless they surrender their security) lodge at the said registered office of the Company before the Meeting a statement giving particulars of their security, the date when it was given and the value at which it is assessed. By Order of the Board.

R James Director

1 October 2003. (149)

ELLIOT GRANTS (DEVONSHIRE ROW) LIMITED

Notice is hereby given, pursuant to section 98 of the Insolvency Act 1986, that a Meeting of the Creditors of the above-named Company will be held at Salisbury House, 31 Finsbury Circus, London EC2M 5SQ, on 14 October 2003, at 11.30 am, for the purposes mentioned in sections 99 to 101 of the said Act. A list of the names and addresses of Creditors may be inspected free of charge at the offices of Tenon, Salisbury House, 31 Finsbury Circus, London EC2M 5SQ, between 10.00 am and 5.00 pm on the two business days preceding the Meeting. Creditors wishing to vote at the Meeting must (unless they are individual Creditors attending in person) lodge their proxies at the offices of Tenon, FAO Duncan R Beat, Salisbury House, 31 Finsbury Circus, London EC2M 5SQ, no later than 12.00 noon on the business day preceding the Meeting. Unless there are exceptional circumstances, a Creditor will not be entitled to vote unless his proof has been lodged and admitted for voting purposes. Whilst proofs may be lodged at any time before voting commences, Creditors intending to vote at the Meeting are requested to send them with their proxies. Unless they surrender their security, secured Creditors must give particulars of their security and its value if they wish to vote at the Meeting.

By Order of the Board.

S Grant, Director

25 September 2003.

ENGINEERING SITE SERVICES (SOUTH YORKSHIRE) LIMITED

Notice is hereby given, pursuant to section 98 of the Insolvency Act 1986, that a Meeting of the Creditors of the above-named Company will be held at 93 Queen Street, Sheffield S1 1WF, on 21 October 2003, at 10.30 am, for the purposes mentioned in sections 99, 100 and 101 of the said Act. A list of names and addresses of the Company's Creditors will be available for inspection between the hours of 10.00 am and 4.00 pm at Poppleton & Appleby, 93 Queen Street, Sheffield S1 1WF, on the two business days before the date of the Meeting.

By Order of the Board.

O J Gaffney, Director

29 September 2003. (309)

GOWERPARK LIMITED

(formerly t/a Neath RFC)

Notice is hereby given, pursuant to section 98 of the Insolvency Act 1986, that a Meeting of the Creditors of the above-named Company will be held at Thistle Hotel, Park Place, Cardiff, on Thursday 16 October 2003, at 12.00 noon, for the purposes mentioned in sections 99 and 101 of the said Act. A list of the names and addresses of the Company's Creditors will be available for inspection at the offices of Doyle Davies, Insolvency Practitioners, 21 St Andrews Crescent, Cardiff, on 14 October 2003 and 15 October 2003, between 10.00 am and 4.00 pm. By Order of the Board.

J Morris, Director

24 September 2003. (256)

INSTALL 24/7 LIMITED

Notice is hereby given, pursuant to section 98 of the Insolvency Act 1986, that a Meeting of Creditors of the above-named Company will be held at 8 Camden Place, Preston, on 13 October 2003, at 11.30 am, for the purposes mentioned in sections 99, 100 and 101 of the said Act. Notice is also given, pursuant to section 98(2) of the Insolvency Act that a list of the names and addresses of the Company's Creditors will be available for inspection, free of charge, at the office of Mrs C V Higson, of Rimmer Higson, 22 Ribblesdale Place, Preston, between 9.00 am and 5.00 pm on the two days prior to the Meeting.

M Lockhead, Director

2 October 2003. (170)

IREVOLUTION GROUP PLC

Notice is hereby given, pursuant to section 98 of the Insolvency Act 1986, that a Meeting of the Creditors of the above-named Company will be held at the offices of David Rubin & Partners, Pearl Assurance House, 319 Ballards Lane, London N12 8LY, on Monday 20 October 2003, at 10.30 am, for the purpose of having a full statement of the position of the Company's affairs, together with a list of the Creditors of the Company and the estimated amount of their claims, laid before them, and for the purpose, if thought fit, of nominating a Liquidator and of appointing a Liquidation Committee. Henry Lan, of David Rubin & Partners, Pearl Assurance House, 319 Ballards Lane, London N12 8LY, is a person qualified to act as an Insolvency Practitioner in relation to the Company who will, during the period before the day of the Meeting, furnish Creditors, free of charge, with such information concerning the Company's affairs as they may reasonably require. Notice is also given that, for the purpose of voting, secured Creditors must (unless they surrender their security) lodge at the registered office of the Company at Pearl Assurance House, 319 Ballards Lane, London N12 8LY, before the Meeting, a statement giving particulars of their security, the date when it was given and the value at which it is assessed. By Order of the Board.

W B Homan-Russell, Secretary

30 September 2003.

(146)

J P R (MIDLANDS) LIMITED

Notice is hereby given, pursuant to section 98 of the Insolvency Act 1986, that a Meeting of Creditors of the above-named Company will be held at the offices of Griffin & King Insolvency, 26-28 Goodall Street, Walsall, West Midlands WS1 1QL, on Friday 17 October 2003, at 12.00 noon, for the purposes mentioned in sections 99, 100 and 101 of the said Act. Creditors should note that the Resolutions to be taken at the Meeting may include a Resolution specifying the terms under which the appointed Liquidator is to be remunerated. The Meeting may receive information about, or be called upon to approve, the costs of preparing the statement of affairs and of convening the Meeting. A list of names and addresses of the Company's Creditors may be inspected, free of charge, at 26-28 Goodall Street, Walsall, West Midlands WS1 1QL, on the two business days before the date on which the Meeting is to be held. Creditors wishing to vote at the Meeting must (unless they are individual Creditors attending in person) ensure that their proxy form and statement of claim is received at 26-28 Goodall Street, Walsall, West Midlands WS1 1QL, not later than 12.00 noon on Thursday 16 October 2003. Secured Creditors can only vote for the balance of their debt that will not be recovered by enforcement of their security, unless they agree not to enforce their security at all.

By Order of the Board.

J W Warr

17 September 2003. (868)

JACE DEVELOPMENTS LTD

Notice is hereby given, pursuant to section 98 of the Insolvency Act 1986, that a Meeting of the Creditors of the above-named Company will be held at 3rd Floor, Regent House, Bath Avenue, Wolverhampton WV1 4EG, on Friday 17 October 2003, at 11.00 am, for the purposes mentioned in sections 99 to 101 of the said Act. Creditors wishing to vote at the Meeting must lodge their proxy, together with a full statement of account, with the Company at the offices of Muras Baker Jones & Co, Regent House, Bath Avenue, Wolverhampton WV1 4EG, not later than 12.00 noon on the last working day prior to the Meeting. Notice is further given that a list of the names and addresses of the Company's Creditors may be inspected, free of charge, at Regent House, Bath Avenue, Wolverhampton WV1 4EG, between 10.00 am and 4.00 pm on the two business days preceding the date of the Meeting stated above. By Order of the Board.

A H Rock, Director

29 September 2003. (253)

JACE DEVELOPMENTS REINSTATEMENT DIVISION LTD

Notice is hereby given, pursuant to section 98 of the Insolvency Act 1986, that a Meeting of the Creditors of the above-named Company will be held at 3rd Floor, Regent House, Bath Avenue, Wolverhampton WV1 4EG, on Friday 17 October 2003, at 11.00 am, for the purposes mentioned in sections 99 to 101 of the said Act. Creditors wishing to vote at the Meeting must lodge their proxy, together with a full statement of account, with the Company at the offices of Muras Baker Jones & Co, Regent House, Bath Avenue, Wolverhampton WV1 4EG, not later than 12.00 noon on the last working day prior to the Meeting. Notice is further given that a list of the names and addresses of the Company's Creditors may be inspected, free of charge, at Regent House, Bath Avenue, Wolverhampton WV1 4EG, between 10.00 am and 4.00 pm on the two business days preceding the date of the Meeting stated above. By Order of the Board.

A H Rock, Director

29 September 2003. (254)

K. L. CHOCOLATES LTD

Notice is hereby given, pursuant to section 98 of the Insolvency Act 1986, that a Meeting of Creditors of the above-named Company will be held at the offices of Rushtons, Merchant's Quay, Ashley Lane, Shipley, West Yorkshire BD17 7DB, on Tuesday 21 October 2003, at 11.30 am, for the purposes provided for in sections 99, 100 and 101 of the said Act. Raymond Stuart Claughton, of Rushtons, Merchant's Quay, Ashley Lane, Shipley, West Yorkshire BD17 7DB, is a person qualified to act as an Insolvency Practitioner in relation to the Company who during the period before the day on which the Meeting is to be held will furnish Creditors, free of charge, with such information concerning the Company's affairs as they may reasonably require.

R Ogden, Director

30 September 2003. (124)

LAND AND PROPERTY (U.K.) LIMITED

Notice is hereby given, pursuant to section 98 of the Insolvency Act 1986, that a Meeting of the Creditors of the above-named Company will be held at 35 Ludgate Hill, Birmingham B3 1EH, on 16 October 2003, at 11.00 am, for the purposes mentioned in sections 99, 100 and 101 of the said Act. Creditors should forward a statement of their claim by 12.00 noon on 15 October 2003, to M T Coyne, Poppleton & Appleby, 35 Ludgate Hill, Birmingham B3 1EH, who will, free of charge, supply to those Creditors whose claims have been lodged in writing by the prescribed time on that day such information concerning the Company's affairs as they may reasonably require.

M Daffern, Director

29 September 2003. (312)

LOCK STOCK TRADING CO. LIMITED

Notice is hereby given, pursuant to section 98 of the Insolvency Act 1986, that a Meeting of the Creditors of the above-named Company will be held at Wesley House, Huddersfield Road, Birstall, Batley, West Yorkshire WF17 9EJ, on 15 October 2003, at 10.15 am, for the purpose of dealing with sections 99 to 101 of the Insolvency Act 1986. One of the matters that may be the subject of Resolutions at the Meeting is the terms on which the Liquidator is to be remunerated. In addition the Meeting will be called upon to approve the costs of preparing the statement of affairs and convening the Meeting. A full list of the names and addresses of the Company's Creditors may be examined, free of charge, at the offices of O'Hara & Co, Wesley House, Huddersfield Road, Birstall, Batley, West Yorkshire WF17 9EJ, between 10.00 am and 5.00 pm on the two business days prior to the date of this Meeting.

P Smith, Director

1 October 2003. (148)

M & S (METAL PRODUCTS) LIMITED

Notice is hereby given, pursuant to section 98 of the Insolvency Act 1986, that a Meeting of Creditors of the above-named Company will be held at the offices of Begbies Traynor, 1 Winckley Court, Chapel Street, Preston PR1 8BU, on 30 October 2003, at 11.30 am, for the purposes mentioned in sections 99 to 101 of the said Act. The list of names and addresses of the Company's Creditors will be available for inspection, free of charge, from Begbies Traynor, 1 Winckley Court, Chapel Street, Preston PR1 8BU, between 10.00 am and 4.00 pm on the two business day immediately prior to the day of the Meeting. Creditors wishing to vote at the Meeting must lodge a full statement of account (proof of debt) and (unless attending in person) a proxy at the offices of Begbies Traynor, 1 Winckley Court, Chapel Street, Preston PR1 8BU, no later than 12.00 noon on the business day immediately prior to the Meeting. Secured Creditors must, unless they surrender their security, give particulars of their security and its assessed value if they wish to vote at the Meeting. By Order of the Board.

D Barclay

29 September 2003. (165)

MEBA LIMITED

Notice is hereby given, pursuant to section 98 of the Insolvency Act 1986, that a Meeting of the Creditors of the above-named Company will be held at Maple House, High Street, Potters Bar, Hertfordshire EN6 5BS, on 22 October 2003, at 2.00 pm, for the purposes provided for in sections 99, 100 and 101 of the said Act. The list of the Creditors will be available for inspection, free of charge, from Arkin & Co, Maple House, High Street, Potters Bar, Hertfordshire EN6 5BS, between 10.00 am and 4.00 pm on the two business days immediately prior to the day of the Meeting. At the Meeting, Creditors may be requested to consider a Resolution specifying the terms on which the Liquidator is to be remunerated and the Meeting may receive information about, or be called upon to approve, the costs of preparing the statement of affairs and convening the Meeting. Creditors wishing to vote at the Meeting must lodge a full statement of account (proof of debt) and (unless attending in person), a proxy at the offices of Arkin & Co, Maple House High Street, Potters Bar, Hertfordshire EN6 5BS, no later than 12.00 noon on the business day immediately prior to the Meeting. Secured Creditors must, unless they surrender their security, give particulars of their security and its assessed value if they wish to vote at the Meeting. Notice is also hereby given pursuant to section 98(2)(a) of the insolvency Act 1986, that Mehmet Arkin, of Arkin & Co, Maple House, High Street, Potters Bar, Hertfordshire EN6 5BS, is a person qualified to act as an Insolvency Practitioner in relation to the Company who will, during the period before the day of the Meeting, furnish Creditors, free of charge, with such information concerning the Company's affairs as they may reasonably require.

By Order of the Board.

Director

12 September 2003. (104)

MONO-STAT LIMITED

Notice is hereby given, pursuant to section 98 of the Insolvency Act 1986, that a Meeting of the Creditors of the above-named Company will be held at Regency House, 21 The Ropewalk, Nottingham NG1 5DU, on Friday 17 October 2003, at 12.00 noon, for the purposes mentioned in sections 99 to 101 of the said Act. Notice is also given, pursuant to section 98(2) of the Insolvency Act 1986 that, on the two business days preceding the above Meeting, a list of the names and addresses of the above-named Company's Creditors will be available for inspection, free of charge, at Begbies Traynor, Regency House, 21 The Ropewalk, Nottingham NG1 5DU.

By Order of the Board.

A Nicholson, Director

30 September 2003. (257)

NETWORK TECHNOLOGY SUPPLIES LIMITED

Notice is hereby given, pursuant to section 98 of the Insolvency Act 1986, that a Meeting of the Creditors of the above-named Company will be held at 3-5 Rickmansworth Road, Watford, Hertfordshire WD18 0GX, on 17 October 2003, at 2.30 pm, for the purpose of having a full statement of the position of the Company's affairs, together with a list of Creditors of the Company and the estimated amount of their claims, laid before them, and for the purpose, if thought fit, of nominating a Liquidator and of appointing a Liquidation Committee. Resolutions to be taken at the Meeting may include a Resolution specifying the terms on which the Liquidator is to be remunerated and a Resolution conferring upon the duly appointed Liquidator the powers contained in Schedule 4 Part 1 of the Insolvency Act 1986. The Meeting may receive information about or be called upon to approve, the costs of preparing the statement of affairs and convening the Meeting. To be entitled to vote, Creditors must lodge a full statement of account and unless claiming personally, they must also submit a proxy which must be lodged not later than 12.00 noon on the preceding business day at the registered office 3-5 Rickmansworth Road, Watford, Hertfordshire WD18 0GX. Unless they surrender their security, secured Creditors, if they wish to vote at the Meeting, must also lodge full details of their security and its assessed value. Notice is also given, pursuant to section 98(2)(a) of the Insolvency Act 1986, that Steven Draine and David Rolph, of Moore Stephens, 3-5 Rickmansworth Road, Watford, Hertfordshire WD18 0GX, are qualified to act as Insolvency Practitioners in relation to the above-named Company, and will furnish Creditors, free of charge, with such information concerning the above Company's affairs as they may reasonably require. By Order of the Board.

D Calvin, Director

(157)

PHOENIX PRINT GROUP LIMITED

Notice is hereby given, pursuant to section 98 of the Insolvency Act 1986, that a Meeting of the Creditors of the above-named Company will be held at the offices of Ratcliffe & Co, 57 Victoria Square, Bolton BL1 1LA, on 17 October 2003, at 12.00 noon, for the purposes mentioned in sections 99 to 101 of the said Act. Creditors wishing to vote at the Meeting must lodge a proof of the debt claimed and unless claiming personally, their proxy, together which must be lodged at 57 Victoria Square, Bolton BL1 1LA, not later than 12.00 noon on the business day before the Meeting. For the purposes of voting, a secured Creditor is required (unless he surrenders his security) to lodge at 57 Victoria Square, Bolton BL1 1LA, before the Meeting, a statement giving particulars of his security, the date when it was given and the value at which it is assessed. Notice is further given that a list of the names and addresses of the Company's Creditors may be inspected, free of charge, at 57 Victoria Square, Bolton BL1 1LA, between 10.00 am and 4.00 pm, on the two business days preceding the date of the Meeting stated above. By Order of the Board.

S Rimmer, Director

Note. Proxies to be used at the Meeting must be lodged at Ratcliffe & Co, 57 Victoria Square, Bolton BL1 1LA, not later than 12.00 noon on the business day before the Meeting.

24 September 2003. (152)

QUARTZ ECLIPSE LIMITED

Notice is hereby given, pursuant to section 98 of the Insolvency Act 1986, that a Meeting of Creditors of the above-named Company will be held at Baker Tilly, City Plaza, Temple Row, Birmingham B2 5AF, on 13 October 2003, at 11.00 am, for the purpose of dealing with sections 99 to 101 of the Insolvency Act 1986. Secured Creditors (unless they surrender their security) must give particulars of their security and its value if they wish to vote at the Meeting. The Resolutions to be taken at the Meeting may include a Resolution specifying the terms on which the Liquidator is to be remunerated and the Meeting may receive information about, and be called upon to approve, the costs of preparing the statement of affairs and convening the Meeting. Notice is also hereby given, pursuant to section 98(2) of the Insolvency Act 1986, that a list of the names and addresses of the Company's Creditors may be examined, free of charge, at the offices of Baker Tilly, City Plaza, Temple Row, Birmingham B2 5AF, between 10.00 am and 4.00 pm on the two business days prior to the day of the Meeting. A form of proxy which, if intended to be used for voting at the Meeting, must be duly completed and lodged at the registered office of the Company, Baker Tilly, City Plaza, Temple Row, Birmingham B2 5AF, not later than 12.00 noon on the last business day before the Meeting. By Order of the Board.

CD Farman, Director

1 October 2003 (123)

R.C.M. TOOL SPECIALISTS LIMITED

Notice is hereby given, pursuant to section 98 of the Insolvency Act 1986, that a Meeting of Creditors of the above-named Company will be held at the offices of Parkin S Booth & Co., 44 Old Hall Street, Liverpool, L3 9EB, on 17 October 2003, at 11.30 am, for the purposes mentioned in sections 99, 100 and 101 of the said Act. Ian C Brown of Parkin S Booth & Co., 44 Old Hall Street, Liverpool L3 9EB is a person qualified to act as an Insolvency Practitioner in relation to the Company who will, during the period before the day of the Meeting, furnish Creditors, free of charge, with such information concerning the Company's affairs as they may reasonably require.

By Order of the Board.

R C Moretta, Director

2 October 2003. (841)

RTR (CROYDON) LIMITED

Notice is hereby given, pursuant to section 98 of the Insolvency Act 1986, that a Meeting of the Creditors of the above-named Company will be held at Langley House, Park Road, East Finchley, London N2 8EX, on Wednesday 22 October 2003, at 3.30 pm, for the purposes mentioned in sections 99 to 101 of the said Act. Creditors wishing to vote at the Meeting must (unless they are individual Creditors attending in person) ensure their proxies are received at the offices of Langley & Partners, Langley House, Park House, East Finchley, London N2 8EX, by no later than midday on the business day preceding that of the Meeting of Creditors, together with a statement of the amount claimed. A list of names and addresses of the Company's Creditors may be inspected, free of charge, at the offices of Langley & Partners, Langley House, Park Road, East Finchley, London N2 8EX, between 10.00 am and 4.00 pm on the two business days preceding the Meeting.

By Order of the Board.

J Buckman, Director

3 October 2003. (873)

ROMMAX LIMITED

Notice is hereby given, pursuant to section 98 of the Insolvency Act 1986, that a Meeting of the Creditors of the above-named Company will be held at Moore Stephens Corporate Recovery, Beaufort House, 94-96 Newhall Street, Birmingham B3 1PB, on 14 October 2003, at 2.30 pm, for the purposes mentioned in sections 99 to 101 of the said Act. Resolutions may also be passed at this Meeting with regard to the Liquidators remuneration and the costs of convening the Meeting. A list of the names and addresses of the Company's Creditors may be inspected, free of charge, between 10.00 am and 4.00 pm at Moore Stephens Corporate Recovery, Beaufort House, 94-96 Newhall Street, Birmingham B3 1PB, on 10 October 2003 and 13 October 2003. By Order of the Board.

R F Hulse, Director

2 October 2003. (871)

SOLIHULL MOTOR CO 2000 LIMITED

Notice is hereby given, pursuant to section 98 of the Insolvency Act 1986, that a Meeting of the Creditors of the above-named Company will be held at 4 Castle Street, Warwick CV34 4BP, on Thursday16 October 2003, at 10.30 am, for the purposes mentioned in sections 99, 100 and 101 of the said Act. A list of names and addresses of the Company's Creditors will be available for inspection, free of charge, at Cranfield Recovery Limited, 4 Castle Street, Warwick CV34 4BP, on Tuesday 14 October 2003 and Wednesday 15 October 2003 respectively, the two business days before the Meeting. The Resolutions at the Creditors' Meeting may include a Resolution specifying the terms on which the Liquidator is to be remunerated. The Meeting may receive information about, or be asked to approve, the costs of preparing the statement of affairs and convening the Meeting.

By Order of the Board.

I Cullen, Director

30 September 2003. (160)

SPORTING STYLES LIMITED

Notice is hereby given, pursuant to section 98 of the Insolvency Act 1986, that a Meeting of the Creditors of the above-named Company will be held at Jarvis Wentloog, Castleton, near Cardiff, Gwent CF3 8UQ, on 16 October 2003, at 11.00 am, for the purposes mentioned in section 99 to 101 of the said Act. Such information regarding the Company's affairs as may be reasonably requested is available from D F Wilson of Wilson Pitts, Devonshire House, 38 York Place, Leeds LS1 2ED. By Order of the Board.

J Marston, Director

29 September 2003. (147)

SUNBURST TECHNOLOGY LIMITED

Notice is hereby given, pursuant to section 98 of the Insolvency Act 1986, that a Meeting of the Creditors of the above-named Company will be held at the offices of Hacker Young & Partners, St Alphage House, 2 Fore Street, London EC2Y 5DH, on 23 October 2003, at 11.30 am, for the purposes mentioned in section 99 to 101 of the said Act. A list of the names and addresses of the Company's Creditors will be available for inspection, free of charge, at St Alphage House, 2 Fore Street, London EC2Y 5DH, between 10.00 am and 4.00 pm on the two business days preceding the date of the Creditors Meeting. Creditors wishing to vote at the Meeting must (unless they are individual Creditors attending in person) lodge their proxy, together with a full statement of account at St Alphage House, 2 Fore Street, London EC2Y 5DH no later than 12.00 noon on 22 October 2003. Unless there are exceptional circumstances, a Creditor will not be entitled to vote unless his proof has been lodged and admitted for voting purposes. A proof may be lodged by submitting a written statement of claim clearly setting out the name and address of the Creditor and the amount claimed. In this respect Creditors are asked to complete a proof of debt form. Whilst proofs may be lodged at any time before voting commences, Creditors intending to vote at the Meeting are requested to send them with their proxies. Unless they surrender their security, secured Creditors must give particulars of their security, the date when it was given and the value at which it is assessed if they wish to vote at the Meeting.

J Pearse, Director

2 October 2003. (163)

T. D. GROUNDWORK CONTRACTORS LIMITED

Notice is hereby given, pursuant to section 98 of the Insolvency Act 1986, that a Meeting of Creditors of the above-named Company will be held at Leonard Curtis & Co, One Great Cumberland Place, Marble Arch W1H 7LW, on 17 October 2003, at 12.00 noon, for the purposes mentioned in section 98 et seq. Notice is also given that, for the purpose of voting, secured Creditors must (unless they surrender their security) lodge at the registered office of the Company at Leonard Curtis & Co, One Great Cumberland Place, Marble Arch, London W1H 7LW, before the Meeting, a statement giving particulars of their security, the date when it was given and the value at which it is assessed. Proxies to be used at the Meeting must be lodged at the registered office of the Company, not later than 12.00 noon on 16 October 2003, together with an up to date statement of account to enable Creditors to vote. The Resolutions to be taken at the Meeting may include a Resolution specifying the basis upon which the Liquidator is to be remunerated and the Meeting may receive information about, or be called upon to approve, the costs of preparing the statement of affairs and convening the Meeting. A list of names and addresses of the above Company's Creditors can be inspected at the offices of Leonard Curtis & Co, One Great Cumberland Place, Marble Arch, London W1H 7LW, between the hours of 10.00 am and 4.00 pm on the two business days preceding the Meeting of Creditors

C McGuinness, Director

2 October 2003. (867)

(866)

(350)

(367)

TEE-OFF ASSOCIATES LIMITED

Notice is hereby given, pursuant to section 98 of the Insolvency Act 1986, that a Meeting of the Creditors of the above-named Company will be held at the offices of Ratcliffe & Co, 57 Victoria Square, Bolton BL1 1LA, on 17 October 2003, at 10.30 am, for the purposes mentioned in sections 99 to 101 of the said Act. Creditors wishing to vote at the Meeting must lodge a proof of the debt claimed and unless claiming personally, their proxy, together which must be lodged at Ratcliffe & Co, 57 Victoria Square, Bolton BL1 1LA, not later than 12.00 noon on the business day before the Meeting. For the purposes of voting, a secured Creditor is required (unless he surrenders his security) to lodge at Ratcliffe & Co, 57 Victoria Square, Bolton BL1 1LA, before the Meeting, a statement giving particulars of his security, the date when it was given and the value at which it is assessed. Notice is further given that a list of the names and addresses of the Company's Creditors may be inspected, free of charge, at Ratcliffe & Co, 57 Victoria Square, Bolton BL1 1LA, between 10.00 am and 4.00 pm on the two business days preceding the date of the Meeting stated above. Proxies to be used at the Meeting must be lodged at Ratcliffe & Co, 57 Victoria Square, Bolton BL1 1LA, not later than 12.00 noon on the business day before the Meeting. By Order of the Board.

N Baxter, Director 1 October 2003

(150)

TYRE RECYCLING 2000 LIMITED

Notice is hereby given, pursuant to section 98 of the Insolvency Act 1986, that a Meeting of Creditors of the above-named Company will be held at The Fradley Arms, A38, Fradley, Lichfield, Staffordshire WS13 8RD, on Thursday 16 October 2003, at 11.30 am precisely, for the purposes mentioned in sections 99, 100 and 101 of the said Act. Pursuant to section 98(2)(a) of the Act such information concerning the Company's affairs as may be reasonably be required will be furnished, free of charge, by Eileen T F Sale, of Sale Smith & Co, Carmella House, 3 & 4 Grove Terrace, Walsall, West Midlands WS1 2NE, during the period before the day on which the Meeting is to be held. By Order of the Board.

P Beech. Director

30 September 2003. (843)

UNIQUE CORPORATE LEISURE LIMITED

Notice is hereby given, pursuant to section 98 of the Insolvency Act 1986, that a Meeting of Creditors of the above-named Company will be held at Bridgestones, 125-127 Union Street, Oldham OL1 1TE, on 22 October 2003, at 11.00 am, for the purposes mentioned in sections 99, 100 and 101 of the said Act. Pursuant to section 98(2) of the Act, lists of the names and addresses of the Company's Creditors will be available for inspection, free of charge, at the offices of Bridgestones, 125-127 Union Street, Oldham OL1 1TE, on the two business days falling next before the day of the Meeting. By Order of the Board.

J Quinn, Chairman

2 October 2003. (311)

VACATION STATION LTD

Notice is hereby given, pursuant to section 98 of the Insolvency Act 1986, that a Meeting of the Creditors of the above-named Company will be held at Begbies Traynor, Elliot House, 151 Deansgate, Manchester M3 3BP, on 17 October 2003, at 12.00 noon, for the purposes provided for in sections 100 and 101 of the said Act. Resolutions to be taken at the aforementioned Meeting may include a Resolution specifying the terms on which the Liquidator is to be remunerated and Resolutions in respect of the payment of other costs and expenses, including the basis on which these are charged or reimbursed. The Meeting may also receive information about, or be called upon to approve the costs of preparing the statement of affairs and convening the Meeting. Pursuant to section 98(2) of the Act, lists of the names and addresses of the Company's Creditors will be available for inspection, free of charge, at Begbies Traynor, Elliot House, 151 Deansgate, Manchester, on the two business days before the day of the Meeting.

W Rusling, Director

2 October 2003. (870)

VIRTUCRAFT STUDIOS LIMITED

Notice is hereby given, pursuant to section 98 of the Insolvency Act 1986, that a Meeting of the Creditors of the above-named Company will be held at the offices of Ratcliffe & Co, Tarleton House, 112A-116 Chorley New Road, Bolton BL1 4DH, on 16 October 2003, at 10.30 am, for the purposes mentioned in sections 99 to 101 of the said Act. During the period before the day of the Meeting A D Rosler, of Ratcliffe & Co, Tarleton House, 112A-116 Chorley New Road, Bolton BL1 4DH, will furnish Creditors, free of charge, with such information concerning the Company's affairs as they may reasonably require.

By Order of the Board. B Beuken Director

2 October 2003 (158)

WATSON'S BAKERIES LIMITED

Notice is hereby given, pursuant to section 98 of the Insolvency Act 1986, that a Meeting of Creditors of the above-named Company will be held at The Queens Hotel, City Square, Leeds LS1 1PL, on 22 October 2003, at 11.00 am, for the purposes mentioned in sections 99, 100 and 101 of the said Act. A list of names and addresses of the Company's Creditors will be made available for inspection at the offices of Geoffrey Martin & Co, St James's House, 28 Park Place, Leeds LS1 2SP, on the two business days falling next before the day of the Meeting. By Order of the Board.

D F Watson, Director

29 September 2003.

Appointment of Liquidators

Company Number: 610224.

Name of Company: A.1. SPRING COMPANY LIMITED. Nature of Business: Spring Manufacturers.

Type of Liquidation: Creditors.

Address of Registered Office: Insol House, 39 Station Road, Lutterworth, Leicestershire LE17 4AP.

Liquidators' Names and Address: Richard Frank Simms and Alan Roy Limb, Insol House, 39 Station Road, Lutterworth, Leicestershire LE17 4AP

Office Holder Numbers: 9252 and 8955. Date of Appointment: 30 September 2003.

By whom Appointed: Members and Creditors.

Company Number: 302888. Name of Company: **COUNTY HERITAGE DEVELOPMENTS** LIMITED.

Nature of Business: Property Developers.

Type of Liquidation: Creditors.

Address of Registered Office: Smith & Williamson Limited, The Meeting House, Little Mount Sion, Tunbridge Wells, Kent TN1 1YS. Liquidator's Name and Address: Mark Newman, Smith & Williamson Limited, The Meeting House, Little Mount Sion, Tunbridge Wells, Kent TN1 1YS.

Office Holder Number: 8723.

Date of Appointment: 2 October 2003.

By whom Appointed: Members and Creditors.

Company Number: 03652992.

Name of Company: COURTACCRUE LIMITED.

Nature of Business: Rented Premises to Soundmethods Ltd.

Type of Liquidation: Creditors.

Address of Registered Office: c/o Begbies Traynor, 30 Park Cross Street, Leeds LS1 2OH.

Liquidators' Names and Address: Gary E Blackburn and Rob Sadler, both of Begbies Traynor, 30 Park Cross Street, Leeds LS1 2QH. Office Holder Numbers: 6234 and 9172.

Date of Appointment: 1 October 2003, at an Extraordinary Meeting of Members and ratified at a Meeting of Creditors held on 1 October 2003.

(361)

Company Number: 04022497.

Name of Company: **CRIME BARRIERS LIMITED.**Nature of Business: Security Measures.

Type of Liquidation: Creditors.

Address of Registered Office: Ratcliffe & Co, 57 Victoria Square, Bolton BL1 1LA.

Liquidator's Name and Address: Stephen Allan Clark, Ratcliffe & Co, 57 Victoria Square, Bolton BL1 1LA.

Office Holder Number: 8682. Date of Appointment: 25 June 2003.

By whom Appointed: Members and Creditors.

Company Number: 03699319.

Name of Company: **DEVELOPING INTERIORS LIMITED.**Nature of Business: Joinery Installations.

Type of Liquidation: Creditors.

Address of Registered Office: c/o Begbies Traynor, 30 Park Cross Street,

Leeds LS1 2OH.

Liquidators' Names and Address: Gary E Blackburn and Rob Sadler, both of Begbies Traynor, 30 Park Cross Street, Leeds LS1 2QH. Office Holder Numbers: 6234 and 9172.

Date of Appointment: 1 October 2003, at an Extraordinary Meeting of Members and ratified at a Meeting of Creditors held on 1 October 2003.

Company Number: 02977418.

Name of Company: FLYPARK (NORTHERN) LIMITED. Nature of Business: Providers of Airport Parking.

Type of Liquidation: Creditors.

Address of Registered Office: c/o Tom Harrison Insolvency Services,

Concourse House, 432 Dewsbury Road, Leeds LS11 7DF.

Liquidator's Name and Address: Thomas Charles Edwin Harrison, Tom Harrison Insolvency Services, Concourse House, 432 Dewsbury Road, Leeds LS11 7DF.

Office Holder Number: 8097.
Date of Appointment: 29 September 2003.

By whom Appointed: Members and Creditors. (135)

Company Number: 02754612.

Name of Company: G H HARRIS LTD.

Trading Name: Unland (UK).

Previous Name of Company: Kelhall Limited. Nature of Business: Sale of Curtains and Curtain Fabric.

Type of Liquidation: Creditors.

Address of Registered Office: Great Central House, Great Central

Avenue, South Ruislip HA4 6TS.

Liquidator's Name and Address: Solomon Cohen, Pitman Cohen, Great Central House, Great Central Avenue, South Ruislip, Middlesex

HA4 6TS.

Office Holder Number: 001751.

Date of Appointment: 30 September 2003. By whom Appointed: Members and Creditors.

Company Number: 3788353.

Name of Company: HOME FARM DELIVERIES LIMITED.

Nature of Business: Retail of Fruit and Vegetables.

Type of Liquidation: Creditors.

Address of Registered Office: 454 Chester Road, Old Trafford,

Manchester M16 9HD.

Liquidator's Name and Address: Beverley Ellice Budsworth, Budsworth & Co, 454 Chester Road, Old Trafford, Manchester M16

Office Holder Number: 008941. Date of Appointment: 2 October 2003.

By whom Appointed: Creditors.

(141)

Company Number: 944794.

Name of Company: INDUSTRIAL SUPPLIES (ST. ALBANS) LTD.

Nature of Business: Distribution and Manufacture of Electric Products.

Type of Liquidation: Creditors.

Address of Registered Office: 76 New Cavendish Street, London

W1G 9TB.

Liquidator's Name and Address: Mark Levy, Berley, 76 New Cavendish

Street, London W1G 9TB.

Office Holder Number: 6329 Date of Appointment: 29 September 2003.

By whom Appointed: Members and Creditors.

Company Number: 00607881.

Name of Company: **LEE & POPE LIMITED.**Nature of Business: Manufacture of Outerwear.

Type of Liquidation: Creditors.

Address of Registered Office: Mazars House, Gelderd Road, Gildersome, Leeds LS27 7JN.

Liquidator's Name and Address: Paul Charlton, Mazars, Mazars House, Gelderd Road, Gildersome, Leeds LS2 7JN and Tim Askham,

(357)

(369)

Mazars, Regent House, Heaton Lane, Stockport SK4 1BS.

Office Holder Number: 5838 and 7905. Date of Appointment: 29 September 2003.

By whom Appointed: Members and Creditors.

(365)

Company Number: 4516459. Name of Company: **LIFELINE DRIVERS LIMITED.**

Nature of Business: HGV Driver Agency.

Type of Liquidation: Creditors.
Address of Registered Office: Elwell Watchorn & Saxton, 109 Swan Street, Sileby, Leicestershire LE12 7NN.

Liquidator's Name and Address: Paul Anthony Saxton, Elwell Watchorn & Saxton, 109 Swan Street, Sileby, Leicestershire LE12 7NN.

Office Holder Number: 6680. Date of Appointment: 3 October 2003.

By whom Appointed: Members and Creditors. (347)

Company Number: 03958320.

Name of Company: MY TRADING CO UK LIMITED.

Nature of Business: Importation of Sandstone.

Type of Liquidation: Creditors.

Address of Registered Office: Ratcliffe & Co, Unit 6, Lockside Office

Park, Lockside Road, Preston PR2 2YS.

Liquidator's Name and Address: Gerard Nicholas Ratcliffe, Ratcliffe & Co, Unit 6, Lockside Office Park, Lockside Road, Preston PR2 2YS. Office Holder Number: 8666.

Date of Appointment: 24 September 2003. By whom Appointed: Members and Creditors.

(139)

Company Number: 04460846.

Name of Company: MAINSTREAM SECURITY SERVICES

LIMITED.

(835)

(832)

Nature of Business: Security. Type of Liquidation: Creditors.

Address of Registered Office: Century House, Ashley Road, Hale,

Cheshire L1 3AG.

Liquidator's Name and Address: Colin Burke, Milner Boardman &

Partners, Century House, Ashley Road, Hale, Cheshire. Office Holder Number: 8803.

Date of Appointment: 3 October 2003.

By whom Appointed: Members and Creditors.

Company Number: 04288546.

Name of Company: MOMENTOUS DESIGNS LIMITED.

Trading Name: Bilda Office Furniture.

Nature of Business: Manufacturers of Office Equipment.

Type of Liquidation: Creditors.

Address of Registered Office: Wesley House, Huddersfield Road, Birstall, Batley, West Yorkshire WF17 9EJ.

Liquidator's Name and Address: Peter O'Hara and Simon Weir, both of O'Hara & Co, Wesley House, Huddersfield Road, Birstall, Batley.

Office Holder Number: 6371 and 9099 Date of Appointment: 26 September 2003.

By whom Appointed: Creditors. (359)

Company Number: 04461771.

Name of Company: NAKED PHONES LIMITED.

Nature of Business: Telecommunications.

Type of Liquidation: Creditors.

Address of Registered Office: Ratcliffe & Co, Unit 6, Lockside Office

Park, Lockside Road, Preston PR2 2YS.

Liquidator's Name and Address: Gerard Nicholas Ratcliffe, Ratcliffe & Co, Unit 6, Lockside Office Park, Lockside Road, Preston PR2 2YS.

Office Holder Number: 8666. Date of Appointment: 19 September 2003.

By whom Appointed: Members and Creditors. (137) Company Number: 04497610.

Name of Company: NEWMAN TYRE SERVICES LIMITED.

Trading Name: Newman Bandag.
Nature of Business: Re-Treaded Tyre Manufacturer.

Type of Liquidation: Creditors.
Address of Registered Office: Sovereign House, Queen Street, Manchester M2 5HR.
Liquidators' Names and Address: Kerry Bailey and Jonathan D Newell, both of PKF, Sovereign House, Queen Street, Manchester M2 5HR.

Office Holder Numbers: 8780 and 6419. Date of Appointment: 2 October 2003.

By whom Appointed: Members and Creditors. (308)

Company Number: 01962915. Name of Company: **NORTHERN DRUMS LIMITED.** Nature of Business: Steel and Plastic Drum Reconditioners.

Type of Liquidation: Creditors.

Address of Registered Office: Wesley House, Huddersfield Road, Birstall, Batley, West Yorkshire WF17 9EJ.
Liquidator's Name and Address: Peter O'Hara, O'Hara & Co, Wesley House, Huddersfield Road, Birstall, Batley, West Yorkshire WF179EJ.

Office Holder Number: 6371.

Date of Appointment: 29 September 2003.

By whom Appointed: Creditors. (353)

Company Number: 04255894

Name of Company: PACE HOLDINGS LIMITED.
Previous Name of Company: Pace Performance and Development

Limited.

Nature of Business: Holding and Management Company.

Type of Liquidation: Creditors.

Address of Registered Office: c/o HKM Harlow Khandhia Mistry, The

Old Mill, 9 Soar Lane, Leicester LE3 5DE.

Liquidators' Names and Address: Kirankumar Mistry and John Phillip Walter Harlow, both of HKM Harlow Khandhia Mistry, The Old Mill, 9 Soar Lane, Leicester LE3 5DE.

Office Holder Numbers: 008795 and 008319. Date of Appointment: 24 September 2003. By whom Appointed: Members and Creditors.

Company Number: 3838634.

Name of Company: PRIZEMART LIMITED.

Nature of Business: Restaurateurs. Type of Liquidation: Creditors.

Address of Registered Office: 60-62 Old London Road, Kingston upon

Thames KT2 6QZ.

Liquidator's Name and Address: Andrew John Whelan, Marks Bloom,

60-62 Old London Road, Kingston upon Thames KT2 6QZ.

Office Holder Number: 8726.

Date of Appointment: 2 October 2003. By whom Appointed: Members and Creditors. (837)

Company Number: 03453580.

Name of Company: RICHARDS REMOVALS (KENDAL)

Nature of Business: Storage and Removals.

Type of Liquidation: Creditors.

Address of Registered Office: c/o Begbies Traynor, Elliot House, 151

Deansgate, Manchester M3 3BP.

Liquidator's Name and Address: P Stanley, Begbies Traynor, Elliot

House, 151 Deansgate, Manchester M3 3BP. Office Holder Number: 8123.

Date of Appointment: 19 September 2003.

By whom Appointed: Appointment ratified at a Meeting of Creditors on 2 October 2003.

Company Number: 1541998.

Name of Company: SPEEDPRINT MACMEDIA LIMITED.

Nature of Business: Printers. Type of Liquidation: Creditors

Address of Registered Office: 47-49 Green Lane, Northwood, Middlesex

Liquidator's Name and Address: Ashok K Bhardwaj, of 47-49 Green

Lane, Northwood, Middlesex HA6 3AE.

Office Holder Number: 04640.

Date of Appointment: 30 September 2003.

By whom Appointed: Members and Creditors.

Company Number: 04374852. Name of Company: **T K CONTRACTORS (UK) LIMITED.** Nature of Business: Building Contractors.

Type of Liquidation: Creditors.

Address of Registered Office: Elwell Watchorn & Saxton, 2 Axon, Commerce Road, Lynchwood, Peterborough PE2 6LR.

Liquidators' Names and Address: Richard John Elwell and Graham Stuart Wolloff, both of Elwell Watchorn & Saxton, 2 Axon, Commerce

Road, Lynchwood, Peterborough PE2 6LR. Office Holder Numbers: 6057 and 8879. Date of Appointment: 30 September 2003. By whom Appointed: Members and Creditors.

(129)

Company Number: 04434156. Name of Company: TERRA VERDE (SCOOTERS & MOTORCYCLES) LIMITED.

Nature of Business: The Company traded in the Retail of Motorcycles

and Accessories.

Type of Liquidation: Creditors.

Address of Registered Office: Richmond House, 570-572 Etruria Road, Basford, Newcastle under Lyme, Staffordshire ST5 0SU.

Basford, Newcastle under Lyme, Staffordshire S15 0SU.
Liquidator's Name and Address: P B Wood, Barringtons (Newcastle Limited), Richmond House, 570-572 Etruria Road, Basford, Newcastle under Lyme, Staffordshire ST5 0SU.
Office Holder Number: 005396.
Date of Appointment: 30 September 2003.
By whom Appointed: Members and Creditors. (830)

Company Number: 4284870. Name of Company: THE TOTAL SOLUTION (DESIGN & BUILD)

LTD. Previous Name of Company: Courtwood Ltd.

Nature of Business: General Building Services.

Type of Liquidation: Creditors Address of Registered Office: 16 Ripley Road, Hampton, Middlesex

TW12 2JH.

(355)

(271)

Liquidator's Name and Address: Keith Barry Stout, KSA, 8-10 Eastern

Road, Romford, Essex RM1 3AJ.

Office Holder Number: 5327.
Date of Appointment: 29 September 2003.

By whom Appointed: Creditors. (133)

Company Number: 4245692.

Name of Company: **TRAM GROUP LIMITED.**Nature of Business: Other Business Services.

Type of Liquidation: Creditors

Address of Registered Office: One Great Cumberland Place, Marble

Arch, London W1H 7LW.

Liquidator's Name and Address: N A Bennett, Leonard Curtis & Co, One Great Cumberland Place, Marble Arch, London W1H 7LW.

Office Holder Number: 9083. Date of Appointment: 1 October 2003.

By whom Appointed: Members and Creditors. (371)

Company Number: 2006659.

Name of Company: WILLIAMS INDEPENDENT FINANCIAL

SERVICES LÍMÍTED.

Previous Names of Company: Killimor Independent Financial

Services Limited.

Nature of Business: Independent Financial Advisers.

Type of Liquidation: Creditors.

Address of Registered Office: Garrick House, 76-80 High Street, Old

Fletton, Peterborough PE2 8ST.

Liquidator's Name and Address: Adrian David Allen, Baker Tilly, Garrick House, 76-80 High Street, Old Fletton, Peterborough PE2 8ST. Office Holder Number: 008740.

Date of Appointment: 26 September 2003.

By whom Appointed: Members and Creditors. (306)

Annual Liquidation Meetings ADAM RICHWOOD LTD

Notice is hereby given, pursuant to sections 105 and 106 of the Insolvency Act 1986, that the Final General Meetings of Members and Creditors of the above-named Company, will be held at the offices of BBK Chartered Accountants, 311 Ballards Lane, Finchley, London N12, on Monday 10 November 2003, at 11.00 am and 11.30 am respectively, for the purpose of receiving an account of the Liquidator's acts and dealings and of the conduct of the winding-up to date. A proxy form must be lodged with me not later than 12.00 noon on Friday 7 November 2003, to entitle you to vote by proxy at the Meeting.

R S Kravetz, Liquidator

2 October 2003. (262)

BUCKS & OXON PROPERTY SERVICES LIMITED

Notice is hereby given that in accordance with section 105 of the Insolvency Act 1986, General Meetings of the Members and Creditors of the above-named Company, will be held at Insol House, 39 Station Road, Lutterworth, Leicestershire LE17 4AP, on 24 October 2003, at 10.00 am and 10.30 am respectively, for the purposes provided for in the said section. Proxies for use at the Meeting should be lodged at the Company's registered office, as above, not later than 12.00 noon on 23 October 2003

F A Simms and J M Munn, Joint Liquidators

2 October 2003. (880)

PANLOK LIMITED

Notice is hereby given that in accordance with section 105 of the Insolvency Act 1986, General Meetings of the Members and Creditors of the above-named Company, will be held at Insol House, 39 Station Road, Lutterworth, Leicestershire LE17 4AP, on 27 October 2003, at 10.00 am and 10.30 am respectively, for the purposes provided for in the said section. Proxies for use at the Meeting should be lodged at the Company's registered office, as above, not later than 12.00 noon on 24 October 2003.

F A Simms and J M Munn, Joint Liquidators

23 September 2003. (879)

REFLEXION DIGITAL LIMITED

(formerly t/a Whitebridge Press Limited)

Notice is hereby given that in accordance with section 105 of the Insolvency Act 1986, General Meetings of the Members and Creditors of the above-named Company, will be held at Insol House, 39 Station Road, Lutterworth, Leicestershire LE17 4AP, on 27 October 2003, at 11.00 am and 11.30 am respectively, for the purposes provided for in the said section. Proxies for use at the Meeting should be lodged at the Company's registered office, as above, not later than 12.00 noon on 24 October 2003.

F A Simms and J M Munn, Joint Liquidators

23 September 2003. (881)

Final Meetings

ADELPHI PLAYCLUBS LIMITED

Notice is hereby given, in pursuance of section 106 of the Insolvency Act 1986, that a General Meeting of the above-named Company and a Meeting of its Creditors will be held at Coyne, Butterworth & Chalmers, Lupins Business Centre, 1-3 Greenhill, Weymouth, Dorset DT4 7SP, on 21 November 2003, at 10.30 am and 10.45 am respectively, for the purpose in each case of having laid before it an account showing the manner in which the winding-up has been conducted and the property of the Company disposed of, and of hearing any explanation that may be given by the Liquidator. A Member entitled to attend and vote at the General Meeting of the Company may appoint a proxy or proxies to attend and vote instead of him. A proxy need not be a Member of the Company.

I W Walton, Liquidator

30 September 2003. (321)

APICALWEB LIMITED

Notice is hereby given, pursuant to section 106 of the Insolvency Act 1986, that a Final Meeting of the Members of the above-named Company will be held at 167 High Road, Loughton, Essex IG10 4LF, on 12 November 2003, at 12.15 pm, to be followed at 12.30 pm by a Final Meeting of Creditors for the purpose of showing how the winding-up has been conducted and the property of the Company disposed of, and of hearing an explanation that may be given by the Liquidator, and also of determining the manner in which the books, accounts and documents of the Company and of the Liquidator shall be disposed of. Proxies to be used at the Meetings must be lodged with the Liquidator at First Floor, 167 High Road, Loughton, Essex IG10 4LF, no later than 12.00 noon on the preceding day.

R J Rones, Liquidator

1 October 2003. (319)

ARTICLE 27 LIMITED

Notice is hereby given, pursuant to section 106 of the Insolvency Act 1986, that General Meetings of Contributories and Creditors of the above-named Company will be held at the offices of RZQ, 42 New Oxford Street, London WC1A 1EP, on 19 November 2003, at 10.00 am and 10.15 am respectively, for the purpose of having an account laid before the Meetings showing the manner in which the winding-up has been conducted and the property of the Company disposed of and hearing any explanation that may be given by the Liquidator.

K Murphy, Liquidator

3 October 2003. (860)

BUCKROSE MOTORS LIMITED

Notice is hereby given, pursuant to section 106 of the Insolvency Act 1986, that Final Meetings of Members and Creditors of the abovenamed Company will be held at the offices of Redman Nichols, Maclaren House, Skerne Road, Driffield, East Yorkshire YO25 6PN, on 8 December 2003, at 2.15 pm and 2.30 pm for the purposes of laying before the Meetings an account of the winding-up showing how it has been conducted and the Company's property disposed of and giving an explanation of that account; and approving that account.

A J Nichols, Liquidator

3 October 2003. (885)

BURGHLEY TAVERNS LIMITED

Notice is hereby given, pursuant to section 106 of the Insolvency Act 1986, that Final Meetings of the Members and Creditors of the abovenamed Company will be held at the offices of Begbies Traynor, Regency House, 21 The Ropewalk, Nottingham NG1 5DU, on Friday 31 October 2003, at 11.00 am and 11.15 am respectively for the purpose of having an account laid before them by the Liquidator showing the manner in which the winding-up has been conducted and the property of the Company disposed of, and of hearing any explanation that may be given by the Liquidator. Any Member or Creditor entitled to attend and vote at either of the above Meetings may appoint a proxy or proxies to attend and vote instead of him. A proxy holder need not be a Member.

R A B Saville, Liquidator
29 September 2003. (258)

BYTEGO LIMITED

Notice is hereby given, pursuant to section 106 of the Insolvency Act 1986, that a Meeting of the Creditors of the above-named Company will be held at Crawfords, Stanton House, 41 Blackfriars Road, Salford, Manchester M3 7DB, on Thursday 6 November 2003, at 10.00 am, precisely, for the purpose of having an account laid before them, and to receive the report of the Liquidator showing how the winding-up of the Company has been conducted and its property disposed of, and of hearing any explanation that may be given by the Liquidator. Proxies to be used at the Meeting must be lodged with the Liquidator at Crawfords, Stanton House, 41 Blackfriars Road, Salford, Manchester M3 7DB, not later than 4.00 pm of the business day before the Meeting.

D N Kaye, Liquidator

29 September 2003. (247)

CURSOR GRAPHICS LIMITED

Notice is hereby given, pursuant to section 106 of the Insolvency Act 1986, that the Final Meeting of the Company and the Final Meeting of Creditors of the above-named Company will be held at Numerica Business Services Limited, Crown House, Bristol BS1 4PS, on 28 November 2003, at 3.00 pm and 3.30 pm, respectively, for the purpose of laying before the Meetings an account showing how the winding-up has been conducted and the Company's property disposed of, and hearing any explanation that may be given by the Liquidator and to determine whether the Liquidator should have his release. A Member or Creditor entitled to attend and vote at either of the above Meetings may appoint a proxy to attend and vote instead of him or her. A proxy need not be a Member or Creditor of the Company. Proxies for use at either of the Meetings must be lodged at Numerica Business Services Limited, Crown House, Bristol BS1 4PS, no later than 12.00 noon on the business day preceding the date of the Meetings.

N G Mallett, Liquidator

3 October 2003. (114)

D J Y DESIGN & PRINT LTD

Notice is hereby given, pursuant to section 106 of the Insolvency Act 1986, that General Meetings of the Members and Creditors of the above-named Company will be held at the offices of Elliot, Woolfe & Rose, 1st Floor, Equity House, 128-136 High Street, Edgware, Middlesex HA8 7TT, on 7 November 2003, at 11.00 am and 11.15 am, for the purposes of having an account laid before them, showing the manner in which the winding-up has been conducted and the property of the Company disposed of, and of hearing any explanation that may be given by the Liquidator. A Member or Creditor entitled to attend and vote at the Meetings is entitled to appoint a Proxy to attend and vote instead of him. A Proxy need not be a Member or Creditor.

M. L. Rose, Liquidator

29 September 2003. (318)

DAVE MARKHAM (PLASTERING) LIMITED

Notice is hereby given, pursuant to section 106 of the Insolvency Act 1986, that Final Meetings of the Members and Creditors of the abovenamed Company will be held at the offices of Begbies Traynor, Regency House, 21 The Ropewalk, Nottingham NG1 5DU, on Friday 31 October 2003, at 2.00 pm and 2.15 pm respectively, for the purpose of having an account laid before them by the Liquidator showing the manner in which the winding-up has been conducted and the property of the Company disposed of, and of hearing any explanation that may be given by the Liquidator. Any Member or Creditor entitled to attend and vote at either of the above Meetings may appoint a proxy or proxies to attend and vote instead of him. A proxy holder need not be a Member.

R A B Saville, Liquidator

29 September 2003. (259)

DERWENT ENGINEERING LIMITED

Notice is hereby given, in pursuance of section 106 of the Insolvency Act 1986, that Final Meetings of Members and Creditors of the abovenamed Company will be held at the offices of Taylor Rowlands, 8 High Street, Yarm, Stockton on Tees TS15 9AE, on Friday 14 November 2003, at 3.00 pm and 3.05 pm respectively, for the purpose of having an account laid before them showing the manner in which the winding-up has been conducted and the property of the Company disposed of, and of hearing any explanation that may be given by the Liquidator.

J H Madden, Liquidator

29 September 2003. (265)

DOOR 2 DOOR EXPRESS LIMITED

Notice is hereby given, pursuant to section 106 of the Insolvency Act 1986, that the Final Meeting of the Company and the Final Meeting of Creditors of the above-named Company will be held at Numerica, 4th Floor, Southfield House, 11 Liverpool Gardens, Worthing, West Sussex BN11 1RY, on 24 November 2003, at 10.00 am, and 10.15 am respectively, for the purpose of laying before the Meetings an account showing how the winding-up has been conducted and the Company's property disposed of, and hearing any explanation that may be given by the Joint Liquidators and to determine whether the Joint Liquidators should have their release. A Member or Creditor entitled to attend and vote at either of the above Meetings may appoint a proxy to attend and vote instead of him or her. A proxy need not be a Member or Creditor of the Company. Proxies for use at either of the Meetings must be lodged at Numerica, 4th Floor, Southfield House, 11 Liverpool Gardens, Worthing, West Sussex BN11 1RY, no later than 12.00 noon on the business day preceding the date of the Meetings.

C I Vickers. Joint Liquidator

(839)30 September 2003.

ENVIRONMENTAL WASTE TECHNOLOGY LIMITED

Notice is hereby given, pursuant to section 106 of the Insolvency Act 1986, that Final Meetings of the Members and Creditors of the abovenamed Company will be held at the offices of Sargent & Company Limited, 36 Clare Road, Halifax HX1 2HX, on 13 November 2003, at 2.00 pm and 2.15 pm respectively for the purposes of receiving an account of the Liquidator's acts and dealings and any explanations given by him. A Member or Creditor entitled to vote at either of the above Meetings may appoint a proxy to attend and vote instead of him. A proxy need not be a Member or Creditor of the Company. Proxies for both Meetings must be lodged at the offices of Sargent & Company Limited, 36 Clare Road, Halifax HX1 2HX, not later than 12.00 noon on the day preceding the Meeting.

P Sargent, Liquidator

3 October 2003. (322)

ESSENTIAL SCREEN PRINT LIMITED

Notice is hereby given, pursuant to section 106 of the Insolvency Act 1986, that a General Meeting of Members and Creditors of Essential Screen Print Limited, will be held at Old Library Chambers, 21 Chipper Lane, Salisbury, Wiltshire SP1 1BG, on 5 November 2003, at 10.00 am and 10.15 am for the purposes of having an account laid before them, and to receive a report of the Liquidator showing how the winding-up of the Company has been conducted and its property disposed of, and of hearing any explanation that may be given by the Liquidator. Proxies to be used at the Meetings may be lodged with the Liquidator at the above address no later than 12.00 noon on the business day before the Meeting

J A Heggarty, Liquidator

1 October 2003. (861)

GPV LIMITED

Notice is hereby given, pursuant to section 106 of the Insolvency Act 1986, that a Meeting of the Creditors of the above-named Company will be held at Crawfords, Stanton House, 41 Blackfriars Road, Salford, Manchester M3 7DB, on Thursday 6 November 2003, at 11.00 am precisely, for the purpose of having an account laid before them, and to receive the report of the Liquidator showing how the winding-up of the Company has been conducted and its property disposed of, and of hearing any explanation that may be given by the Liquidator. Proxies to be used at the Meeting must be lodged with the Liquidator at Crawfords, Stanton House, 41 Blackfriars Road, Salford, Manchester M3 7DB, not later than 4.00 pm of the business day before the Meeting.

D N Kaye, Liquidator

29 September 2003 (248)

GRAMFORCE LIMITED

Notice is hereby given, in pursuance of section 106 of the Insolvency Act 1986, that Final Meetings of Members and Creditors of the abovenamed Company will be held at the offices of Gerald Edelman Business Recovery, Suite 1, Kent House, Station Road, Ashford, Kent TN23 1PP, on Wednesday 12 November 2003, at 10.30 am and 10.45 am respectively, for the purposes mentioned in section 106 of the said Act.

I D Yerrill, Joint Liquidator

2 October 2003. (858)

GRANGEWOOD SYSTEMS LIMITED

Notice is hereby given, pursuant to section 106 of the Insolvency Act 1986, that Meetings of Members and of the Creditors will be held at the offices of Begbies Traynor, No 1 Old Hall Street, Liverpool L3 9HF, on Thursday 13 November 2003, at 10.00 am and 10.30 am respectively, to receive an account of the Liquidator showing how the winding-up of the Company has been concluded and its property disposed of, and to hear any explanations that may be furnised by the Liquidator.

D Moore, Liquidator

1 October 2003. (249)

LEATHER DESIGNS LIMITED

Notice is hereby given, pursuant to section 106 of the Insolvency Act 1986, that Final Meetings of the Members and Creditors of the abovenamed Company will be held at the offices of Sargent & Company Limited, 36 Clare Road, Halifax HX1 2HX, on 12 November 2003, at 2.00 pm and 2.15 pm respectively for the purposes of receiving an account of the Liquidator's acts and dealings and any explanations given by him. A Member or Creditor entitled to vote at either of the above Meetings may appoint a proxy to attend and vote instead of him. A proxy need not be a Member or Creditor of the Company. Proxies for both Meetings must be lodged at the offices of Sargent & Company Limited, 36 Clare Road, Halifax HX1 2HX, not later than 12.00 noon on the day preceding the Meeting.

P Sargent, Liquidator

3 October 2003. (323)

LONDONWIDE RESIDENTIAL ESTATES LIMITED

Notice is hereby given, pursuant to section 106 of the Insolvency Act 1986, that a Final Meeting of Members of the above-named Company will be held at the offices of MBI Equity Ltd, Tunsgate Square, 98-110 High Street, Guildford, Surrey GU1 3HE, on 10 November 2003, at 10.00 am, to be followed by a Final Meeting of the Creditors at 10.30 am, for the purposes mentioned in section 106 of the said Act, that is having an account laid before them by the Liquidator, showing the matter in which the winding-up of the Company has been conducted and the property of the Company disposed of, and of hearing any explanation that may be given by the Liquidator.

M Bowell, Liquidator

3 October 2003. (320)

LOOK IN THE STORES LIMITED

Notice is hereby given, pursuant to section 106 of the Insolvency Act 1986 that Final Meetings of Contributories and Creditors of the abovenamed Company will be held at the offices of Begbies Traynor, 4th Floor, Riverside House, 31 Cathedral Road, Cardiff CF11 9HB, on 12 November 2003, at 11.00 am and 11.30 am respectively, for the purpose of receiving an account laid before the Meetings, showing the manner in which the winding-up has been conducted and the property of the Company disposed of, and of hearing any explanation that may be given by the Liquidator. Any persons entitled to attend and vote may appoint a proxy who need not be a Shareholder or Creditor. Proxies to be used at the Meeting must be lodged not later than 12.00 noon on the day prior to the Meeting at Begbies Traynor, 4th Floor, Riverside House, 31 Cathedral Road, Cardiff CF11 9HB.

J W Davies, Joint Liquidator

1 October 2003. (317)

MASTERCLASS (UK) LIMITED

Notice is hereby given that pursuant to section 106 of the Insolvency Act 1986, General Meetings of the Members and Creditors of the abovenamed Company will be held at the offices of Mr W C Swindell, Yorkshire House, 7 South Lane, Holmfirth, Huddersfield, West Yorkshire HD9 1HN on Thursday 20 November 2003 at 12.30 pm to receive an account showing how the winding-up of the Company has been conducted and its property disposed of, and to hear any explanation that may be given by the Liquidator.

W C Swindell, Liquidator

2 October 2003. (251)

MELVILLE & MELVILLE LIMITED

A Final Meeting of the contributories of the above-named Company has been summoned by the Joint Liquidators under section 106 of the Insolvency Act 1986 for the purpose of having laid before them a report and an account of the Liquidators' receipts and payments and to grant them their release under section 173 of the Insolvency Act 1986. The Meeting will be held at 29 Roseacre Gardens, Chilworth, Guildford, Surrey GU4 8RQ, on Tuesday 4 November 2003, at 11.00 am. A Meeting of Creditors for similar purposes will follow at 11.15 am at the same date and place.

R E Floyd, Joint Liquidator

3 October 2003. (316)

NEWMAN & HIGGINS (LONDON) LIMITED

Notice is hereby given that Final Meetings of the Members and Creditors of the above-named Company will be held at 3-5 Rickmansworth Road, Watford, Hertfordshire WD18 0GX, on 14 November 2003, at 10.00 am and 10.30 am respectively, for the purpose of showing how the winding-up has been conducted and the property of the Company disposed of, and of hearing an explanation that may be given by the Liquidator, and also of determining the manner in which the books, accounts and documents of the Company and of the Liquidator shall be disposed of. A Member or Creditor entitled to attend and vote is entitled to appoint a proxy to attend and vote instead of him. A proxy need not be a Member or Creditor. Proxies to be used at the Meetings must be lodged with the Liquidator at 3-5 Rickmansworth Road, Watford, Hertfordshire WD18 0GX, no later than 12.00 noon on the preceding business day.

S Draine, Joint Liquidator

2 October 2003. (862)

NICHOLAS CONSTRUCTION LIMITED

Notice is hereby given, pursuant to sections 595 of the Companies Act 1985 and 106 of the Insolvency Act 1986, that Meetings of the Members and Creditors of the above-named Company will be held at 47-49 Green Lane, Northwood, Middlesex HA6 3AE, on 11 November 2003, at 11.00 am, to be followed by the Creditors Meeting at 11.15 am, for the purpose of having an account laid before them and to receive the report of the Liquidator showing how the winding-up of the Company has been conducted and how the property has been disposed of, and any explanation that may be given and to approve the Liquidator's remuneration and to approve that the books, accounts and documents of the Company and of the Liquidator be disposed of within 15 months of the final dissolution of the Company. Proxies to be used at the Meetings must be lodged with the Liquidator not later than 1.00 pm of the business day before the Meeting at 47-49 Green Lane, Northwood, Middlesex HA6 3AE.

A K Bhardwaj, Liquidator

2 October 2003. (263)

PAUL'S CARPETS (UK) LIMITED

Notice is hereby given, pursuant to section 106 of the Insolvency Act 1986, that a Final Meeting of the Members of the above-named Company will be held at Langley House, Park Road, East Finchley, London N2 8EX, on 6 November 2003, at 10.30 am, to be followed at 10.45 am by a Final Meeting of Creditors for the purpose that the Meeting approves the Liquidator's report of the winding-up and that the Meeting approves the closure of the liquidation. Proxies to be used at the Meetings must be lodged with the Liquidator at Langley House, Park Road, East Finchley, London N2 8EX, no later than 12.00 noon on the day preceding that of the Meeting of Creditors.

T Papanicola, Liquidator

1 October 2003. (855)

POULTER TECHNICAL SERVICES LIMITED

Notice is hereby given, in pursuance of section 106 of the Insolvency Act 1986, that Final Meetings of Members and Creditors of the abovenamed Company will be held at the offices of Taylor Rowlands, 8 High Street, Yarm, Stockton on Tees TS15 9AE, on Friday 14 November 2003, at 2.30 pm and 2.35 pm respectively, for the purpose of having an account laid before them showing the manner in which the winding-up has been conducted and the property of the Company disposed of, and of hearing any explanation that may be given by the Liquidator.

J Harvey Madden, Liquidator

29 September 2003. (264)

PROPELLERHEAD COMPUTER SERVICES LIMITED

Notice is hereby given, pursuant to section 106 of the Insolvency Act 1986, that Final Meetings of Members and Creditors of the above-named Company will be held at the offices of Campbell Crossley & Davis, 348-350 Lytham Road, Blackpool, Lancashire FY4 1DW, on Friday 14 November 2003, at 11.30 am and 11.45 am respectively, for the purpose of having a final account laid before them by the Liquidator, showing the manner in which the winding-up of the Company has been conducted, and the property of the Company disposed of, and of hearing any explanation that may be given by the Liquidator and resolving that the Liquidator be granted his release. Proxies for use at the Meetings must be lodged at the offices of Campbell Crossley & Davis, 348-350 Lytham Road, Blackpool, Lancashire FY4 1DW, not later than 12.00 noon, on Thursday 13 November 2003. A proxy holder need not be a Member or Creditor of the Company.

I Williamson, Liquidator

2 October 2003. (853)

QUICKCARS LIMITED

Notice is hereby given, pursuant to section 106 of the Insolvency Act 1986, that a Final Meeting of the Members of the above-named Company will be held at Langley House, Park Road, East Finchley, London N2 8EX, on 6 November 2003, at 11.00 am, to be followed at 11.15 am by a Final Meeting of Creditors for the purpose that the Meeting approves the Liquidator's report of the winding-up, and that the Meeting approves the closure of the Liquidation. Proxies to be used at the Meetings must be lodged with the Liquidator at Langley House, Park Road, London N2 8EX, no later than 12.00 noon on the day preceding that of the Meeting of Creditors.

T Papanicola, Liquidator

1 October 2003. (854)

RPA ELECTRICAL CONTRACTORS LIMITED

Notice is hereby given that pursuant to section 106 of the Insolvency Act 1986, General Meetings of the Members and Creditors of the abovenamed Company will be held at the offices of Mr W C Swindell, Yorkshire House, 7 South Lane, Holmfirth, Huddersfield, West Yorkshire HD9 1HN, on Thursday 20 November 2003, at 11.00 am, to receive an account showing how the winding-up of the Company has been conducted and its property disposed of, and to hear any explanation that may be given by the Liquidator.

W C Swindell, Liquidator

2 October 2003. (250)

SCALA (BOSWELL PRE-PRODUCTION SERVICES) LIMITED

Notice is hereby given in pursuance of section 106 of the Insolvency Act 1986, that Final Meetings of Members and Creditors of the abovenamed Company will be held at the offices of Leonard Curtis & Co, One Great Cumberland Place, Marble Arch, London W1H 7LW, on 7 November 2003, at 10.00 am and 10.30 am respectively, for the purpose of having an account laid before them, showing the manner in which the winding-up has been conducted and the property of the Company disposed of, and of hearing any explanation that may be given by the Liquidator. Any Member or Creditor entitled to attend and vote is entitled to appoint a proxy to attend and vote instead of him or her, and such proxy need not also be a Member or Creditor. The proxy form must be returned to the above address by no later than 12.00 noon on the day before the Meeting

N A Bennett, Liquidator

30 September 2003. (857)

SCALA (BOSWELL PRODUCTION AND POST PRODUCTION SERVICES) LIMITED

Notice is hereby given in pursuance of section 106 of the Insolvency Act 1986, that Final Meetings of Members and Creditors of the abovenamed Company will be held at the offices of Leonard Curtis & Co, One Great Cumberland Place, Marble Arch, London W1H 7LW, on 7 November 2003, at 11.00 am and 11.30 am respectively, for the purpose of having an account laid before them, showing the manner in which the winding-up has been conducted and the property of the Company disposed of, and of hearing any explanation that may be given by the Liquidator. Any Member or Creditor entitled to attend and vote is entitled to appoint a proxy to attend and vote instead of him or her, and such proxy need not also be a Member or Creditor. The proxy form must be returned to the above address by no later than 12.00 noon on the day before the Meeting

N A Bennett, Liquidator

30 September 2003. (856)

SCOPE CONSTRUCTION AND PIPEWORK ENGINEERING LIMITED

Notice is hereby given, pursuant to section 106 of the Insolvency Act 1986, that Final Meetings of the Members and Creditors of the above-named Company will be held at the offices of Doyle Davies, 21 St Andrews Crescent, Cardiff CF10 3DB, on 31 October 2003, at 10,00 am and 10.30 am respectively, for the purposes of having an account laid before them showing the manner in which the winding-up has been conducted, and to receive any explanations that may be given by the Liquidator, A Member entitled to attend and vote at either of the above Meetings may appoint a proxy to attend and vote instead of him. A proxy need not be a Member of the Company. Proxies for both Meetings must be lodged at the above address not later than 12.00 noon on the day preceding the Meeting.

B E Doyle, Liquidator (261)

STRACHAN HENSHAW MACHINERY LIMITED

Notice is hereby given that Final Meetings of the Creditors of the abovenamed Company will be held at the offices of KPMG, on 3 November 2003, at 2.30 pm, for the purposes of having an account laid before them by the Liquidator (pursuant to section 106 of the Insolvency Act 1986), showing the manner in which the winding-up of the Company has been conducted and the property of the Company disposed of, and of hearing any explanation that may be given by the Liquidator. A Member or Creditor entitled to vote at the above Meetings may appoint a proxy to attend and vote in the Member or Creditor's stead. It is not necessary for the proxy to be a Member or Creditor. Proxy forms must be returned to the offices of KPMG Corporate Recovery, 100 Temple Street, Bristol BS1 6AG, fax +44 (0) 117 905 4058, by no later than 4.00 pm on 31 October 2003.

R J Hill, Joint Liquidator

1 October 2003. (864)

TOTAL DEVELOPMENTS LIMITED

Notice is hereby given, pursuant to section 106 of the Insolvency Act 1986, that the Final Meetings of the Members and Creditors of the above-named Company will be held at the offices of Begbies Traynor, 30 Park Cross Street, Leeds LS1 2QH, on 5 November 2003, at 10.00 am and 10.15 am respectively, for the purpose of laying before the Meetings an account of the winding-up, showing the manner in which the winding-up has been conducted and the Company's property disposed of, and of hearing an explanation that may be given by the Liquidator. Proxies to be used at the Meeting must be lodged with the Liquidator at Begbies Traynor, 30 Park Cross Street, Leeds LS1 2QH, no later than 12.00 noon on 4 November 2003.

G E Blackburn, Joint Liquidator

3 October 2003. (863)

VENCAST FOUNDRIES LIMITED

Notice is hereby given, pursuant to section 106 of the Insolvency Act 1986, that Final Meetings of Contributories and Creditors of the abovenamed Company will be held at the offices of BDO Stoy Hayward, Kings Wharf, 20-30 Kings Road, Reading, Berkshire RG1 3EX, on 5 November 2003, at 10.00 am and 10.30 am respectively, for the purpose of having an account laid before the Meetings showing the manner in which the winding-up has been conducted and the property of the Company disposed of, and of hearing any explanation that may be given by the Liquidator.

M H Thompson, Joint Liquidator

2 October 2003. (285)

WALLIS UNIVERSAL LIMITED

Notice is hereby given, pursuant to section 106 of the Insolvency Act 1986, that the Final Meeting of the Members and Creditors of Wallis Universal Limited (in Liquidation) will be held at the offices of Smith & Williamson Limited, 1 Bishops Wharf, Walnut Tree Close, Guildford GU1 4RA, on 4 November 2003, at 10.00 am, for the purposes of having an account laid before them, and of receiving a report of the Liquidators showing how the winding-up of the Company has been conducted and its property disposed of, and of hearing any explanation that may be given by the Liquidators. Proxies to be used at the Meeting may be lodged with the Liquidators at the above address no later than 12.00 noon on the business day prior to the day of the Meeting.

A Murphy, Joint Liquidator

3 October 2003. (859)

YORKSHIRE INTERIORS LIMITED

Notice is hereby given that pursuant to section 106 of the Insolvency Act 1986, General Meetings of the Members and Creditors of the abovenamed Company will be held at the offices of Mr W C Swindell, Yorkshire House, 7 South Lane, Holmfirth, Huddersfield, West Yorkshire HD9 1HN, on Thursday 20 November 2003, at 11.30 am, to receive an account showing how the winding-up of the Company has been conducted and its property disposed of, and to hear any explanation that may be given by the Liquidator.

W C Swindell, Liquidator

2 October 2003. (252)

Notices to Creditors A.1. SPRING COMPANY LIMITED

Notice is hereby given that we, Richard Frank Simms and Alan Roy Limb, of F A Simms & Partners Plc, Insol House, 39 Station Road, Lutterworth, Leicestershire LE17 4AP, were appointed Joint Liquidators of the said Company on 30 September 2003.

Notice is also hereby given that the Creditors of the above-named Company are required, on or before 14 November 2003, to send their names and addresses, particulars of their debts or claims, and the names and addresses of their Solicitors (if any), to Richard Frank Simms, of F A Simms & Partners Plc, Insol House, 39 Station Road, Lutterworth, Leicestershire LE17 4AP, the Joint Liquidator of the said Company, and if so required by notice in writing from the said Joint Liquidator, are personally or by their Solicitors, to come in and prove their said debts or claims at such time and place as shall be specified in such notices, or in default thereof they will be excluded from the benefit of any distribution made before such debts are proved.

R F Simms and A R Limb, Joint Liquidators

30 September 2003. (351)

INDUSTRIAL SUPPLIES (ST. ALBANS) LTD

In accordance with Rule 4.106, I, Mark Levy, of Berley, 76 New Cavendish Street, London W1G 9TB, give notice that on 29 September 2003, I was appointed Liquidator of Industrial Supplies (St. Albans) Ltd by Resolutions of Members and Creditors.

Notice is hereby given that the Creditors of the above-named Company, which is being voluntarily wound up, are required, on or before 30 November 2003, to send in their names, their addresses and descriptions, full particulars of their debts or claims, and the names and addresses of their Solicitors (if any), to the undersigned, Mark Levy, of 76 New Cavendish Street, London W1G 9TB, the Liquidator of the said Company, and, if so required by notice in writing from the said Liquidator, are, personally or by their Solicitors, to come in and prove their debts or claims at such time and place as shall be specified in such notice, or in default thereof they will be excluded from the benefit of any distribution.

M Levy, Liquidator

1 October 2003. (83

LIFELINE DRIVERS LIMITED

Notice is hereby given that the Creditors of the above-named Company are required, on or before 14 November 2003, to send their names and addresses and particulars of their debts or claims, and the names and addresses of their Solicitors (if any), to P A Saxton, Elwell Watchorn & Saxton, 109 Swan Street, Sileby, Leicestershire LE12 7NN, the Liquidator of the said Company, and, if so required by notice in writing from the said Liquidator, by their Solicitors or personally, to come in and prove their said debts or claims at such time and place as shall be specified in such notice, or in default thereof they will be excluded from the benefit of any distribution made before such debts are proved.

P A Saxton, Liquidator

3 October 2003. (348)

SPEEDPRINT MACMEDIA LIMITED

Notice is hereby given that the Creditors of the above-named Company are required, on or before 14 November 2003, to send their names and addresses, with particulars of their debts or claims, and the names and addresses of their Solicitors (if any), to the undersigned, Ashok K Bhardwaj, of 47-49 Green Lane, Northwood, Middlesex HA6 3AE, the Liquidator of the said Company, and, if so required by notice in writing by the said Liquidator, are, by their Solicitors or personally, to come and prove their said debts or claims at such time and place as shall be specified in such notice, or in default thereof they will be excluded from the benefit of any distribution made before such debts are proved.

A K Bhardwaj, Liquidator

30 September 2003. (272)

RICHARDS REMOVALS (KENDAL) LIMITED

Notice is hereby given that the Creditors of the above-named Company, which is being voluntarily wound up, are required, on or before 15 December 2003, to send in their full forenames and surnames, their addresses and descriptions, full particulars of their debts or claims, and the names and addresses of their Solicitors (if any), to the undersigned, Paul Stanley, of Begbies Traynor, Elliot House, 151 Deansgate, Manchester M3 3BP, the Liquidator of the said Company, and, if so required by notice in writing from the said Liquidator, are, personally or by their Solicitors, to come in and prove their debts or claims at such time and place as shall be specified in such notice, or in default thereof they will be excluded from the benefit of any distribution made before such debts are proved.

P Stanley, Liquidator

2 October 2003. (144)

Winding-up By The Court Petitions to Wind Up (Companies)

In the High Court of Justice (Chancery Division) Companies Court. No 5618 of 2003

In the Matter of CB TRACKER LTD

and in the Matter of the Insolvency Act 1986

A Petition to wind up the above-named Company of Britannia Business Park, Britannia Road, Waltham Cross, Hertfordshire EN8 7PF, presented on 4 September 2003 by Ekay Advertising & Marketing Ltd of The Maltings, 53-54 Bath Street, Gravesend, Kent DA11 0DF, claiming to be a Creditor of the Company, will be heard at the Royal Courts of Justice, Strand, London WC2A 2LL, on 22 October 2003, at 10.30 am (or as soon thereafter as the Petition can be heard).

Any person intending to appear on the hearing of the Petition (whether to support or oppose it) must give notice of intention to do so to the Petitioner or its Solicitor in accordance with Rule 4.16 by 1600 hours on 21 October 2003.

The Petitioner's Solicitor is *Martin Tolhurst Partnership*, 7 Wrotham Road, Gravesend, Kent DA11 0PD. (Ref KW EKAY.)

2 October 2003. (109)

In the High Court of Justice (Chancery Division) Companies Court. No 5133 of 2003

In the Matter of CONMOY CONSTRUCTION COMPANY LIMITED

and in the Matter of the Insolvency Act 1986

A Petition to wind up the above-named Company, presented on 8 August 2003 by Industrial Building and Floor Services Limited, of Hatch House, Coxtie Green Road, Pilgrims Hatch, Brentwood CM14 5PN, claiming to be a Creditor of the Company of Chantry Lodge, Pyecombe Street, Pyecombe, East Sussex BN457EE, will be heard at the Royal Courts of Justice, Strand, London WC2A 2LL, on Wednesday 22 October 2003, at 1030 hours (or as soon thereafter as the Petition can be heard).

Any person intending to attend on the hearing of the Petition (whether to support or oppose it) must give notice of intention to do so to the Petitioner or its Solicitors in accordance with Rule 4.16 by 1600 hours on Wednesday 15 October 2003.

The Petitioner's Solicitor is Ashley Bean & Co, 406 High Road, Ilford, Essex IG1 1TW. (Ref ARB/FORWAY.)

In the High Court of Justice (Chancery Division) Companies Court. No 5633 of 2003

In the Matter of DCR CONTRACTORS LIMITED and in the Matter of the Insolvency Act 1986

A Petition to wind up the above-named Company of 21 Lodge Lane, Grays, Essex RM17 5RY, presented on 4 September 2003 by HM Customs and Excise of Civil Recovery Unit, 3rd Floor, NW Queens Dock, Liverpool L74 4BJ, claiming to be a Creditor of the Company, will be heard at the Royal Courts of Justice, Strand, London WC2A 2LL, on 22 October 2003, at 1030 hours (or as soon thereafter as the Petition can be heard).

Any person intending to appear on the hearing of the Petition (whether to support or oppose it) must give notice of intention to do so to the Petitioner or its Solicitors in accordance with Rule 4.16 by 1600 hours on 21 October 2003.

The Petitioner's Solicitor is Moon Beever, 24-25 Bloomsbury Square, London WC1A 2PL. (Ref PC/DFT/H00345-02972.) (115)

In the Hull County Court. No 55 of 2003 In the Matter of **DERNIER ID LIMITED** and in the Matter of the Insolvency Act 1986

A Petition to wind up the above-named Company of Unit 129, Louis Pearlman Centre, Goulton Street, Hull, East Yorkshire HU3 4DL, presented on 16 September 2003 by Dernier ID Limited, will be heard at Hull County Court at Lowgate, Hull, on 7 November 2003, at 10.30 am (or as soon thereafter as the Petition can be heard)

Any person intending to appear on the hearing of the Petition (whether to support or oppose it) must give notice of intention to do so to the Petitioner or its Solicitor in accordance with Rule 4.16 by 1600 hours on 6 November 2003.

The Petitioner's Solicitor is Rollits, Wilberforce Court, High Street, Hull HU1 1YJ.

3 October 2003. (282)

In the High Court of Justice (Chancery Division) Leeds District Registry. No 1444 of 2003

In the Matter of MARCHANT AND CHEAL LIMITED and in the Matter of the Insolvency Act 1986

A Petition to wind up the above-named Company of Estate Yard East, Shalford Lane, Guildford GU4 8AE, presented on 3 September 2003 by the Commissioners of Customs and Excise, Civil Recovery Unit, HM Customs and Excise, 3NW Queens Dock, Liverpool L74 4BJ, claiming to be a Creditor of the Company, will be heard at Leeds District Registry, The Courthouse, Oxford Row, Leeds LS1 1BG, on 23 October 2003, at 10.30 am (or as soon thereafter as the Petition can be heard). Any person intending to appear on the hearing of the Petition (whether to support or oppose it) must give notice of intention to do so to the Petitioner or their Solicitor in accordance with Rule 4.16 by 1600 hours on 22 October 2003.

The Petitioner's Solicitor is *DLA*, Arndale House, Charles Street, Bradford BD1 1UN. (Ref BFD/M.P./432767/34329.)

1 October 2003. (172) In the High Court of Justice (Chancery Division) Liverpool District Registry. No 567 of 2003

In the Matter of MCGINLEY HOLDINGS LIMITED and in the Matter of the Insolvency Act 1986

A Petition to wind up the above-named Company of 24 Water Lane, Watford, Hertfordshire, presented on 5 August 2003 by HM Customs and Excise, of Civil Recovery Unit, 3rd Floor, NW Queens Dock, Liverpool L74 4BJ, claiming to be a Creditor of the Company, will be heard at Liverpool District Registry, at Queen Elizabeth II Law Courts, Derby Square, Liverpool, on 20 October 2003, at 1000 hours (or as soon thereafter as the Petition can be heard).

Any person intending to appear on the hearing of the Petition (whether to support or oppose it) must give notice of intention to do so to the Petitioner or its Solicitor in accordance with Rule 4.16 by 1600 hours on 17 October 2003.

The Petitioner's Solicitor is *Lees Lloyd Whitley*, 17-21 Price Street, Birkenhead, Merseyside CH41 6JN. (Ref 107074.) (111)

In the High Court of Justice (Chancery Division) Companies Court. No 5741 of 2003

In the Matter of MILAN'S GROUP LIMITED and in the Matter of the Insolvency Act 1986

A Petition to wind up the above-named Company of 88-98 College Road, Harrow, Middlesex HA1 1BQ, presented on 10 September 2003 by Stott Thompson (Architects) Limited of Westholme Road, Halifax, West Yorkshire HX1 4JF, claiming to be a Creditor of the Company, will be heard at the Royal Courts of Justice, Strand, London WC2A 2LL, on 22 October 2003, at 1030 hours (or as soon thereafter as the Petition can be heard).

Any person intending to appear on the hearing of the Petition (whether to support or oppose it) must give notice of intention to do so to the Petitioner or its Solicitors in accordance with Rule 4.16 by 1600 hours on 21 October 2003.

The Petitioner's Solicitor is Clarksons, 27 Harrison Road, Halifax HX1 2AT. (Ref MAS/STO80/5.)

In the High Court of Justice (Chancery Division) Companies Court. No 4498 of 2003

In the Matter of PETE & NICKY'S TRANSPORT LIMITED and in the Matter of the Insolvency Act 1986

A Petition to wind up the above-named Company of 8 Trevaylor Road, Falmouth, Cornwall TR11 2JY, presented on 11 July 2003 by Hewden Hire Centres Limited whose registered office is situate at 1 Ellismuir Way, Tannochside Park, Uddingston G71 5PX, claiming to be a Creditor of the Company, will be heard at the High Court of Justice sitting at the Royal Courts of Justice, Strand, London WC2A 2LL, on 8 October 2003, at 1030 hours (or as soon thereafter as the Petition can

Any person intending to appear on the hearing of the Petition (whether to support or oppose it) must give notice of intention to do so to the undersigned in accordance with Rule 4.16 by 1600 hours on Tuesday 7 October 2003.

A copy of the Petition will be supplied by the undersigned on payment of the prescribed charge.

The Petitioner's Solicitors are Jeffrey Green Russell, Apollo House, 56 New Bond Street, London W1Y 0SX. (Ref NMF/LCP 10963.2312.)

In the High Court of Justice (Chancery Division) Leeds District Registry. No 1450 of 2003

In the Matter of POWER'S LEGACY LIMITED and in the Matter of the Insolvency Act 1986

A Petition to wind up the above-named Company of 5 West Court, Enterprise Road, Maidstone, Kent ME15 6JD, presented on 3 September 2003 by the Commissioners of Customs and Excise, Civil Recovery Unit, HM Customs and Excise, 3NW Queens Dock, Liverpool L74 4BJ, claiming to be a Creditor of the Company, will be heard at Leeds District Registry, The Courthouse, Oxford Row, Leeds LS1 1BG, on 23 October 2003, at 10.30 am (or as soon thereafter as the Petition can be heard).

Any person intending to appear on the hearing of the Petition (whether to support or oppose it) must give notice of intention to do so to the Petitioner or their Solicitor in accordance with Rule 4.16 by 1600 hours on 22 October 2003.

The Petitioner's Solicitor is DLA, Arndale House, Charles Street, Bradford BD1 1UN. (Ref BFD/RAC./437134/34314.)

1 October 2003. (169) In the High Court of Justice (Chancery Division) Leeds District Registry. No 1477 of 2003

In the Matter of Q & A ENGINEERING CONSULTANTS LIMITED and in the Matter of the Insolvency Act 1986

A Petition to wind up the above-named Company of 500 Clive Court, Maida Vale, London W9 1SG, presented on 10 September 2003 by the Commissioners of Customs and Excise, Civil Recovery Unit, HM Customs and Excise, 3NW Queens Dock, Liverpool L74 4BJ, claiming to be a Creditor of the Company, will be heard at Leeds District Registry, The Courthouse, Oxford Row, Leeds LS1 1BG, on 23 October 2003, at 10.30 am (or as soon thereafter as the Petition can be heard). Any person intending to appear on the hearing of the Petition (whether to support or oppose it) must give notice of intention to do so to the Petitioner or their Solicitor in accordance with Rule 4.16 by 1600 hours on 22 October 2003.

The Petitioner's Solicitor is *DLA*, Arndale House, Charles Street, Bradford BD1 1UN. (Ref BFD/N.H./438198/34329.)

(102)1 October 2003.

In the High Court of Justice (Chancery Division) Companies Court. No 5751 of 2003

In the Matter of SBAHI STONE CENTRE LIMITED and in the Matter of the Insolvency Act 1986

A Petition to wind up the above-named Company of 13 Iveagh Avenue, London NW10 7DL, presented on 10 September 2003 by Simkins Partnership, 45-51 Whitfield Street, London W1T 4HB, on behalf of Tirrenia Marmi S.p.A. of Via Provinciale 278-55045 Pietrasanta, PO Box 15, Italy, claiming to be a Creditor of the Company, will be heard at the Royal Courts of Justice, Strand, London WC2A 2LL, on 22 October 2003, at 10.30 am (or as soon thereafter as the Petition can be heard). Any person intending to appear on the hearing of the Petition (whether to support or oppose it) must give notice of intention to do so to the Petitioner or its Solicitor in accordance with Rule 4.16 by 1600 hours on 21 October 2003.

The Petitioner's Solicitor is The Simkins Partnership, 45-51 Whitfield Street, London W1T 4HB.

1 October 2003. (281)

In the High Court of Justice (Chancery Division) Liverpool District Registry. No 652 of 2003

In the Matter of SOUTH EASTERN MOTOR AUCTIONS

LIMITED and in the Matter of the Insolvency Act 1986

A Petition to wind up the above-named Company of 10-11 North Pallant, Chichester, West Sussex, presented on 9 September 2003 by HM Customs and Excise, of Civil Recovery Unit, 3rd Floor, NW Queens Dock, Liverpool L74 4BJ, claiming to be a Creditor of the Company, will be heard at Liverpool District Registry, at Queen Elizabeth II Law Courts, Derby Square, Liverpool, on 10 November 2003, at 1000 hours (or as soon thereafter as the Petition can be heard)

Any person intending to appear on the hearing of the Petition (whether to support or oppose it) must give notice of intention to do so to the Petitioner or its Solicitor in accordance with Rule 4.16 by 1600 hours on 7 November 2003.

The Petitioner's Solicitor is Lees Lloyd Whitley, 17-21 Price Street, Birkenhead, Merseyside CH41 6JN. (Ref 117019.)

In the High Court of Justice (Chancery Division) Leeds District Registry. No 1447 of 2003

In the Matter of SUPERIOR.UK.CO. LIMITED and in the Matter of the Insolvency Act 1986

A Petition to wind up the above-named Company of Netto & Co, Aim Viaduct, Hardwicke Road, Chiswick, London W4 5EA, presented on 3 September 2003 by the Commissioners of Customs and Excise, Civil Recovery Unit, HM Customs and Excise, 3NW Queens Dock, Liverpool L74 4BJ, claiming to be a Creditor of the Company, will be heard at Leeds District Registry, The Courthouse, Oxford Row, Leeds LS1 1BG, on 23 October 2003, at 10.30 am (or as soon thereafter as the Petition can be heard).

Any person intending to appear on the hearing of the Petition (whether to support or oppose it) must give notice of intention to do so to the Petitioner or their Solicitor in accordance with Rule 4.16 by 1600 hours on 22 October 2003

The Petitioner's Solicitor is DLA, Arndale House, Charles Street, Bradford BD1 1UN. (Ref BFD/M.P./433258/34329.)

30 September 2003. (171)

In the High Court of Justice (Chancery Division) Manchester District Registry. No 1678 of 2003

In the Matter of T.D.S. FASHIONS LIMITED

(Reg No 1939443)

and in the Matter of the Insolvency Act 1986

A Petition to wind up the above-named Company of T.S.D. Fashions Limited of registered office, Unit 1, Ground Floor, 10-12 Hilton Street, Manchester, Lancashire M1 1JF, presented on 10 September 2003 by Benmar Textiles Limited of Cheetwood Road, off Broughton Street, Manchester M8 8AQ, claiming to be a Creditor of the Company, will be heard at Manchester District Registry, 184 Deansgate, Manchester M60 9DJ, on 27 October 2003, at 10.00 am (or as soon thereafter as the Petition can be heard)

Any person intending to appear on the hearing of the Petition (whether to support or oppose it) must give notice of intention to do so to the Petitioner or its Solicitor in accordance with Rule 4.16 by 1600 hours on 24 October 2003.

The Petitioner's Solicitor is Berg & Co, Scottish Mutual House, 35 Peter Street, Manchester M2 5BG. (Ref JOB.SF.3630.5.)

In the Reading County Court. No 67 of 2003

In the Matter of U2MENET UK LTD

and in the Matter of the Insolvency Act 1986

A Petition to wind up the above-named Company of Willow Cottage, Reading Road, Mattingly, Hook, Hampshire RG27 9JU, presented on 8 August 2003 by David Robert Charles Venning, 20 Mercer Close, Basingstoke, Hampshire RG22 6NZ, claiming to be a Creditor of the Company, will be heard at Reading County Court at 160-163 Friar Street, Reading RG1 1HE, on 20 October 2003, at 1100 hours (or as soon thereafter as the Petition can be heard).

Any person intending to appear on the hearing of the Petition (whether to support or oppose it) must give notice of intention to do so to the Petitioner or his Solicitor in accordance with Rule 4.16 by 1600 hours on 17 October 2003.

1 October 2003. (280)

Petitions to Wind Up (Partnerships)

In the High Court of Justice Companies Court. No 5170 of 2003

In the Matter of IMPERIAL PALACE

and in the Matter of the Insolvent Partnerships Order 1994

A Petition to wind up Imperial Palace, a Partnership, whose principal place of business is 299 Camberwell New Road, Greater London SE5 0TF, presented on 11 August 2003, by the Commissioners of Customs and Excise, whose office is situate at Civil Recovery Unit, HM Customs and Excise, 3 NW Queens Dock, Liverpool L74 4BJ, claiming to be a Creditor of the Partnership, will be heard at the Royal Courts of Justice, Strand, London WC2A 2LL, on 5 November 2003, at 10.30 am (or as soon thereafter as the Petition can be heard).

Any person intending to appear on the hearing of the Petition (whether in support or opposition) must give notice of intention to do so to the Petitioner or its Solicitor in accordance with Rule 4.16 of the Insolvency Rules 1986 by 1600 hours on 4 November 2003.

The Petitioner's Solicitor is DLA, Arndale House, Charles Street, Bradford BD1 1UN, telephone 08700 111111. (Ref BLY/H.M./ 437557/43522.)

29 September 2003. (103)

In the High Court of Justice Companies Court. No 5788 of 2003

In the Matter of MI NURSERIES

and in the Matter of The Insolvent Partnerships Order 1994

A Petition to wind up MI Nurseries, a Partnership whose principal place of business is 382 Denby Dale Road East, Durkar, Wakefield, West Yorkshire WF4 3AZ, presented on 12 September 2003, by the Commissioners of Customs and Excise, whose office is situate at Civil Recovery Unit, HM Customs and Excise, 3 NW Queens Dock, Liverpool L74 3BJ, claiming to be a Creditor of the Partnership, will be heard at the Royal Courts of Justice, Strand, London WC2A 2LL, on 22 October 2003, at 10.30 am (or as soon thereafter as the Petition can be heard).

Any person intending to appear on the hearing of the Petition (whether in support or opposition) must give notice of intention to do so to the Petitioner or its Solicitor in accordance with Rule 4.16 of the Insolvency Rules 1986 by 1600 hours on 21 October 2003.

The Petitioner's Solicitor is *DLA*, Arndale House, Charles Street, Bradford BD1 1UN, telephone 08700 111111. (Ref BLY/H.M./ 437884/43510.)

30 September 2003. (101)

Winding-up Orders

Name of Company—APEX PLUMBING AND HEATING LIMITED. Company Registration Number-03632948. Address of Registered Office—1098 Stratford Road, Hall Green, Birmingham, B28 8AD. Court—BIRMINGHAM DISTRICT REGISTRY. Date of Filing Petition—1st July 2003. No. of Matter—2574 of 2003. Date of Windingup Order—29th September 2003. Official Receiver—3rd Floor East, Ladywood House, 45/6 Stephenson Street, Birmingham, B2 4UP

Name of Company—BEVERAGE EQUIPMENT LIMITED. Trading Name—Beverage Equipment Limited Company Registration Number—03692647. Address of Registered Office—24, Cannon Street, Wisbech, Cambridgeshire, PE13 2QW. Court—KINGS LYNN. Date of Filing Petition—22nd August 2003. No. of Matter—512 of 2003. Date of Winding-up Order—2nd October 2003. Official Receiver-Emmanuel House, 2 Convent Road, Norwich, NR2 1PA.

Name of Company—C & S ENTERTAINMENT LIMITED. Company Registration Number—03884176. Address of Registered Office—51A Bridge Street, Andover, Hampshire, SP10 1BG. Court—BIRMINGHAM DISTRICT REGISTRY. Date of Filing Petition— 1st July 2003. No. of Matter—2565 of 2003. Date of Winding-up Order—29th September 2003. Official Receiver—2nd Floor, Kings Wharf, 20-30 Kings Road, Reading, RG1 3ET.

Name of Company—ELGIN TECHNOLOGIES LIMITED (IN ADMINISTRATION). Company Registration Number—03438428. Address of Registered Office—C/O C B Associates, Lichfield Place, 435 Lichfield Road, Aston, Birmingham, B6 7SS. Court—BIRMINGHAM DISTRICT REGISTRY. Date of Filing Petition—24th September 2003. No. of Matter—2808 of 2003. Date of Winding-up Order—29th September 2003. Official Receiver—3rd Floor East, Ladywood House, 45/6 Stephenson Street, Birmingham, B2 4UP.

Name of Company—ENCITE LTD. Company Registration Number— 03445844. Address of Registered Office—Warden House, 37 Manor Road, Colchester, Essex, CO3 3LX. Court—HIGH COURT OF JUSTICE. Date of Filing Petition—24th June 2003. No. of Matter—004141 of 2003. Date of Winding-up Order—30th July 2003. Official Receiver—8th Floor, St Clare House, Princes Street, Ipswich, IP1 1LX.

Name of Company—EUROSO LIMITED. Company Registration Number—03414545. Address of Registered Office—B D O Stoy Hayward, Beneficial B U, 28 Paradise Circus, Birmingham, West Midlands, B1 2BJ. Court—LIVERPOOL DISTRICT REGISTRY. Date of Filing Petition—28th July 2003. No. of Matter—542 of 2003. Date of Winding-up Order—22nd September 2003. Official Receiver— 21-23 London Road, Gloucester, GL1 3HB. (2035)

Company—FARRINGTON RAVENSCROFT PARTNERSHIP LIMITED. Company Registration Number—04665787. Address of Registered Office—6 Morrab Road, Penzance, Cornwall, TR18 4EW. Court—BIRMINGHAM DISTRICT REGISTRY. Date of Filing Petition—1st July 2003. No. of Matter— 2570 of 2003. Date of Winding-up Order—29th September 2003. Official Receiver—1st Floor, Cobourg House, Mayflower Street, Plymouth, PL1 1DJ.

Name of Company—FRESH APPROACH FOODS PLC. Company Registration Number—03231766. Address of Registered Office—Chesswood Nurseries, Storrington Road, Thakeham, Pulborough, West Sussex, RH20 3DY. Court—BRIGHTON. Date of Filing Petition-5th November 2002. No. of Matter-36 of 2003. Date of Winding-up Order—15th January 2003. Official Receiver—69 Middle Street, Brighton, East Sussex, BN1 1BE.

Name of Company—GREENBEECH CONSTRUCTION LIMITED. Company Registration Number-03710557. Address of Registered Office—44 Sherriffs Drive, Tyldesley, Manchester, Lancashire, M29 8PP. Court—BIRMINGHAM DISTRICT REGISTRY. Date of Filing Petition—1st July 2003. No. of Matter—2577 of 2003. Date of Winding-up Order—29th September 2003. Official Receiver—1st Floor, Boulton House, 17-21 Chorlton Street, Manchester, M1 3HY. (2050)

of Company—PHOENIX FREIGHT FORWARDING LIMITED. Company Registration Number—4208839. Address of Registered Office—The Old Halsall Arms, 2 Summerwood Lane, Halsall, Lancs., L39 8RJ. Court—SWINDON. Date of Filing Petition—21st February 2003. No. of Matter—30 of 2003. Date of Winding-up Order—12th August 2003. Official Receiver—21-23 London Road, Gloucester, GL1 3HB.

Name of Company—SAI INTERNATIONAL LIMITED. Address of Registered Office—Stanley House, Stanley Avenue, Wembley, Middlesex, HAO 4JB. Court—HIGH COURT OF JUSTICE. Date of Filing Petition—19th June 2000. No. of Matter—005106 of 2001. Date of Winding-up Order-30th July 2001. Official Receiver-Bloomsbury Street, London, WC1B 3SS.

Name of Company—SRL UK (LOGISTICS) LTD. Company Registration Number—04714307. Address of Registered Office—Unit G45, Treforest Industrial Est, Treforest, Pontypridd, CF37 5YL. Court—PONTYPRIDD. Date of Filing Petition—22nd August 2003. No. of Matter-11 of 2003. Date of Winding-up Order-1st October 2003. Official Receiver—3rd Floor, Companies House, Crown Way, Cardiff, CF14 3ZA. (2026)

Name of Company—TURN KEY PARTNERSHIP LTD. Company Registration Number—03642138. Address of Registered Office—Unit 7 Mill Industrial Estate, Kings Coughton, Alcester, Warwickshire, B49 5QG. Court—BIRMINGHAM DISTRICT REGISTRY. Date of Filing Petition—21st March 2003. No. of Matter—2247 of 2003. Date of Winding-up Order—28th September 2003. Official Receiver—3rd Floor East, Ladywood House, 45/6 Stephenson Street, Birmingham, B2

Appointment of Liquidators

In the Birmingham District Registry No 2703 of 2003

BLUEBIRD LAUNDRY LTD

In accordance with Rule 4.106 of the Insolvency Rules 1986, I, Richard Jeffrey Rones, of ThorntonRones, First Floor, 167 High Road, Loughton, Essex IG10 4LF, give notice that I was appointed Liquidator of the above Company on 27 August 2003.

Notice is hereby given, pursuant to section 137 of the Insolvency Act 1986, that a Meeting of Creditors has been summoned for the purpose of appointing a Creditors' Committee at First Floor, 167 High Road, Loughton, Essex IG10 4LF, on 29 October 2003, at 11.30 am.

R J Rones. Liquidator

3 October 2003. (328)

Notice of Intended Dividends IDEM INTERNATIONAL LIMITED

Notice is hereby given, pursuant to Rule 11.2(1a) of the Insolvency Rules 1986, that the Liquidator of the above-named Company intends paying a First Dividend to Creditors. The Creditors of the Company are required, on or before 10 November 2003, to submit their proofs of debt to the undersigned, Peter John Bridger, of Bridgers, 47 London Street, Reading, Berkshire RG1 4PS, the Liquidator of the Company, and, if so requested, to provide such documentary evidence as may appear to the Liquidator to be necessary. A Creditor who has not proved his debt before the above-mentioned date is not entitled to disturb, by reason that he has not participated in it, the First Dividend or any other Dividend declared before his debt is proved.

P J Bridger, Liquidator

3 October 2003. (875)

VIBRAY ENGINEERING LIMITED

Notice is hereby given, pursuant to Rule 11.2(1a) of the Insolvency Rules 1986, that the Liquidator of the above-named Company intends paying a First Dividend to Creditors. The Creditors of the Company are required, on or before 10 November 2003, to submit their proofs of debt to the undersigned, Peter John Bridger, of Bridgers, 47 London Street, Reading, Berkshire RG1 4PS, the Liquidator of the Company, and, if so requested, to provide such documentary evidence as may appear to the Liquidator to be necessary. A Creditor who has not proved his debt before the above-mentioned date is not entitled to disturb, by reason that he has not participated in it, the First Dividend or any other Dividend declared before his debt is proved.

P J Bridger, Liquidator

3 October 2003. (876)

Final Meetings

In the Bradford County Court No 43 of 2001

AAC ALL AIR CONDITIONING LIMITED

A Meeting of Creditors of the above-named Company has been summoned by the Liquidator for the purpose of approving the following Resolutions: That the Liquidator's report and accounts are accepted and that the Liquidator should obtain his release under section 174 of the Insolvency Act 1986. The Meeting will be held at Haines Watts, 1st Floor, Park House, Park Square West, Leeds LS1 2PS, on 24 October 2003, at 10.30 am. A proxy form must be lodged with me no later than 12.00 noon on 23 October 2003 to enable you to vote by proxy at the Meeting (together with a completed proof of debt form if you have not already lodged one).

M E Fergusson, Liquidator (324)

In the Northampton County Court No 50 of 2002

CORBY MECHANICAL & ELECTRICAL LIMITED

Notice is hereby given that a Final Meeting of the Creditors of the above-named Company has been summoned by the Liquidator under section 146 of the Insolvency Act 1986. The Meeting will be held at the offices of Poppleton & Appleby, 7 West Bar, Banbury, Oxfordshire OX16 9SD, on Friday 14 October 2003, at 10.00 am, for the purposes of having a final account laid before them by the Liquidator, showing the manner in which the winding-up of the said Company has been conducted and the property of the Company disposed of, and of hearing any explanation that may be given by the Liquidator. A proxy form must be lodged with me no later than 12.00 noon on the last working day before the Meeting, to entitle you to vote by proxy at the Meeting.

M D Hardy, Liquidator

3 October 2003. (326)

EBA CONSULTANCY SERVICES LIMITED

Notice is hereby given, pursuant to section 146 of the Insolvency Act 1986, that a General Meeting of the Creditors of the above-named Company will be held at the offices of BDO Stoy Hayward, Connaught House, Alexandra Terrace, Guildford, Surrey GU1 3DA, on 4 November 2003, at 10.00 am, for the purpose of having an account before the Meeting showing the manner in which the winding-up has been conducted and the property of the Company disposed of, and of hearing any explanation that may be given by the Liquidators.

D B Coakley, Joint Liquidator

30 September 2003. (325)

IBRO HOLDINGS LIMITED

Notice is hereby given, pursuant to section 168 of the Insolvency Act 1986, that a General Meeting of the Creditors of the above-named Company will be held at Baker Tilly, Spectrum House, 20-26 Cursitor Street, London EC4A 1HY, on Friday 7 November 2003, at 10.30 am, for the purpose of the determination of the basis of the remuneration of the Liquidator. Notice is also hereby given, pursuant to section 146 of the Insolvency Act 1986, that the General Meeting of the Creditors will receive an account showing the manner in which the winding-up has been conducted and the property of the Company disposed of. A Creditor entitled to vote at the above Meeting may appoint a proxy to attend and vote instead of him. A proxy need not be a Creditor of the Company. Proxies to be used at the Meeting must be lodged with the Liquidator at Baker Tilly, Spectrum House, 20-26 Cursitor Street, London EC4A 1HY, no later than 12.00 noon on the preceding business day.

S P J Wadsted, Liquidator

6 October 2003. (327)

In the Wrexham County Court No 17 of 1991

T JONES (COAL MERCHANTS)

Notice is hereby given, pursuant to section 146 of the Insolvency Act 1986, that a Final Meeting of Creditors of the above-named Company will be held at Baker Tilly, Elgar House, Holmer Road, Hereford HR4 9SF, on Thursday 13 November 2003, at 10.00 am, for the purpose of receiving the Liquidator's report of the winding-up and determining whether the Liquidator should have his release under section 174 of the said Act. A Creditor entitled to attend and vote at the above Meetings may appoint a proxy to attend and vote instead of him or her. Proxies for use at the Meeting must be lodged at the above address, no later than 12.00 noon on the business day next before the date of the Meeting.

EF Hunt, Liquidator

30 September 2003.

Personal Insolvency



(246)

Bankruptcy Orders

AHUJA, Jitander, of 33 Greystoke Park Terrace Western Avenue Ealing London W5 1JL occupation unknown. Court—HIGH COURT OF JUSTICE. Date of Filing Petition—17th July 2003. No. of Matter—5925 of 2003. Date of Bankruptcy Order—30th September 2003. Whether Debtor's or Creditor's Petition—Creditor's. Official Receiver—21 Bloomsbury Street, London, WC1B 3SS. (2006)

AKEULA, Adebola, of 106 North Hyde Road, Hayes, Middlesex UB3 4NG. occupation unknown. Court—SLOUGH. Date of Filing Petition—2nd July 2003. No. of Matter—150 of 2003. Date of Bankruptcy Order—1st October 2003. Whether Debtor's or Creditor's Petition—Creditor's. Official Receiver—2nd Floor, Kings Wharf, 20-30 Kings Road, Reading, RG1 3ET. (2080)

AKEULA, Stephanie, of 106, North Hyde Road, Hayes, Middlesex UB3 4NG. occupation unknown. Court—SLOUGH. Date of Filing Petition—1st July 2003. No. of Matter—149 of 2003. Date of Bankruptcy Order—1st October 2003. Whether Debtor's or Creditor's Petition—Creditor's. Official Receiver—2nd Floor, Kings Wharf, 20-30 Kings Road, Reading, RG1 3ET. (2081)

ALI, Shaheb, unemployed, residing at 12 Seymour Street, Leicester, LE2 0LB and lately residing at 19 Elenor Road, Stratford, London, E15 4AB. Court—LEICESTER. Date of Filing Petition—22nd April 2003. No. of Matter—135 of 2003. Date of Bankruptcy Order—23rd April 2003. Whether Debtor's or Creditor's Petition—Debtor's. Official Receiver—First Floor, Knightsbridge House, Lower Brown Street, Leicester, LE1 5TF. (2049)

ANTCLIFF, Dawn Marie, also known as Dawn Marie Sawdon, shop assistant, of 16 Knightsbridge Court, Terry Street HU3 1UG, and lately residing at 44 Clifton Street HU2 9AP, both in Kingston upon Hull. Court—KINGSTON UPON HULL. Date of Filing Petition—30ctober 2003. No. of Matter—327 of 2003. Date of Bankruptcy Order—3rd October 2003. Whether Debtor's or Creditor's Petition—Debtor's. Official Receiver—Suite J, Anchor House, The Maltings, Silvester Street, Hull, HU1 3HA. (2039)

ARMSTRONG, Andrew Scott, of 3 Harris Road, Peterborough, PE1 2LY currently a sub-contractor. Court—HIGH COURT OF JUSTICE. Date of Filing Petition—31st July 2003. No. of Matter—6388 of 2003. Date of Bankruptcy Order—30th September 2003. Whether Debtor's or Creditor's Petition—Creditor's. Official Receiver—2nd Floor, Abbeygate House, 164-167 East Road, Cambridge, CB1 1DB.

BAVIN, Karl, - Painter and Decorator, of, and lately carrying on business as, 'Pixivision' from 24 Foster Street, Brotton, Saltburn by the Sea, Cleveland, TS12 2TR. Court—MIDDLESBROUGH. Date of Filing Petition—3rd October 2003. No. of Matter—304 of 2003. Date of Prophyritan October 2003. Will Black of Court and Co Bankruptcy Order—3rd October 2003. Whether Debtor's or Creditor's Petition—Debtor's. Official Receiver—2nd Floor, St Marks House, St Marks Court, Teesdale, Thornaby, Stockton-on-Tees, TS17 6QT

BEVAN, Ross, Also Known as Ross Shujaudin unemployed of 11 Upper Gertrude Street Abercynon Mountain Ash Rhondda Cynon Taff CF45 4RN. Court—ABERDARE. Date of Filing Petition—2nd October 2003. No. of Matter—22 of 2003. Date of Bankruptcy Order— 2nd October 2003. Whether Debtor's or Creditor's Petition—Debtor's. Official Receiver—3rd Floor, Companies House, Crown Way, Cardiff, CF14 3ZA.

BHAKAR, Gurmakh Singh, of 54 Hulbert Road Bedhampton Havant Hampshire PO9 3TF. Court—PORTSMOUTH. Date of Filing Petition—2nd October 2003. No. of Matter—260 of 2003. Date of Bankruptcy Order—2nd October 2003. Whether Debtor's or Creditor's Petition—Debtor's. Official Receiver—The Quay, 30 Channel Way, Southampton, SO14 3QQ.

BOWDEN, Carl James, an office clerk of 67 Courtney Street, Cwmbwrla, Swansea SA5 9NT lately residing at 16 Bryn Street, Brynhyfryd, Swansea SA5 9HP. Court—SWANSEA. Date of Filing Petition-3rd October 2003. No. of Matter-210 of 2003. Date of Bankruptcy Order—3rd October 2003. Whether Debtor's or Creditor's Petition—Debtor's. Official Receiver—2nd Floor, Sun Alliance House, 166-167 St Helens Road, Swansea, SA1 5DL.

BOWYER, John Charles, Jason Charles Bowyer unemployed of 51 Coed Main Porset Park Caerphilly CF83 1RS. Court—PONTYPRIDD. Date of Filing Petition—2nd October 2003. No. of Matter—85 of 2003. Date of Bankruptcy Order—2nd October 2003. Whether Debtor's or Creditor's Petition—Debtor's. Official Receiver— 3rd Floor, Companies House, Crown Way, Cardiff, CF14 3ZA. (2024)

BROWN, Anthony George, unemployed of 72 Havelock Road, Great Yarmouth, Norfolk NR30 3HR and lately residing at 79 Havelock Road, Great Yarmouth, Norfolk NR30 3HR. Court—NORWICH. Date of Filing Petition—2nd October 2003. No. of Matter—542 of 2003. Date of Bankruptcy Order—2nd October 2003. Whether Debtor's or Creditor's Petition—Debtor's. Official Receiver—Emmanuel House, 2 Convent Road, Norwich, NR2 1PA.

BROWN, Sandra Joyce, unemployed also known as Sandra Joyce Philpott of 72 Havelock Road, Great Yarmouth, Norfolk Nr30 3HR and lately residing at 79 Havelock Road, Great Yarmouth, Norfolk NR30 3HR. Court—NORWICH. Date of Filing Petition—2nd October 2003. No. of Matter—541 of 2003. Date of Bankruptcy Order—2nd October 2003. Whether Debtor's or Creditor's Petition-Debtor's. Official Receiver-Emmanuel House, 2 Convent Road, Norwich, NR2 1PA. (2065)

BUCK, David, Retired of 30 Elder Green Gorleston Great Yarmouth Norfolk NR31 8RA. Court-NORWICH. Date of Filing Petition-2nd October 2003. No. of Matter-543 of 2003. Date of Bankruptcy Order—2nd October 2003. Whether Debtor's or Creditor's Petition-Debtor's. Official Receiver-Emmanuel House, 2 Convent Road, Norwich, NR2 1PA.

BYRNE, Mary, . Previously Known as Mary Skinner. Unemployed. currently residing at 123, High Street, Garlinge, Margate, CT9 5LY. Court—CANTERBURY. Date of Filing Petition—3rd October 2003. No. of Matter—346 of 2003. Date of Bankruptcy Order—3rd October 2003. Whether Debtor's or Creditor's Petition-Debtor's. Official Receiver-4th Floor, Clarkson House, Rhodaus Town, Canterbury, Kent, CT1 2RZ.

CARTER, Susan, 4 Lansdowne Road, Branston, Burton-upon-Trent, Staffordshire, DE14 3EW, barmaid formerly a company director. Court—BURTON-UPON-TRENT. Date of Filing Petition—3rd October 2003. No. of Matter—119 of 2003. Date of Bankruptcy Order—3rd October 2003. Whether Debtor's or Creditor's Petition— Debtor's. Official Receiver—First Floor, Knightsbridge House, Lower Brown Street, Leicester, LE1 5TF. (2048)

CHARNOCK, Philip Neil, driver, of 108 Whitegate Drive, Blackpool, Lancashire, FY3 9BY. Court—BLACKPOOL. Date of Filing Petition—2nd October 2003. No. of Matter—178 of 2003. Date of Bankruptcy Order—2nd October 2003. Whether Debtor's or Creditor's Petition—Debtor's. Official Receiver—1st Floor, Newfield House, Vicarage Lane, Blackpool, FY4 4WB.

CLANCY, Brian Reginald, Salesman 126 Orchard Street, Chichester, West Sussex PO19 1DE. and Carrying On Business as The 2080 Group 126 Orchard Street, Chichester, West Sussex PO19 1DE. Court-BRIGHTON. Date of Filing Petition-2nd October 2003. No. of Matter—878 of 2003. Date of Bankruptcy Order—2nd October 2003. Whether Debtor's or Creditor's Petition—Debtor's. Official Receiver-69 Middle Street, Brighton, East Sussex, BN1 1BE.

CONISBEE, Steven Ian, a Postman, residing at 18 Four Acres Walk, Hemel Hempstead, Hertfordshire, HP3 9LB. Court—ST ALBANS. Date of Filing Petition—2nd October 2003. No. of Matter—213 of 2003. Date of Bankruptcy Order—2nd October 2003. Whether Debtor's or Creditor's Petition-Debtor's. Official Receiver-1st Floor, Trident House, 42-48 Victoria Street, St Albans, AL1 3HR.

COPELAND, Anne Marie, unemployed of 63 Christchurch Street, Fenton, Stoke On Trent, ST4 3AJ. Court—STOKE-ON-TRENT. Date of Filing Petition—2nd October 2003. No. of Matter—326 of 2003. Date of Bankruptcy Order-2nd October 2003. Whether Debtor's or Creditor's Petition—Debtor's. Official Receiver—2nd Floor, Suite A, Copthall House, King Street, Newcastle-Under-Lyme, ST5 1UE.

DANDO, Joanne, of 3 Fenition, Clovelly Road, Weston Super Mare BS22 6LN lately residing at 30 Orchard Close, Kewstoke, Weston Super Mare, North Somerset, BS22 9XY. Court—BRISTOL. Date of Filing Petition—3rd October 2003. No. of Matter—432 of 2003. Date of Bankruptcy Order—3rd October 2003. Whether Debtor's or Creditor's Petition—Debtor's. Official Receiver—4th Floor, 100 Victoria Street, Bristol, BS1 6BD. (2015)

DAWSON, Caroline Susan, a Support Worker of 70 Wordsworth Road, Swinton M27 9SE lately residing at 9 Raymond Street, Swinton M27 6DY. Court—SALFORD. Date of Filing Petition—2nd October 2003. No. of Matter-202 of 2003. Date of Bankruptcy Order-2nd October 2003. Whether Debtor's or Creditor's Petition—Debtor's. Official Receiver—1st Floor, Boulton House, 17-21 Chorlton Street, Manchester, M1 3HY.

DAWSON, Peter David, unemployed of 70 Wordsworth Road, Swinton M27 9SE lately residing at 9 Raymond Street, Swinton M27 6DY. Court—SALFORD. Date of Filing Petition—2nd October 2003. No. of Matter—203 of 2003. Date of Bankruptcy Order—2nd October 2003. Whether Debtor's or Creditor's Petition-Debtor's. Official Receiver—1st Floor, Boulton House, 17-21 Chorlton Street, Manchester, M1 3HY.

DUFFIELD, Pamela June, (Unemployed) of 19 St Johns Way, Corringham, Stanford le Hope, Essex SS17 7NA, lately Residing at Flat 7 Thames View Court, London Road, Hadleigh, Previously Residing at, 52 Lyndbourne Court, Benfleet, Essex, SS7 5UG. Court—SOUTHEND. Date of Filing Petition—2nd October 2003. No. of Matter—468 of 2003. Date of Bankruptcy Order—2nd October 2003. Whether Debtor's or Creditor's Petition—Debtor's. Official Receiver— 4th Floor, Central House, 8 Clifftown Road, Southend-on-Sea, Essex, SS1 1AB.

DUNN, Eric Arther, Retired of St Nicholas Court Gressenhall Norfolk NR204DZ. Court—NORWICH. Date of Filing Petition—3rd October 2003. No. of Matter—547 of 2003. Date of Bankruptcy Order—3rd October 2003. Whether Debtor's or Creditor's Petition—Debtor's. Official Receiver—Emmanuel House, 2 Convent Road, Norwich, NR2 1PA.

DUNN, Maureen Kathleen, Retired of 13 St Nicholas Court Gressenhall Norfolk NR20 4DZ. Court—NORWICH. Date of Filing Petition—3rd October 2003. No. of Matter—548 of 2003. Date of Bankruptcy Order—3rd October 2003. Whether Debtor's or Creditor's Petition—Debtor's. Official Receiver—Emmanuel House, 2 Convent Road, Norwich, NR2 1PA.

EDMETT, Warren, a builder of Pinecrest, Flat 6, Fernhill Road Camberley, Surrey GU17 9HX. Court—GUILDFORD. Date of Filing Petition—3rd October 2003. No. of Matter—305 of 2003. Date of Bankruptcy Order—3rd October 2003. Whether Debtor's or Creditor's Petition—Debtor's. Official Receiver—5th Floor, Sunley House, Bedford Park, Croydon, CR9 1TX. (2029)

ELLIS, David Wayne, Mechanic of 16 Llys Rhysnant, Four Crosses, Llanymynech, Powys SY22 6PL. Court—WREXHAM. Date of Filing Petition—29th September 2003. No. of Matter—124 of 2003. Date of Bankruptcy Order—29th September 2003. Whether Debtor's or Creditor's Petition—Debtor's. Official Receiver—Suite 5, 3rd Floor, Windsor House, Pepper Street, Chester, CH1 1DF. (2027)

ETTRIDGE, Anthony Francis, a Garage Door Fitter of Flat 1, 68 Blackboy Road, Exeter, Devon EX4 6TB. Court—EXETER. Date of Filing Petition—2nd October 2003. No. of Matter—194 of 2003. Date of Bankruptcy Order—2nd October 2003. Whether Debtor's or Creditor's Petition—Debtor's. Official Receiver—3rd Floor, Finance House, Barnfield Road, Exeter, EX1 1QR. (2030)

EVANS, Richard Anthony, 9 Larkhill Walk, Druids Heath, Birmingham B14 5PR. unemployed, lately residing at 44 Ryde Park Road, Rednal B45 8RE and 16 Leydon Croft, Kings Norton, Birmingham B38 0AH. Court—BIRMINGHAM. Date of Filing Petition—3rd October 2003. No. of Matter—865 of 2003. Date of Bankruptcy Order—3rd October 2003. Whether Debtor's or Creditor's Petition—Debtor's. Official Receiver—3rd Floor West, Ladywood House, 45/6 Stephenson Street, Birmingham, B2 4UP.

FARRIMOND, Steven, Electrician of 22 Longley Street, Shaw, Oldham OL2 8RX lately residing at 48 Longley Street, Shaw, Oldham OL2 8RX. Court—OLDHAM. Date of Filing Petition—3rd October 2003. No. of Matter—241 of 2003. Date of Bankruptcy Order—3rd October 2003. Whether Debtor's or Creditor's Petition—Debtor's. Official Receiver—1st Floor, Boulton House, 17-21 Chorlton Street, Manchester, M1 3HY. (2054)

FARRIMOND, Susan, unemployed of 22 Longley Street, Shaw, Oldham OL2 8RX lattley residing at 48 Longley Street, Shaw, Oldham OL2 8RX. Court—OLDHAM. Date of Filing Petition—3rd October 2003. No. of Matter—242 of 2003. Date of Bankruptcy Order—3rd October 2003. Whether Debtor's or Creditor's Petition—Debtor's. Official Receiver—1st Floor, Boulton House, 17-21 Chorlton Street, Manchester, M1 3HY. (2053)

FIELD, Patricia Ann, Care Assistant of 96 Marlborough Green Crescent, Martham, Norfolk NR29 4ST and lately residing at 226 High Street, Gorleston, Gt Yarmouth, Norfolk and formerly residing at 4 Jubilee Cottages, Aspenden, SG9 9PF. Court—NORWICH. Date of Filing Petition—3rd October 2003. No. of Matter—545 of 2003. Date of Bankruptcy Order—3rd October 2003. Whether Debtor's or Creditor's Petition—Debtor's. Official Receiver—Emmanuel House, 2 Convent Road, Norwich, NR2 1PA.

FLETCHER, Janine Eleanore, Janine Eleanor Fletcher of 41 Winchester Drive, Cox Green, Maidenhead, Berkshire, SL6 3AH and lately residing at 19 Palmers Close, Maidenhead, Berkshire, SL6 3XF. occupation Merchandise Administrator. Court—SLOUGH. Date of Filing Petition—3rd October 2003. No. of Matter—224 of 2003. Date of Bankruptcy Order—3rd October 2003. Whether Debtor's or Creditor's Petition—Debtor's. Official Receiver—2nd Floor, Kings Wharf, 20-30 Kings Road, Reading, RG1 3ET. (2084)

FORTUNE, Henry John, of 262 Ashbourne Road Ham Richmond Greater London TW10 7RZ trading at 118 Heath Road Twickenham Greater London TW1 4BY as a Hairdresser and Beauty Therapist. Court—HIGH COURT OF JUSTICE. Date of Filing Petition—31st July 2003. No. of Matter—6391 of 2003. Date of Bankruptcy Order—30th September 2003. Whether Debtor's or Creditor's Petition—Creditor's. Official Receiver—21 Bloomsbury Street, London, WC1B 3SS.

FOX, Roland John, c/o 270 Longford Road, Cannock, Staffs WS11 1NE, Self-employed and lately carrying on business as The Victorian Collection - Fragrance products at 270 Longford Road, Cannock, Staffs. Court—WALSALL. Date of Filing Petition—3rd October 2003. No. of Matter—6127 of 2003. Date of Bankruptcy Order—3rd October 2003. Whether Debtor's or Creditor's Petition—Debtor's. Official Receiver—3rd Floor East, Ladywood House, 45/6 Stephenson Street, Birmingham, B2 4UP.

GIBBARD, Ross Lee, currently residing at 16 Humphreys Lane, East Garston, Hungerford, Berks, RG17 7HA. currently employed as a Vehicle Inspector. Court—READING. Date of Filing Petition—2nd October 2003. No. of Matter—433 of 2003. Date of Bankruptcy Order—2nd October 2003. Whether Debtor's or Creditor's Petition—Debtor's. Official Receiver—2nd Floor, Kings Wharf, 20-30 Kings Road, Reading, RG1 3ET. (2078)

GIBBARD, Sarah Louise, currently residing at 16 Humphreys Lane, East Garston, Hungerford, Berks, RG177HA. currently employed as a careworker. Court—READING. Date of Filing Petition—2nd October 2003. No. of Matter—432 of 2003. Date of Bankruptcy Order—2nd October 2003. Whether Debtor's or Creditor's Petition—Debtor's. Official Receiver—2nd Floor, Kings Wharf, 20-30 Kings Road, Reading, RG1 3ET.

GREEN, Patricia Rose, unemployed, 54 Rowan Drive, Kirkby-in-Ashfield, Nottinghamshire, NG17 8FR. Court—NOTTINGHAM. Date of Filing Petition—3rd October 2003. No. of Matter—559 of 2003. Date of Bankruptcy Order—3rd October 2003. Whether Debtor's or Creditor's Petition—Debtor's. Official Receiver—The Frontage, 4th Floor, Queen Street, Nottingham, NG1 2BL. (2073)

GUNNING, James Ross Lightfoot, Sales Executive, Flat 1, Rolle Quay House, Rolle Quay, Barnstaple, Devon EX31 1JE. Court—BARNSTAPLE. Date of Filing Petition—2nd October 2003. No. of Matter—108 of 2003. Date of Bankruptcy Order—2nd October 2003. Whether Debtor's or Creditor's Petition—Debtor's. Official Receiver—3rd Floor, Finance House, Barnfield Road, Exeter, EX1 1QR. (2033)

HALSTEAD, Sandra Pauline, Second Chef, of 32 Bernard Close, Huntingdon, Cambs, PE29 7BH, and lately residing at 9 Park Road, Sawtry, Huntingdon, Cambs. Court—PETERBOROUGH. Date of Filing Petition—1st October 2003. No. of Matter—281 of 2003. Date of Bankruptcy Order—1st October 2003. Whether Debtor's or Creditor's Petition—Debtor's. Official Receiver—2nd Floor, Abbeygate House, 164-167 East Road, Cambridge, CB1 1DB. (2017)

HAMPSON, Lyndsey Catherine, Support Worker, of 30c Princess Road East, Torquay, Devon TQ1 1PE. Court—TORQUAY & NEWTON ABBOT. Date of Filing Petition—2nd October 2003. No. of Matter—271 of 2003. Date of Bankruptcy Order—2nd October 2003. Whether Debtor's or Creditor's Petition—Debtor's. Official Receiver-3rd Floor, Finance House, Barnfield Road, Exeter, EX1 1QR. (2031)

HANWORTH, John Leonard, currently unemployed, 11 Willow Close, Greathormead, Buntingford, Hertfordshire, SG9 0NW. Court—LUTON. Date of Filing Petition—3rd October 2003. No. of Matter— 223 of 2003. Date of Bankruptcy Order—3rd October 2003. Whether Debtor's or Creditor's Petition—Debtor's. Official Receiver—1st Floor, Trident House, 42-48 Victoria Street, St Albans, AL1 3HR.

HAWKINS, Mark Antony, Labourer, of Spiders Farm, Rivers Corner, Sturminster Newton, Dorset DT10 2AB, previously of 17 Water Street, Martock, Somerset, TA12 6JN. Court—YEOVIL. Date of Filing Petition—2nd October 2003. No. of Matter—169 of 2003. Date of Bankruptcy Order—2nd October 2003. Whether Debtor's or Creditor's Petition—Debtor's. Official Receiver—3rd Floor, Finance House, Barnfield Road, Exeter, EX1 1QR.

INGRAM, Joanne, Occupation: unemployed, residing at: 29 Rusthall Grange, Rusthall, Tunbridge Wells, Kent TN4 8PQ. Court—TUNBRIDGE WELLS. Date of Filing Petition—1st October 2003. No. of Matter-168 of 2003. Date of Bankruptcy Order-1st October 2003. Whether Debtor's or Creditor's Petition-Debtor's. Official Receiver-Ground Floor, Victory House, Quayside, Chatham Maritime, Kent, ME4 4QU.

IRELAND, Emma Ursula, also known as Emma Ursula Jones, Quality Control Inspector, Symantha Cottage, Bartlow Road, Hadstock, Essex, CB1 6PF. Court—CAMBRIDGE. Date of Filing Petition—1st October 2003. No. of Matter-190 of 2003. Date of Bankruptcy Order—1st October 2003. Whether Debtor's or Creditor's Petition-Debtor's. Official Receiver—2nd Floor, Abbeygate House, 164-167 East Road, Cambridge, CB1 1DB.

JALIL, Abdul, of 121 Rounton Road, London E3 4EY unemployed. Court—HIGH COURT OF JUSTICE. Date of Filing Petition—1st October 2003. No. of Matter-8184 of 2003. Date of Bankruptcy Order—1st October 2003. Whether Debtor's or Creditor's Petition-Debtor's. Official Receiver-21 Bloomsbury Street, London, WC1B

JAMES, David, of 18 Avon Crescent Stratford Upon Avon, occupation Unknown. Court—HIGH COURT OF JUSTICE. Date of Filing Petition—5th November 2002. No. of Matter—8358 of 2002. Date of Bankruptcy Order—30th September 2003. Whether Debtor's or Creditor's Petition—Creditor's. Official Receiver—3rd Floor East, Ladywood House, 45/6 Stephenson Street, Birmingham, B2 4UP

(2117)

JARVIS, Russell Paul, Bakery Manager of 24 Garden Croft Thorpe Marriot Norwich NR8 6UZ. Court—NORWICH. Date of Filing Petition—15th September 2003. No. of Matter—493 of 2003. Date of Bankruptcy Order—1st October 2003. Whether Debtor's or Creditor's Petition—Creditor's. Official Receiver—Emmanuel House, 2 Convent Road, Norwich, NR2 1PA.

JENKINS, Terrance, of 34 Brynhyfryd, Tylorstown, Rhondda Cynon Taff lately Residing at 32 Park Street, Penrhiwceiber, Mountain Ash, Rhondda Cynon Taff, 23 St Davids Way, Porthcawl, 31 Llanwonno Road, Stanleytown, Ferndal, Bridge Villa, Erwood, Builth Wells, 7 Llwynbrian Close, Howey, Llandrindod Wells. Court—ABERDARE. Date of Filing Petition—2nd October 2003. No. of Matter—21 of 2003. Date of Bankruptcy Order—2nd October 2003. Whether Debtor's or Creditor's Petition—Debtor's. Official Receiver—3rd Floor, Companies House, Crown Way, Cardiff, CF14 3ZA.

JIGGINS, Terence, unemployed, of 151 Britton Close, Watlington, Norfolk PE33 1JH. Court—KINGS LYNN. Date of Filing Petition-2nd October 2003. No. of Matter—150 of 2003. Date of Bankruptcy Order—2nd October 2003. Whether Debtor's or Creditor's Petition— Debtor's. Official Receiver—Emmanuel House, 2 Convent Road, Norwich, NR2 1PA. (2068)

KHANDAKER, Saleem, unemployed of 12 Halsall Drive, Sheffield, South Yorkshire S9 4JD and lately residing at 42 Cresswell Road, Sheffield, South Yorkshire S5 4JN. Court—SHEFFIELD. Date of Filing Petition—3rd October 2003. No. of Matter—416 of 2003. Date of Bankruptcy Order—3rd October 2003. Whether Debtor's or Creditor's Petition—Debtor's. Official Receiver—5th Floor, South Block, City Plaza, Pinfold Street, Sheffield, S1 2GU.

KNIGHTS, Michelle, unemployed, residing at 38 Seaward Avenue, Leiston, in the County of Suffolk. Court—IPSWICH. Date of Filing Petition-3rd October 2003. No. of Matter-228 of 2003. Date of Bankruptcy Order—3rd October 2003. Whether Debtor's or Creditor's Petition-Debtor's. Official Receiver-8th Floor, St Clare House, Princes Street, Ipswich, IP1 1LX.

KNIGHTS, Simon, unemployed, residing at 38 Seaward Avenue, Leiston, in the County of Suffolk. Court—IPSWICH. Date of Filing Petition—3rd October 2003. No. of Matter—227 of 2003. Date of Bankruptcy Order—3rd October 2003. Whether Debtor's or Creditor's Petition—Debtor's. Official Receiver—8th Floor, St Clare House, Princes Street, Ipswich, IP1 1LX.

KNOWLES, Simon Paul, of No Fixed Abode a Safety Advisor lately of 51 Stormont Street, North Shields, Tyne and Wear NE29 0EY. Court-HIGH COURT OF JUSTICE. Date of Filing Petition—26th September 2003. No. of Matter—8046 of 2003. Date of Bankruptcy Order—26th September 2003. Whether Debtor's or Creditor's Petition—Debtor's. Official Receiver—21 Bloomsbury Street, London, WC1B 3SS. (2002)

LONGSTAFF, Helen, unemployed, of 106 Bamburgh Close, Oxclose, Washington, Tyne & Wear, NE38 0HR, and lately residing at 34 Bamburgh Close, Oxclose, Washington, Tyne & Wear. Court— NEWCASTLE UPON TYNE. Date of Filing Petition—3rd October 2003. No. of Matter—632 of 2003. Date of Bankruptcy Order—3rd October 2003. Whether Debtor's or Creditor's Petition—Debtor's.

Official Receiver—1st Floor, Melbourne House, Pandon Bank,
Newcastle Upon Tyne, Tyne & Wear, NE1 2JQ. (2055)

LUCAS, Andrew Gerard, of 13 The Farthings North Pentwyn Cardiff CF23 7ET Practising at 8 Churchill Way Cardiff CF1 4DX as a Solicitor. Court—HIGH COURT OF JUSTICE. Date of Filing Petition-31st March 2003. No. of Matter-2660 of 2003. Date of Bankruptcy Order—29th September 2003. Whether Debtor's or Creditor's Petition—Creditor's. Official Receiver—3rd Floor, Companies House, Crown Way, Cardiff, CF14 3ZA. (2023)

LYONS, Veronica, a shop assistant of 119 Halton Brook Avenue, Runcorn, Cheshire WA7 2RA and lately residing at 36 Nursery Road, Liverpool, L31 4JL. Court—WARRINGTON. Date of Filing Petition—3rd October 2003. No. of Matter—125 of 2003. Date of Bankruptcy Order—3rd October 2003. Whether Debtor's or Creditor's Petition—Debtor's. Official Receiver—Suite 5, 3rd Floor, Windsor House, Pepper Street, Chester, CH1 1DF.

MARSHALL, Mark Anthony, currently a Business Consultant of Lillesden Park Hastings Road Hawkhurst Cranbrook Kent Tn18 4QG. Court—HIGH COURT OF JUSTICE. Date of Filing Petition—29th July 2003. No. of Matter—6295 of 2003. Date of Bankruptcy Order—26th September 2003. Whether Debtor's or Creditor's Petition— Creditor's. Official Receiver—Ground Floor, Victory House, Quayside, Chatham Maritime, Kent, ME4 4QU.

MARTIN, Susan, 202 Raymede Drive, Bestwood, Nottingham, NG5 5FU. Nursing Auxiliary, also known as Susan Grainger. lately residing at 50 Gainsford Close, Bestwood, Nottingham, NG5 5FL. Court—NOTTINGHAM. Date of Filing Petition—3rd October 2003. No. of Matter—560 of 2003. Date of Bankruptcy Order—3rd October 2003. Whether Debtor's or Creditor's Petition—Debtor's. Official Receiver—The Frontage, 4th Floor, Queen Street, Nottingham, NG1 2BL.(2072)

Mc GOWAN, Anne-Marie, Anne-Marie Mcgowan. Also known as Anne-Marie Milne. Also known as Anne-Marie Mills. Unemployed. currently residing at 1, Foxborough Close, Woodnesborough, Sandwich, Kent, Ct13 0NP. lately residing at 5, Green Lane, Eythorne, Nr. Dover Kent, CT15 4DD. Court—CANTERBURY. Date of Filing Petition—2nd October 2003. No. of Matter—342 of 2003. Date of Bankruptcy Order—2nd October 2003. Whether Debtor's or Creditor's Petition—Debtor's. Official Receiver—4th Floor, Clarkson House, Rhodaus Town, Canterbury, Kent, CT1 2RZ. (2020)

McCREERY, Philomena, of 54 Nutfield Road, London SE22 9DG a Housewife. Court—HIGH COURT OF JUSTICE. Date of Filing Petition—1st October 2003. No. of Matter—8183 of 2003. Date of Bankruptcy Order—1st October 2003. Whether Debtor's or Creditior's Petition—Debtor's. Official Receiver—21 Bloomsbury Street, London, WC1B 3SS. (2008)

MILLS, Tammy Crystal, 9 Larkhilli Walk, Druids Heath, Birmingham B14 5PR. Unemployed. Court—BIRMINGHAM. Date of Filing Petition—3rd October 2003. No. of Matter—864 of 2003. Date of Bankruptcy Order—3rd October 2003. Whether Debtor's or Creditor's Petition—Debtor's. Official Receiver—3rd Floor West, Ladywood House, 45/6 Stephenson Street, Birmingham, B2 4UP. (2115)

MOFFATT, Jeanne, 19 Greengate Road, Sheffield S13 7QA occupation unknown. Court—SHEFFIELD. Date of Filing Petition—16th January 2003. No. of Matter—27 of 2003. Date of Bankruptcy Order—3rd October 2003. Whether Debtor's or Creditor's Petition—Creditor's. Official Receiver—5th Floor, South Block, City Plaza, Pinfold Street, Sheffield, S1 2GU. (2094)

MUDD, David John, yard hand and transport of 6 cornerways 12 Kensington Road Pakefield Lowestoft NR33 0HY and lately residing at 2 Gorleston Road Oulton Broad Lowestoft Suffolk NR32 3AG and lately carrying on business as Mudds Convenience Stores 2 Gorleston Road Oulton Broad Lowestoft Suffolk NR32 3AG. Court—NORWICH. Date of Filing Petition—2nd October 2003. No. of Matter—544 of 2003. Date of Bankruptcy Order—2nd October 2003. Whether Debtor's or Creditor's Petition—Debtor's. Official Receiver—Emmanuel House, 2 Convent Road, Norwich, NR2 1PA. (2060)

MURPHY, Martin Gerard, unemployed, of Stable Cottage, Foy, Rosson-Wye, HR9 6QY, Herefordshire, and lately residing at Flat 3, Vittoria Walk, Cheltenham, and formerly residing at 8A Great Norwood Street, Cheltenham, both in Gloucestershire and previously residing at The Old Dairy, Five Ways, Ross-on-Wye, and previously residing at Fair View, Howle Hill Ross-on-Wye, HR9 5SP, both in Herefordshire. Court—HEREFORD. Date of Filing Petition—3rd October 2003. No. of Matter—85 of 2003. Date of Bankruptcy Order—3rd October 2003. Whether Debtor's or Creditor's Petition—Debtor's. Official Receiver—21-23 London Road, Gloucester, GL1 3HB. (2034)

OP-HET-VELD, Andrew, House-Husband of 24 Petit Couronne Way Beccles Suffolk NR34 9LU and lately residing at 7 Sir John Leman Road Beccles Suffolk NR34 9LB. Court—NORWICH. Date of Filing Petition—3rd October 2003. No. of Matter—546 of 2003. Date of Bankruptcy Order—3rd October 2003. Whether Debtor's or Creditor's Petition—Debtor's. Official Receiver—Emmanuel House, 2 Convent Road, Norwich, NR2 1PA.

PARSLOE, Stephen Sinclair, Bathroom Retailer of Church Farm Waterheath Road Aldeby Beccles NR34 0DQ and lately residing at The Complete Bathroom 61-63 Ber Street Norwich NR1 3AD. Court—NORWICH. Date of Filing Petition—1st October 2003. No. of Matter—536 of 2003. Date of Bankruptcy Order—1st October 2003. Whether Debtor's or Creditor's Petition—Debtor's. Official Receiver—Emmanuel House, 2 Convent Road, Norwich, NR2 1PA. (2056)

PETCHEY, Gaynor Claire, unemployed, of 14 Lady Frances Crescent, Cleethorpes DN35 9JY, lately residing at 59 Durban Road, Grimsby DN32 8BA, previously residing at 8 Thornhill Gardens, Grimsby DN34 4JL, all in North East Lincolnshire. Court—GREAT GRIMSBY. Date of Filing Petition—3rd October 2003. No. of Matter—214 of 2003. Date of Bankruptcy Order—3rd October 2003. Whether Debtor's or Creditor's Petition—Debtor's. Official Receiver—Suite J, Anchor House, The Maltings, Silvester Street, Hull, HU1 3HA. (2038)

PHILLIPS, Robert, builder of 16 Turnpike Close, Wisbech, Cambridgeshire PE13 3UR lately residing at Barconia, Wisbech St Mary, Wisbech, Cambridgeshire, PE13 4SE and carrying on business as R P Building Contractors of Barconia, aforesaid. Court—KINGS LYNN. Date of Filing Petition—7th July 2003. No. of Matter—110 of 2003. Date of Bankruptcy Order—2nd October 2003. Whether Debtor's or Creditor's Petition—Creditor's. Official Receiver—Emmanuel House, 2 Convent Road, Norwich, NR2 1PA. (2061)

POLLINGTON, David George, Cleaner, 19 Windsor Road, King'S Lynn, Norfolk, PE30 5PL. Court—KINGS LYNN. Date of Filing Petition—3rd October 2003. No. of Matter—152 of 2003. Date of Bankruptcy Order—3rd October 2003. Whether Debtor's or Creditor's Petition—Debtor's. Official Receiver—Emmanuel House, 2 Convent Road, Norwich, NR2 1PA.

POWELL, Desmond, 10 Salstar Close, Aston, Birmingham. Court—BIRMINGHAM. Date of Filing Petition—3rd June 2003. No. of Matter—499 of 2003. Date of Bankruptcy Order—29th September 2003. Whether Debtor's or Creditor's Petition—Creditor's. Official Receiver—3rd Floor West, Ladywood House, 45/6 Stephenson Street, Birmingham, B2 4UP. (2112)

RADFORD, Michael, factory operative, of 44 Fishemore Avenue, Hessle, HU13 9JP and lately residing at 59 Southgate, Hessle, HU13 0DJ, both in the East Riding of Yorkshire. Court—KINGSTON UPON HULL. Date of Filing Petition—3rd October 2003. No. of Matter—326 of 2003. Date of Bankruptcy Order—3rd October 2003. Whether Debtor's or Creditor's Petition—Debtor's. Official Receiver—Suite J, Anchor House, The Maltings, Silvester Street, Hull, HU1 3HA.

RAFI, Mohammed, formerly carrying on business as Krunchy Fried Chicken, 298 Holderness Road, Hull, Yorkshire and now residing at 14B Piccadilly Road, Burnley, Lancashire. Court—BURNLEY. Date of Filing Petition—16th June 2003. No. of Matter—123 of 2003. Date of Bankruptcy Order—2nd October 2003. Whether Debtor's or Creditor's Petition—Creditor's. Official Receiver—1st Floor, Newfield House, Vicarage Lane, Blackpool, FY4 4WB.

REEKIE, Joy Elizabeth, 53 Prestbury Close, Oakwood, Derby DE21 2LT, School Teacher, also known as Joy Elizabeth Oakley, lately residing at 53 Silverburn Drive, Oakwood, Derby De21 and 40 Danebridge Crescent, Oakwood, Derby De21. Court—DERBY. Date of Filing Petition—3rd October 2003. No. of Matter—234 of 2003. Date of Bankruptcy Order—3rd October 2003. Whether Debtor's or Creditor's Petition—Debtor's. Official Receiver—First Floor, Knightsbridge House, Lower Brown Street, Leicester, LE1 5TF.

(2047)

RICHARDS, Patrick Neil, (Meat Packer) C/O 19 Townsend, Williton, Taunton, Somerset. Court—TAUNTON. Date of Filing Petition—3rd October 2003. No. of Matter—184 of 2003. Date of Bankruptcy Order—3rd October 2003. Whether Debtor's or Creditor's Petition-Debtor's. Official Receiver—4th Floor, 100 Victoria Street, Bristol, BS1

ROBINS, Michael, Michael John Robins, retired, lately working part time in Maintenance and Cleaning, residing at 1 William Crook House, Green End Lane, Hemel Hempstead, Hertfordshire, HP1 2BH. Court-ST ALBANS. Date of Filing Petition—2nd October 2003. No. of Matter—212 of 2003. Date of Bankruptcy Order—2nd October 2003. Whether Debtor's or Creditor's Petition—Debtor's. Official Receiver— 1st Floor, Trident House, 42-48 Victoria Street, St Albans, AL1 3HR.

ROOLEY, Richard Herbert, of Greenways, Church Lane, Stoke Poges, Slough, Bucks, SL2 4BP. occupation carrying on business as Rooley Consultants at Greenways, Church Lane, Stoke Poges, Slough, Bucks. Court—SLOUGH. Date of Filing Petition—14th August 2003. No. of Matter—189 of 2003. Date of Bankruptcy Order—1st October 2003. Whether Debtor's or Creditor's Petition—Creditor's. Official Receiver—2nd Floor, Kings Wharf, 20-30 Kings Road, Reading, RG1

SIMMONS, Lorraine Margaret, unemployed, of 2 Shernborne Road, Dersingham, Kings Lynn, Norfolk, PE31 6JA. Court—KINGS LYNN. Date of Filing Petition—3rd October 2003. No. of Matter—151 of 2003. Date of Bankruptcy Order—3rd October 2003. Whether Debtor's or Creditor's Petition—Debtor's. Official Receiver—Emmanuel House, 2 Convent Road, Norwich, NR2 1PA.

SMITH, Brian Charles, of 42A Wandsworth Common, West Side, Lon don SW18 2EF a Manager. Court—HIGH COURT OF JUSTICE. Date of Filing Petition—30th September 2003. No. of Matter—8128 of 2003. Date of Bankruptcy Order—30th September 2003. Whether Debtor's or Creditor's Petition—Debtor's. Official Receiver—21 (2007)Bloomsbury Street, London, WC1B 3SS.

SMITH, Caroline Margaret, also known as Caroline Margaret Litherland, unemployed of 25 Jackfield St, Burslem, Stoke On Trent, Staffs, ST6 1ET. Court—STOKE-ON-TRENT. Date of Filing Petition—3rd October 2003. No. of Matter—327 of 2003. Date of Bankruptcy Order—3rd October 2003. Whether Debtor's or Creditor's Court of Staffs of Staffs of Staffs of Control of Staffs of Staffs of Control of Staffs of Staffs of Staffs of Staffs of Staffs of Control of Staffs of Staf Petition—Debtor's. Official Receiver—2nd Floor, Suite A, Copthall House, King Street, Newcastle-Under-Lyme, ST5 1UE.

TALAVERA, Deborah Ann, also known as Harston also known as Nancarrow of 10 Anstey Street, Easton, Bristol, BS5 6DQ. Court— BRISTOL. Date of Filing Petition—3rd October 2003. No. of Matter— 431 of 2003. Date of Bankruptcy Order—3rd October 2003. Whether Debtor's or Creditor's Petition—Debtor's. Official Receiver—4th Floor, 100 Victoria Street, Bristol, BS1 6BD. (2016)

TURNER, Glyn, unemployed, 54 Dereham Walk, Bradley, Bilston, WV14 8PR. Court—WOLVERHAMPTON. Date of Filing Petition-3rd October 2003. No. of Matter—124 of 2003. Date of Bankruptcy Order—3rd October 2003. Whether Debtor's or Creditor's Petition-Debtor's. Official Receiver-3rd Floor East, Ladywood House, 45/6 Stephenson Street, Birmingham, B2 4UP.

TURNER, Joel Andrew, a Labourer, of 15 Leith Court, Thornhill, Dewsbury, West Yorkshire, WF12 0QP. Court—DEWSBURY. Date of Filing Petition—3rd October 2003. No. of Matter—168 of 2003. Date of Bankruptcy Order-3rd October 2003. Whether Debtor's or Creditor's Petition—Debtor's. Official Receiver—1st Floor, 25 Queen Street, Leeds, LS1 2TW. (2045)

WESTCOTT, Ronald, (Management Trainer) 19 Eastwick Road, Taunton, Somerset, TA2 7HU. Court—TAUNTON. Date of Filing Petition—3rd October 2003. No. of Matter—183 of 2003. Date of Bankruptcy Order—3rd October 2003. Whether Debtor's or Creditor's Petition—Debtor's. Official Receiver—4th Floor, 100 Victoria Street, Bristol, BS1 6BD. (2012)

WHITE, Sean, General Packer of 104 Imperial Drive, Riverview Park, Gravesend, Kent DA12 4LW. Court-MEDWAY. Date of Filing Petition—1st October 2003. No. of Matter—342 of 2003. Date of Bankruptcy Order—1st October 2003. Whether Debtor's or Creditor's Petition—Debtor's. Official Receiver—Ground Floor, Victory House, Quayside, Chatham Maritime, Kent, ME4 4QU. (2087)

WHITTLE, Richard Andrew Stephen, - Security Officer c/o 85 Station Road, Redcar, TS10 1RD and lately residing and carrying on business 'The Zetland Hotel'. High Street, Marske-by-the-sea. Court-MIDDLESBROUGH. Date of Filing Petition—3rd October 2003. No. of Matter—303 of 2003. Date of Bankruptcy Order—3rd October 2003. Whether Debtor's or Creditor's Petition—Debtor's. Official Receiver-2nd Floor, St Marks House, St Marks Court, Teesdale, Thornaby, Stockton-on-Tees, TS17 6QT.

WILLIAMS, Scott Wayne, (House Husband) 10 Trevor Smith Place, Taunton, Somerset, TA1 3RW, lately residing at 82 St Marys Court, Hayward Road, Taunton, TA1 2LL and 129 Ottowa Road, Coronation Estate, Weston-Super-Mare, BS23 4PP. Court—TAUNTON. Date of Filing Petition—3rd October 2003. No. of Matter—182 of 2003. Date of Bankruptcy Order—3rd October 2003. Whether Debtor's or Creditor's Petition—Debtor's. Official Receiver—4th Floor, 100 Victoria Street, Bristol, BS1 6BD.

WILTON, Philip Mark, of Residence du Golfe, 12 Ave Du Val Des Bois, 83580, Gassin, France unemployed lately of 47 Holland Villas Road, London W148DH. Court—ĤIGH COURT OF JUSTICE. Date of Filing Petition—30th September 2003. No. of Matter—8125 of 2003. Date of Bankruptcy Order—30th September 2003. Whether Debtor's or Creditor's Petition—Debtor's. Official Receiver—21 Bloomsbury Street, London, WC1B 3SS.

WRIGHT, Michael Ian, unemployed of 1 Spindle Close, Wymondham, Norfolk NR18 OUL and lately residing at 20 Bramblewood Way, Halesworth, Suffolk IP19 8JT. Court—NORWICH. Date of Filing Petition—1st October 2003. No. of Matter—535 of 2003. Date of Bankruptcy Order—1st October 2003. Whether Debtor's or Creditor's Petition—Debtor's. Official Receiver—Emmanuel House, 2 Convent Road, Norwich, NR2 1PA.

YARDLEY, Paul Charles Royston, of 38 Wesley Court, Woodcroft Close, Cradley Heath, Birmingham. Court—BIRMINGHAM. Date of Filing Petition—29th May 2003. No. of Matter—495 of 2003. Date of Bankruptcy Order—26th September 2003. Whether Debtor's or Creditor's Petition—Creditor's. Official Receiver—3rd Floor West, Ladywood House, 45/6 Stephenson Street, Birmingham, B2 4UP.

(2119)

Bankruptcy Orders (Partnerships)

DOLAN AND BROOKE, Peter and Peter, Peter Dolan of 22 Alderwood Parc, Penryn, Cornwall, TR10 8RG, lately carrying on business in partnership with another as Couriers under the style of Falcon Couriers/ Domestic Supplies from Falcon House, Commercial Road, Penryn, Cornwall, TR10 8AQ. and Peter Brooke of 14 Dunstanville Terrace, Falmouth, Cornwall, TR11 2SW, lately carrying on business in partnership with another as Couriers under the style of Falcon Couriers/ Domestic Supplies from Falcon House, Commercial Road, Penryn, Cornwall, TR10 8AQ. Court—TRURO. Date of Filing Petition—3rd October 2003. No. of Matter—316 of 2003. Date of Bankruptcy Order—3rd October 2003. Official Receiver—1st Floor, Cobourg House, Mayflower Street, Plymouth, PL1 1DJ.

Amendment of Title of Proceedings

BHAKAR, Hardeep Singh, unemployed, of 3rd Floor, 124 Commercial Road, London, lately a company director and lately residing at 59 Clayhall Avenue, Ilford, Essex, formerly employed as a clothing salesman, previously a company director. Court—ROMFORD. No. of Matter—198 of 2003. Date of Bankrupty Order—29th August 2003. These proceedings were previously advertised in *The London Gazette* under the description: Official Receiver—4th Floor, Central House, 8 Clifftown Road, Southend-on-Sea, Essex, SS1 1AB. (2097)

DAVIDSON, Caroline Simonne, unemployed of 10 Laurel St, Middlesbrough, TS1 3DR lately of 10 Ruby Street, Middlesbrough previously of 30 Pine Street, Norton, Stockton on Tees, TS20 2SP. Court—MIDDLESBROUGH. No. of Matter—19 of 2003. Date of Bankruptcy Order—27th June 2003. These proceedings were previously advertised in *The London Gazette* under the description: Caroline Davidson of 30 Pine Street, Stockton on Tees, Ts20 2SP occupation unknown and carrying on business as a sole proprietor. Official Receiver—2nd Floor, St Marks House, St Marks Court, Teesdale, Thornaby, Stockton-on-Tees, TS17 6QT. (2103)

DAVIES, Sheila Mary, also known as Sheila Mary Grahamslaw of 113 Halifax Road, Maidenhead, Berkshire, SL6 5ES. occupation Dental Receptionist. Court—SLOUGH. No. of Matter—170 of 2003. Date of Bankruptcy Order—30th July 2003. These proceedings were previously advertised in *The London Gazette* under the description: Sheila Mary Davies of 113 Halifax Road, Maidenhead, Berkshire, SL6 5ES. occupation Dental Receptionist. Official Receiver—2nd Floor, Kings Wharf, 20-30 Kings Road, Reading, RG1 3ET. (2076)

FERNANDEZ-BERRUEZO, Francisco Javier, unemployed, of Flat L, 198 Latimer Road, London, W10 6RF, lately of 86 Playgreen Way, Bellingham, London, SE6 3HB, formerly of Ennerdale House, 1 Arlington Close, Ennerdale Road, London, SE13 6JQ, previousley of 155 Costwold Gardens, London, NW2 1PL. Court—HIGH COURT OF JUSTICE. No. of Matter—6560 of 2003. Date of Bankruptcy Order—6th August 2003. These proceedings were previously advertised in *The London Gazette* under the description: Francisco Javier Fernandez-Berruezo of Flat L, 198 Latimer Road, London, W10 6RF unemployed Official Receiver—21 Bloomsbury Street, London, WC1B 3SS

FYFE, James Alexander, Scaffolder of 4 Stirling Close, Bentilee ST2 0SQ formerly residing at 2 Canvey Grove, Meir Park lately carrying on business with others as North Staffs Scaffolding all in Stoke-on-Trent. Court—STOKE-ON-TRENT. No. of Matter—207 of 2003. Date of Bankruptcy Order—11th August 2003. These proceedings were previously advertised in *The London Gazette* under the description: James Fyfe, current occupation unknown of Flat 4, Sterling Close, Bentilee, Stoke-on-Trent ST2 0SQ lately carrying on business as North Staffs Scaffolding with others Official Receiver—2nd Floor, Suite A, Copthall House, King Street, Newcastle-Under-Lyme, ST5 1UE.

(2104)

HARVEY, Stanley, unemployed of 19A Wadham Street, Penkhull, lately residing at 113 Penkhull New Road, Penkhull and formerly trading as a Fabricator under the style of Stantech Engineering Company at Unit C, Newport Lane, Middleport all in Stoke-on-Trent. Court—STOKE-ON-TRENT. No. of Matter—246 of 2003. Date of Bankruptcy Order—9th July 2003. These proceedings were previously advertised in *The London Gazette* under the description: Stanley Harvey of 19A Wadham Street, Penkhull, Stoke-on-Trent ST4 7HF trading at an unknown address as a Subcontractor as Stantech Engineering Co lately trading at Unit C, Newport Lane, Middleport, Stoke-on-Trent ST6 3NB as a Sub Contractor Official Receiver—2nd Floor, Suite A, Copthall House, King Street, Newcastle-Under-Lyme, ST5 1UE.

KIRKBRIDE, Lisa Jayne, unemployed of 17 Somerville Avenue, Maybank, Newcastle-under-Lyme, Staffordshire ST5 0LJ formerly trading in partnership with another at The Hempstalls Public House, 97 Hempstalls Lane, Newcastle- under-Lyme, Staffordshire ST5 9NR as a Licensee. Court—STOKE-ON-TRENT. No. of Matter—267 of 2003. Date of Bankruptcy Order—21st August 2003. These proceedings were previously advertised in *The London Gazette* under the description: Lisa Jayne Kirkbridge, a Landlady of 17 Somerville Avenue, Maybank, Newcastle, Staffs ST5 9JL lately residing and carrying on business as a Publican at The Hempstalls Pub < 97 Hempstalls Lane, Newcastle, Staffs ST5 9NR Official Receiver—2nd Floor, Suite A, Copthall House, King Street, Newcastle-Under-Lyme, ST5 1UE.

LANGFORD, Suzannah, a retail supervisor of 22 Daimler Road, Ipswich in the County of Suffolk and lately residing at 2 Seckford Close, Rushmere St Andrews, Ipswich aforesaid. Court—IPSWICH. No. of Matter—177 of 2003. Date of Bankruptcy Order—30th July 2003. These proceedings were previously advertised in *The London Gazette* under the description: Suzannah Langford, a retail supervisor, of 22 Daimler Road Ipswich in the county of Suffolk Official Receiver—8th Floor, St Clare House, Princes Street, Ipswich, IP1 1LX. (2041)

NEW, Wendy Gail Saraya, 9 Winstone Close, Lakeside, Redditch Worcs, B98 8JS. Unemployed. and lately residing at 50 Banners Lane, Crabbs Cross, Redditch, Worcs B97 5NA. Court—BIRMINGHAM. No. of Matter—737 of 2003. Date of Bankruptcy Order—26th August 2003. These proceedings were previously advertised in *The London Gazette* under the description: Wendy Gail Soraya New, 9 Winstone Close, Lakeside, Redditch, Worcs, B98 8JF. lately residing at 50 Banners Lane, Craberoft, Redditch, Worcs, B97 5NA. Unemployed. Official Receiver—3rd Floor West, Ladywood House, 45/6 Stephenson Street, Birmingham, B2 4UP. (2118)

NIEMAN, Rachael Mary, - unemployed of 2 Hauxwells Yard, Yarm, TS15 9BL lately residing at 46 Bransdale Avenue, Romanby, Northallerton, North Yorks, DL7 8FZ. Court—MIDDLESBROUGH. No. of Matter—202 of 2003. Date of Bankruptcy Order—26th June 2003. These proceedings were previously advertised in *The London Gazette* under the description: Rachel Nieman - unemployed of 2 Hauxwells Yard, Yarm, TS15 9BL. Official Receiver—2nd Floor, St Marks House, St Marks Court, Teesdale, Thornaby, Stockton-on-Tees, TS17 6QT. (2102)

PREST, Terence Robert, of 24 Station Street, Pudsey, Leeds, LS28 8PR, carrying on business as a Toolmaker under the style of Hi-Tech Tooling from Unit 7, Cuckoos Nest Industrial Estate, 106 Lister Hill Road, Bradford, BD7 1JR. Court—BRADFORD. No. of Matter—353 of 2003. Date of Bankruptcy Order—26th August 2003. These proceedings were previously advertised in *The London Gazette* under the description: Terence Robert Prest of 24 Station Street, Pudsey, Leeds, West Yorkshire, LS28 8PR trading at an unknown address as a Toolmaker. Official Receiver—1st Floor, 25 Queen Street, Leeds, LS1 2TW (2046)

RICHARDSON, Gary, unemployed of 5 Pepper Hill, Shelf, Halifax HX3 7TH previously trading from this address under the style of G & G Transport and G & G Richardson Haulage Contractors with another as Hauliers and lately residing and trading from 11 Albert Edward Street, Queensbury, Bradford BD13 2ED as G & G Transport and G & G Richardson Haulage Contractors. Court—HALIFAX. No. of Matter—152 of 2003. Date of Bankruptcy Order—13th August 2003. These proceedings were previously advertised in *The London Gazette* under the description: Gary Richardson, occupation unknown of and trading at 5 Pepper Hill, Shelf Moor, Shelf, Halifax, West Yorkshire HX3 7TH as an unknown occupation as G & G Transport Official Receiver—1st Floor, 25 Queen Street, Leeds, LS1 2TW. (2044)

(2105)

ROGERS, Antony Aloizy, Antony Aliozy Rogers, Plasterer of 79 Pinnox Street, Tunstall, Stoke-on-Trent ST6 6AF trading as N S Plastering lately a Retailer of Fish, Poultry and Meat under the style of Phishy Phil'S at Stoke Market. Court—STOKE-ON-TRENT. No. of Matter—208 of 2003. Date of Bankruptcy Order—12th August 2003. These proceedings were previously advertised in The London Gazette under the description: Antony a Rogers also known as Anthony a Rogers of 79 Pinnox Street, Stoke-on-Trent, Staffordshire ST6 6AF and lately carryingon business as Phisy Phils Official Receiver—2nd Floor, Suite A, Copthall House, King Street, Newcastle-Under-Lyme, ST5 (2106)1UE.

SANDERS, Sara Jane, unemployed, of 24 Brownfield Gardens, Maidenhead, SL6 2RJ, lately of 34 Sunderland Road, Maidenhead SL6 5HJ, formerly of 9 Bramble Drive, Bridport, Dorset DT6 4SN, previously of 34 Lowestoft Drive, Slough, SL1 6PF, previously of 29 Ribstone Road, Cox Green, Maidenhead SL6 3HJ, lately a sales assistant and formerly of and trading at 9 Bramble Drive, Bridport, Dorset DT6 4SN with another as Sanders Car Hire as proprietors of a chauffeur driven car hire business. Court—SLOUGH. No. of Matter-164 of 2003. Date of Bankruptcy Order—18th July 2003. These proceedings were previously advertised in *The London Gazette* under the description: Sara Sanders of 24 Brownfield Gardens, Maidenhead, SL6 2RJ, and lately residing at 34 Lowestoft Drive, Burnham, 34 Sunderland Road, Maidenhead and 9 Bramble Drive, Bridport, Dorset. occupation Housewife. Official Receiver—2nd Floor, Kings Wharf, 20-30 Kings Road, Reading, RG1 3ET.

TAYLOR, Sean Dominic, - unemployed - of 12 Lewis Grove, Hartlepool, TS25 4QD lately residing at 22 Mildred Street, Hartlepool, TS26 8QH formerly trading under franchise as Arc Car Wash at Belle Vue Way, Hartlepool. Court-MIDDLESBROUGH. No. of Matter-203 of 2003. Date of Bankruptcy Order—27th June 2003. These proceedings were previously advertised in *The London Gazette* under the Hartlepool, TS25 4QD, lately residing at 22 Mildred Street, Hartlepool, TS26 8QH. Official Receiver—2nd Floor, St Marks House, St Marks Court, Teesdale, Thornaby, Stockton-on-Tees, TS17 6QT.

WEEDING, Michael, - unemployed of 5 Norfolk Close, Redcar, TS10 4DQ, previously residing at 21 Beech Grove, Loftus, Saltburn by the sea, Cleveland. Court-MIDDLESBROUGH. No. of Matter-198 of 2003. Date of Bankruptcy Order—24th June 2003. These proceedings were previously advertised in *The London Gazette* under the description: Michael Weeding - Unemployed of 5 Norfolk Close, Redcar, TS104DQ. Official Receiver—2nd Floor, St Marks House, St Marks Court, Teesdale, Thornaby, Stockton-on-Tees, TS17 6QT. (2100)

Notices to Creditors

RAYMOND JOHN CLARK

A Car Worker of 27 Wilcot Avenue, Penhill, Swindon, Wiltshire SN2

Notice is hereby given that I, Elizabeth Mary Grove, of E Mary Grove & Co, 122 Winchcombe Street, Cheltenham GL52 2NW, was appointed Trustee in Bankruptcy of the above individual with effect from 14 July 2003, by the Secretary of State, under the Insolvency Act 1986. All Creditors are hereby invited to prove their debts by sending details to me at my address shown above. A Meeting of Creditors has been summoned for the purpose of fixing my remuneration as Trustee by reference to the time properly given by me and my staff in attending to matters arising in the Bankruptcy pursuant to Rule 6.138(2)(b) of the Insolvency Rules 1986, and the Meeting will be held at 122 Winchcombe Street, Cheltenham GL52 2NW, on 14 November 2003. A proxy form is available which must be lodged with me no later than 12.00 noon on the business day before the Meeting to entitle you to vote by proxy at the Meeting (together with a completed proof of debt form if you have not already lodged one).

E M Grove, Trustee

3 October 2003. (106) In the Peterborough County Court No 201 of 2003

ANGELA CLARE GLENTON

Notice is hereby given that at a Meeting of Creditors duly convened and held on 4 September 2003 at the Official Receiver's Office, 2nd Floor, Abbeygate House, 164-167 East Road, Cambridge CB1 1DB, I, Ruth Ellen Duncan, was appointed Trustee in Bankruptcy of the abovenamed person.

Further notice is hereby given that the Creditors of the above-named person are invited to prove their debts. Any person claiming to be a Creditor of the above-named person and wishing to recover his debt in whole or in part should submit the claim in writing to the Trustee in Bankruptcy at 16 Caring Lane, Maidstone, Kent ME14 4NJ, on or before 31 December 2003. A proof of debt form can be obtained on application during normal business hours to the Trustee at 16 Caring Lane, Maidstone, Kent ME14 4NJ.

R E Duncan, Liquidator

30 September 2003.

(845)

In the Peterborough County Court No 202 of 2003

GORDON MICHAEL GLENTON

Notice is hereby given that at a Meeting of Creditors, duly convened, and held at the Official Receiver's Office, 2nd Floor, Abbeygate House, 164-167 East Road, Cambridge CB1 1DB, on 4 September 2003, I, Ruth Ellen Duncan was appointed Trustee in Bankruptcy of the abovenamed person.

Further notice is hereby given that the Creditors of the above-named person are invited to prove their debts. Any person claiming to be a creditor of the above-named person and wishing to recover his debt in whole or in part should submit the claim in writing to the Trustee in Bankruptcy at 16 Caring Lane, Maidstone, Kent ME14 4NJ on or before 31 December 2003. A proof of debt form can be obtained on application during normal business hours to the Trustee at 16 Caring Lane, Maidstone, Kent ME14 4NJ.

R E Duncan, Trustee

30 September 2003.

(846)

SHARON LOUISE GLOVER,

Feme sole, also known as Sharon Louise Williams, a Shop Worker of 27 Wilcot Avenue, Penhill, Swindon, Wiltshire SN2 5EQ.

Notice is hereby given that I, Elizabeth Mary Grove, of E Mary Grove & Co, 122 Winchcombe Street, Cheltenham GL52 2NW, was appointed Trustee in Bankruptcy of the above individual with effect from 14 July 2003, by the Secretary of State, under the Insolvency Act 1986. All Creditors are hereby invited to prove their debts by sending details to me at my address shown above. A Meeting of Creditors has been summoned for the purpose of fixing my remuneration as Trustee by reference to the time properly given by me and my staff in attending to matters arising in the Bankruptcy pursuant to Rule 6.138(2)(b) of the Insolvency Rules 1986, and the Meeting will be held at 122 Winchcombe Street, Cheltenham GL52 2NW, on 14 November 2003. A proxy form is available which must be lodged with me no later than 12.00 noon on the business day before the Meeting to entitle you to vote by proxy at the Meeting (together with a completed proof of debt form if you have not already lodged one).

E M Grove, Trustee

3 October 2003.

(105)

Notice of Intended Dividends

In the Northampton County Court No 355 of 1991

JAMES ARTHUR ANDREW

Electronics Engineer and Company Director, latterly residing at Woodview Cottage, 19 Old End, Piddington, Northamptonshire NN7 2DE, trading style Andrew Technology.

Notice is hereby given that I intend to declare a Dividend to unsecured Creditors herein within 4 months from the last date for proving. Last date for proving—Friday 31 October 2003. Any Creditor who has not lodged a proof of debt, in the statutory form, with me at the address below by the last date for proving, will be excluded from the intended Dividend. A proof of debt form may be obtained by application to me at the same address. Name of Trustee and Address-Alan R Price, Price & Co, PO Box 5895, Wellingborough, Northamptonshire NN8 5ZD.

A R Price, Trustee

30 September 2003.

(330)

ATKINS, Shaun Edward, occupation Interior Designer, of 72 Altona Gardens, Andover, Hampshire. Court—READING. No of Matter—347 of 1998. Last Day for Receiving Proofs—31 October 2003. Name of Trustee and Address—Robert William Leslie Horton, No 1 Riding House Street, London W1A 3AS.

R W L Horton, Trustee

30 September 2003.

(877)

In the Yeovil County Court No 161 of 1999

BRUCE GREY

Described in the Bankruptcy Order as Bruce Grey, of 8 Orchard Walk, Milbourne Port, Sherborne, Dorset DT9 5DE, trading at an unknown address as an Industrial Cleaning Firm Proprietor as Gainsborough Services.

Notice is hereby given that I intend to declare a Dividend to unsecured Creditors herein within a period of 4 months from the last date of proving. Last Day for Receiving Proofs—20 November 2003. Name of Trustee and Address—Timothy Alexander Close, Milsted Langdon, Winchester House, Deane Gate Avenue, Taunton, Somerset.

T A Close, Trustee

2 October 2003. (878)

In the High Court of Justice No 5077 of 1998

JOSEPH MELTZER

Notice is hereby given that I intend to declare a First Dividend to unsecured Creditors herein within a period of 4 months from the last date of proving. Last Day for Receiving Proofs—4 November 2003. Name of Trustee and Address—E J Stonham, Stonham.Co, 13 Southgate, Chichester, West Sussex PO19 1ES.

E J Stonham, Trustee

1 October 2003. (331

SHELDRICK, M. Court—CROYDON. No of Matter—32 of 1999. Last Date for Receiving Proofs—27 October 2003. Name of Trustee and Address—Andrew White, Baker Tilly, International House, Queens Road, Brighton, East Sussex BN1 3XE.

A White. Trustee

29 September 2003. (244)

SARA JANE ANNE WISE

Notice is hereby given, that the Trustee of the above-named Debtor intends within 4 months from the last date of proving, to declare a Dividend to the Creditors of the Debtor and that any such Creditors desiring to participate in such Dividend must, on or before 31 October 2003, send in their full name and address and full particulars of their claim to the undersigned, Stephen Mark Quinn of Baker Tilly, Brazennose House, Lincoln Square, Manchester M2 5BL. If you do not prove your debt by close of business on 31 October 2003, you will be excluded from this Dividend.

S M Quinn, Trustee

3 October 2003. (329)

Notice of Dividends

In the Nottingham County Court No 247 of 1998

JULIE BONNER

Notice is hereby given pursuant to Rule 11.2(1)(A) of the Insolvency Rules 1986 that I, Andrew Appleyard, the Trustee of the above-named individual, intend paying a First and Final Dividend to Creditors within 4 months of the last date for proving specified herein. Creditors who have not already proved are required on or before Thursday 30 October 2003, to send in their names and addresses, with particulars of their debts or claims, to the undersigned, of Haines Watts, Canterbury House, 85 Newhall Street, Birmingham B3 1LH, the Trustee, and if requested to, either personally or by their Solicitors, to come in and prove their said debts or claims at such time and place as shall be specified in such notice. A Creditor who has not proved his debt before the date specified above is not entitled to disturb, by reason that he has not participated in it, the Dividend so declared.

A Appleyard, Trustee

29 September 2003. (332)

BUCK, Robert William, of Old Dukes Head, Newbridge, Upwell PE14 9DW, Upholsterer. Court—KINGS LYNN. No of Matter—98 of 1994. Last Date for Receiving Proofs—31 October 2003.

It is my intention to declare a First and Final Dividend within 4 months of the final date for proving. Name of Trustee and Address—Roger Pearson, 2 The Close, Norwich NR1 4DJ.

R Pearson, Trustee

30 September 2003.

(278)

LONG, Thomas Alfred, a Publican of and trading as The Ship Inn, 53 Lower Olland Street, Bungay, Suffolk NR35 1BY, and lately residing at 5 Siding, Earsham, near Bungay, Suffolk and Mary Ann Maria Long, a Publican of and trading as The Ship Inn, 53 Lower Olland Street, Bungay, Suffolk NR35 1BY, and lately residing at 5 Siding, Earsham, near Bungay, Suffolk Court—NORWICH. No of Matter—42 of 1996. Amount per £—20.81p in the £. Amount Payable—£1,730.81. First or Amount Payable—Ended Siding Street Payable—Lovewell Blake, 89 Bridge Road, Oulton Broad, Lowestoft, Suffolk NR32 3LN.

C R Ashe, Trustee

29 September 2003.

(242)

(117)

(874)

In the Plymouth County Court No 124 of 1986

WILLIAM BOYD NISBET

Notice is hereby given by the Trustee of the Estate of the above-named to the Creditors of the above-named that it is intended to pay, within 4 months from 2 November 2003 (being the last day of proving) a First and Final Dividend. Creditors who have not yet proved their debts must do so by 2 November 2003, otherwise they will be excluded from the benefit of any distribution made before their debt is proved. To enable unproved Creditors to prove their debts, the necessary proof of debt forms are available from Lameys, 1 Courtenay Park, Newton Abbot, Devon TQ12 2HD.

C J Lamey, Trustee

2 October 2003.

In the Torquay County Court No 34 of 2002

TERENCE VINCENT PARKER

Of 2 Devon Road, Droylsdon, Manchester M43 7PJ.

A First and/or Final Dividend is intended to be declared in the above matter within 4 months of 24 October 2003. Any Creditor who has not yet lodged a proof of debt in the above matter must do so by 21 October 2003 or will be excluded from this Dividend. Creditors should send their claims to R S Gilderthorp, Gilderthorp & Partners, 22 Paul Street, Shepton Mallet, Somerset BA4 5LA.

R S Gilderthorp, Trustee

30 September 2003. (241)

In the Plymouth County Court No 274 of 1999

DAVID MICHAEL SHEARS

Tug Master, at 208 Lipson Road, Lipson, Plymouth PL4 7EP, lately residing at 108 Ruskin Crescent, Plymouth.

A First and Final Dividend is intended to be declared in the above matter within 4 months of 11 November 2003. Any Creditor who has not yet lodged a proof of debt in the above matter must do so by 11 November 2003 or will be excluded from this Dividend. Creditors should send their claims to Nigel Morrison, Grant Thornton, 43 Queen Square, Bristol BS4 1QR.

N Morrison, Trustee

29 September 2003.

In the Bath County Court No 180 of 1998

JULIE ANN SHEPPARD

A First and Final Dividend is intended to be declared in the above matter within 4 months of 7 November 2003. Any Creditor who has not yet lodged a proof of debt in the above matter must do so by 7 November 2003 or will be excluded from this Dividend. Creditors should send their claims to D G Holmes, Harris & Harris, 14 Market Place, Wells, Somerset BA5 2RE.

D G Holmes, Trustee

6 October 2003. (243)

In the Bristol County Court No 576 of 1994

WALLACE STOKES

Of 9 Bedford Road, Wells, Somerset and carrying on business as Wellsway Carpets, Palace Theatre, Priory Road, Wells, Somerset.

A First and Final Dividend is intended to be declared in the above matter within 4 months of 9 November 2003. Any Creditor who has not yet lodged a proof of debt in the above matter must do so by 9 November 2003 or will be excluded from this Dividend. Creditors should send their claims to D G Holmes, Harris & Harris, 14 Market Place, Wells, Somerset BA5 2RE.

D G Holmes Trustee

6 October 2003 (276)

In the Tunbridge Wells County Court No 73 of 1995

JOHN MARTIN JAMES TWYDELL

Currently a Company Director of The White House, 34 Park Road, Southborough, Tunbridge Wells, Kent TN4 0NX.

A First and Final Dividend is intended to be declared in the above matter within 4 months of the exclusion date given below. Notice is hereby given that the Creditors who do not prove their debt by 31 October 2003 will be excluded from this Dividend. Name of Trustee and Address—W J J Knight, Jeremy Knight & Co., 68 Ship Street, Brighton, East Sussex BN1 1AE.

W.J.J.Knight, Trustee

1 October 2003.

(277)

Final Meetings

In the Nottingham County Court No 43 of 2001

TRUEMAN HOLNESS

(t/a Freemans Auto Clean)

Notice is hereby given, pursuant to section 331 of the Insolvency Act 1986, that a Meeting of the Creditors of the above Debtor will be held at the offices of Begbies Traynor, Regency House, 21 The Ropewalk, Nottingham NG1 5DU, on Thursday 30 October 2003, at 11.00 am, for the purpose of receiving the Trustee's report on the administration of the Debtor's estate, and determining whether the Trustee should have his release under section 299 of the Insolvency Act 1986. A Creditor entitled to vote at the above Meeting may appoint a proxy to attend and vote in his place. It is not necessary for the proxy to be a Creditor. Proxy forms must be returned to Begbies Traynor, Regency House, 21 The Ropewalk, Nottingham NG1 5DU, by not later than 12.00 noon on Wednesday 29 October 2003.

R A B Saville, Trustee

1 October 2003. (260)

Companies & **Financial Regulation**



Redemption or Purchase of Own Shares out of Capital

E. F. CARO & CO. LIMITED

Notice is hereby given that by a written Resolution of the above Company pursuant to section 381A, Companies Act 1985, adopted on 2 October 2003, the payment of £700,000 was authorised out of the capital of the Company in respect of the purchase by the Company of 500,000 12% Preference shares of £1 each and 200,000 8% Preference shares of £1 each from Gunter Harold Caro. The amount of the

permissible capital payment was £700,000. The statutory declaration and auditor's report dated 2 October 2003 are available for inspection at 6 Claridge House, 32 Davies Street, London W1K 4ND, the registered office of the Company

Any Creditor of the Company may apply to the High Court pursuant to section 176 of the Companies Act 1985 within 5 weeks immediately following the date of the aforementioned Resolution, 2 October 2003, for an Order prohibiting the payment.

G H Caro, Chairman (168)

PERMA INDUSTRIES LIMITED

Pursuant to section 175 of the Companies Act 1985, Perma Industries Limited (the "Company") hereby gives notice that:

- 1. The Company approved, by Special Resolutions of the Company passed on 29 September 2003, pursuant to section 173 of the Companies Act 1985 (the "Act"), payments out of the capital of the Company for the purpose of acquiring (1) all of the issued "B" Ordinary shares of the Company consisting of 86,071 "B" Ordinary shares of £1 each from each of the "B" shareholders and (2) 56 of its own Ordinary shares of 10p each (the "Shares") from Arthur Levy pursuant to a Contingent Purchase Contract entered into between the Company and Arthur Levy on 29 September 2003.
- 2. The amount of the permissible capital payment for the shares in question is (1) £1.00 and (2) £50,000 respectively.
- 3. The statutory declarations of the Directors and the Auditor's report required by section 173 of the Act are available for inspection at Unit 1, Highpoint, Business Village, Henwood, Ashford, Kent TN24 8DH.
- Any Creditor of the Company may at any time prior to 4 November 2003 apply to the Court under section 176 of the Act for an Order prohibiting the payment.

By Order of the Board.

R Miles, Director

29 September 2003.

(450)

Notice of Disclaimer

101 BELLE VUE LIMITED

NOTICE OF DISCLAIMER UNDER SECTION 656 OF THE **COMPANIES ACT 1985**

In pursuance of the powers granted by section 656 of the Companies Act 1985, the Solicitor for the Affairs of Her Majesty's Treasury as nominee for the Crown in whom the property and rights of 101 Belle Vue Limited (No 03661297) (hereinafter called "the Company"), vested pursuant to section 654 of the Companies Act 1985, when the Company was dissolved on 29 August 2000 pursuant to section 652 of the Companies Act 1985, hereby disclaims the Crown's title (if any) in the freehold property situated at 101 and 101A Bellevue Road, Southbourne, Bournemouth as the same is registered at Weymouth District Land Registry with Title Absolute under Title Number DT134755, the vesting of the premises having come to his notice on 30 September 2002.

Assistant Treasury Solicitor

24 September 2003. (1008)

APPLEGRAM LIMITED

NOTICE OF DISCLAIMER UNDER SECTION 656 OF THE **COMPANIES ACT 1985**

In pursuance of the powers granted by section 656 of the Companies Act 1985 the Solicitor for the Affairs of Her Majesty's Treasury as nominee for the Crown in whom the property and rights of Applegram Limited (No 01675288) (hereinafter called "the Company"), vested pursuant to section 654 of the Companies Act 1985, when the Company was dissolved on 22 November 1988 pursuant to section 652 of the Companies Act 1985, hereby disclaims the Crown's title (if any) in the freehold property situated at The British, Talywain, Gwent as the same is more particularly described in two conveyances the first dated 6 December 1982 and made between John Merlin Copplestone Hutchings (1) and Peter William Burland (2) the second being executed in 1984 and made between John Merlin Copplestone Hutchings (1) the Company (2) and The National Coal Board (3), the vesting of the premises having come to her notice on 4 October 2002.

Assistant Treasury Solicitor

1 October 2003. (1010)

NOTICE OF DISCLAIMER UNDER SECTION 656 OF THE **COMPANIES ACT 1985**

1. In this notice the following shall apply:

Company Name: BROMBARD PROPERTY DEVELOPMENTS LIMITED

Company No: 02018363.

Title: Freehold. Title No: HS138638.

Property: The freehold land being land on the east side of Bellwin Drive, Flixborough Industrial Estate as the same is registered at Kingstonupon-Hull District Land Registry, as shown edged red on the plan marked 'Plan A' except and reserving the part delineated and coloured red on the plan marked 'Plan B' being part of the land comprised in the above-mentioned title.

Treasury Solicitor: The Solicitor for the Affairs of Her Majesty's Treasury of Queen Anne's Chambers, 28 Broadway, London SW1H 9JS (DX 123240 St James's Park).

2. In pursuance of the powers granted by section 656 of the Companies Act 1985 the Treasury Solicitor as nominee for the Crown (in whom the property and rights of the Company vested when the Company was dissolved) hereby disclaims the Crown's title (if any) in the Property the vesting of the Property having come to her notice on 1 October 2002. For the avoidance of doubt only the part of the Property shown delineated and coloured red on "Plan B" is excluded from this disclaimer notice.

Assistant Treasury Solicitor

30 September 2003.

(1006)

NOTICE OF DISCLAIMER UNDER SECTION 656 OF THE **COMPANIES ACT 1985**

1. In this notice the following shall apply:

Company Name: GRANGE POULTRY PRODUCTS LIMITED. Company No: 01183737.

Title: Leasehold.

Title Nos: WYK137519 and WYK137501.

Property: The property situated at Doctor Hill, Halifax, West Yorkshire, being the land comprised in the above-mentioned Titles. Treasury Solicitor: The Solicitor for the Affairs of Her Majesty's Treasury of Queen Anne's Chambers, 28 Broadway, London SW1H 9JS (DX 123240 St James's Park).

2. In pursuance of the powers granted by section 656 of the Companies Act 1985 the Treasury Solicitor as nominee for the Crown (in whom the property and rights of the Company vested when the Company was dissolved) hereby disclaims the Crown's title (if any) in the Property the vesting of the Property having come to her notice on 4 August 2003.

Assistant Treasury Solicitor

3 October 2003. (1009)

READING ESTATES PLC

NOTICE OF DISCLAIMER UNDER SECTION 656 OF THE **COMPANIES ACT 1985**

In pursuance of the powers granted by section 656 of the Companies Act 1985, the Solicitor for the Affairs of Her Majesty's Treasury as nominee for the Crown in whom the property and rights of Reading Estates Plc (No 00759793) (hereinafter called "the Company"), vested pursuant to section 654 of the Companies Act 1985, when the Company was dissolved on 7 August 2002, hereby disclaims the Crown's title (if any) in the freehold Land situated on the south-east side of Station Road, Hendon, Barnet, London, as the same is registered at Swansea District Land Registry with Title Absolute under Title Number NGL24851, the vesting of the premises having come to his notice on 17 September 2002.

Assistant Treasury Solicitor

16 September 2003. (1004)

STAFFORDSHIRE DISCOUNT POTTERY LIMITED NOTICE OF DISCLAIMER UNDER SECTION 656 OF THE **COMPANIES ACT 1985**

In pursuance of the powers granted by section 656 of the Companies Act 1985, the Solicitor for the Affairs of Her Majesty's Treasury as nominee for the Crown in whom the property and rights of Staffordshire Discount Pottery Limited (No 03300868) (hereinafter called "the Company"), vested pursuant to section 654 of the Companies Act 1985, when the Company was dissolved on 27 October 1998, hereby disclaims the Crown's title (if any) in the premises demised by the lease dated 28 August 1997 and made between (1) Universities Superannuation Scheme Limited and (2) the Company situated at Unit SU9, Beechwood Shopping Centre, 123 High Street, Cheltenham, Gloucester, the vesting of the premises having come to her notice on 26 September 2003.

Assistant Treasury Solicitor

29 September 2003.

WYLDEBRIDGE SERVICES LIMITED NOTICE OF DISCLAIMER UNDER SECTION 656 OF THE **COMPANIES ACT 1985**

In pursuance of the powers granted by section 656 of the Companies Act 1985 the Solicitor for the Affairs of Her Majesty's Treasury as nominee for the Crown in whom the property and rights of Wyldebridge Services Limited (No 4139346) (hereinafter called "the Company pursuant to section 654 of the Companies Act 1985, when the Company was dissolved on 8 April 2003, hereby disclaims the Crown's title (if any) in the premises demised by the lease dated 3 July 1969 and made between (1) Orchard House Properties Limited and (2) Barbara Fulton situated at Garage 5, St Mark's Close, New Barnet, Hertfordshire EN5 5LE, as the same is registered at Swansea District Land Registry under Title Number NGL 107206, the vesting of the premises having come to her notice on 25 September 2003.

Assistant Treasury Solicitor

30 September 2003.

(1005)

(1007)

Notices under the Trustee Act 1925 BROOKE INDUSTRIAL HOLDINGS GROUP PENSION **SCHEME**

Pursuant to section 27 of the Trustee Act 1925, notice is hereby given that Brooke Industrial Holdings Group Pension Scheme (the "Scheme" is about to be wound up and all Members and beneficiaries' benefits will be secured or transferred to alternative pension arrangements. Anyone who believes that he or she is a Member of the Scheme but who has not been contacted about the winding-up, or anyone who believes they have any other interest, claim or entitlement in relation to the Scheme which has not already been dealt with within the winding-up should write and provide details of their membership, interest, claim or entitlement to Trustees of Brooke Industrial Holdings Group Pension Scheme, c/o Janet Garner, Assistant Company Secretary, Sovereign Trustees Limited, Sovereign House, PO Box 8, Sovereign Street, Leeds LS1 1HQ. Details must be sent within 2 months of the date of publication of this notice. After expiry of the 2 month period the Scheme shall be wound up and the Trustees shall not be liable to any person in respect of any claim, interest or entitlement he or she may have in relation to the Scheme but of which the Trustees have not had notice.

CLEARSTREAM COMPREHENSIVE RETIREMENT & LIFE ASSURANCE PLAN ("THE PLAN")

Notice is hereby given, pursuant to section 27 of the Trustee Act 1925, that all persons having any claim or demands upon or against the assets of the above-named Scheme, which is in the process of being wound up by the Trustees of the Scheme, named below, are hereby required to send written particulars of their claims by registered post to the Trustees, prior to 19 December 2003. Notice is hereby also given that after that date the Trustees will proceed to distribute the remaining assets of the Fund in accordance with the provisions of the Scheme amongst the parties entitled thereto, having regard only to such claims of which they shall then have had notice, and that they will not be responsible for the assets, or any part thereof, so distributed, to any person whose claim they shall not then have had notice.

This notice concerns only those persons who have not received correspondence or notification of the winding-up from the Trustees of the Scheme. Those that have received correspondence or notification

The Trustees of the Clearstream Comprehensive Retirement & Life Assurance Plan, c/o Lawrence Graham Trust Corporation, 190 Strand, London WC2R 1JN.

8 October 2003. (333)

Company Documents

THE OPEN-ENDED INVESTMENT COMPANIES

Notice is hereby given, pursuant to regulation 78 of The Open-Ended Investment Companies Regulations 2001, that, in respect of the undermentioned Companies, documents of the following description were received by the FSA on the dates indicated.

Company Number	Company Name	Document Type	Date of Receipt
IC0021	Solus Investment Funds	Annual Company	03/10/2003
IC0132	Morley Investment Funds	Report Instrument of Incorporation	03/10/2003
IC0089	Morley Sustainable Future ICVC	Instrument of Incorporation	03/10/2003
IC0014	NU Investment Funds ICVC	Instrument of Incorporation	03/10/2003
IC0058	New Star Potfolio OEIC	Instrument of Incorporation	03/10/2003
IC0210	Rathbone Sherwood Fund	Instrument of Incorporation	03/10/2003
IC0172	Rathbone Quercus Fund	Instrument of Incorporation	03/10/2003
IC0236 IC0005	Fidelity Investment Funds II JPMorgan Fleming Fund ICVC	Instrument of Incorporation Instrument of	03/10/2003
IC0127	JPMorgan Fleming Fund II ICVC	Incorporation Instrument of	03/10/2003
IC0174	JPMorgan Fleming Fund III ICVC	Incorporation Instrument of	03/10/2003
IC0065	Singer & Friedlander Funds ICVC	Incorporation Instrument of Incorporation	03/10/2003
		incorporation	

(1002)

European Economic Interest Grouping

THE EUROPEAN ECONOMIC INTEREST GROUPING REGULATIONS 1989

Notice is hereby given, pursuant to regulation 15(1)(a) of the European Economic Interest Grouping Regulations 1989, that the following European Economic Interest Grouping, whose official address is in Great Britain, has been formed.

Name of Grouping: ACULCO EUROPE EEIG.

Registration Number of Grouping: GE201.

Date of Registration of Grouping: 30 September 2003. Place of Registration of Grouping: Cardiff—United Kingdom.

Official Address of Grouping: 72 Thornton Road, Clapham, London SW12 0LF.

Objects for which the Grouping is formed: To be an intergrator body between the Latin American community and European society arousing consciousness amongst European people towards the Latin American being by means of setting up education health communications, legal, social research and cultural projects which will tend to raise the living standards and self esteem and also the sense of cultural identify of the Latin American community in Europe.

Permanet Address of

Details of Members:

Members Name Business Name Legal Form Registered Office

Gloroa Gomez Natural Person 72 Thornton Road, Clapham, Aculco, London

London SW12 0LF

Aculco Legal Person Calle Gran Via 80, Officinas NNI 114.084 Aculco Spain 610 611, Madrid, Spain 28013

Duration of Grouping: Indefinite

C Clancy, Chief Executive and Registrar for England and Wales, Cardiff

(1003)

Place of Registration

Partnerships



Change in the Members of a **Partnership**

ADDLESHAW GODDARD, SOLICITORS

With effect from Sunday 31 August 2003, James Gordon Mackie Ballingall, ceased to be a Partner of the practice of Addleshaw Goddard. The remaining Partners are continuing the business of the firm under the name of Addleshaw Goddard.

M Jones, Managing Partner

FLADGATE FIELDER

Notice is hereby given that Nicolas David Antony Greenstone, retired from the Partnership of Fladgate Fielder, Solicitors, on 14 August 2003. N D A Greenstone, A McKenzie, S Ekins, A Kelman, D Bickford, A Kaufman, C Wander, S Pithers, D Robinson, C Boundy, R Connell, A Vaughan, S Cullingworth, P Leese, S Brew, M Buckley, K Jamieson, J Keeley, A Mould, R Stanton, A Cohen, A Brandes, E Cannon, B Eilon, A Erwin, M Fraser, D Haworth, R Kaufman, B Levy, R Muir, D Myla, I Narbeth, S Thair and P Turner.

Registered No

Statement by General Partner

Notice is hereby given that the part of the interest of Highbridge (Westmoor) Securities Limited, a Limited Partner in Merchant Place Property Partnership 27, a Limited Partnership registered in England with No LP8517, was assigned by various transfers dated 1 July 2003 to the persons listed below as new Limited Partners of Merchant Place Property Partnership 27.

New Limited Partners: Mrs Carol Mary Irene Lewis, Mr Simon Christopher Cartmell, Mr Martyn Coombs, Mr Graham Cundick, Mr Jeff Lynne, Ms Lorna Moore, Mrs Allison Susan Patterson, Mr Robert Joseph William Lewis, Mrs Cheryl Wendy and Mr Ian Henry Stewart, Mr Kevin John White, Mr Stephen Lawrence Winwood.

Existing Limited Partner: Royal Bank of Canada Trust Corporation Limited.

Doncaster Property Partnership 27 (GP) Limited

Notice is hereby given that the part of the interest of Highbridge (Westmoor) Securities Limited, a Limited Partner in Merchant Place Property Partnership 27, a Limited Partnership registered in England with No LP8517, was assigned by various transfers dated 17 July 2003 to the persons listed below as new Limited Partners of Merchant Place Property Partnership 27.

New Limited Partners: Mr John Martin Willmott, Tabardon Limited, Mr Stephen Parfett, Mr Robert Parfett, Mr Keith Pacey, Neverna Limited, Ms Vivien Marles, Mr Stephen Austin and Mrs Kathryn Markus, Mr Ian McBeth and Mr Jeff Lynne, Mrs Sweesian Lim, Mr John Richard Bright.

Doncaster Property Partnership 27 (GP) Limited (113)

INDUSTRI KAPITAL 2000 LIMITED PARTNERSHIP III (THE "PARTNERSHIP")

Pursuant to section 10 of the Limited Partnerships Act 1907, notice is hereby given that on 30 September 2003 Chemical Investments, Inc. transferred its entire interest as Limited Partner in the Partnership, to Lexington Capital Partners IV, L.P.

Industri Kapital 2000 Limited, General Partner of the Partnership
(107

Personal Legal



Deceased Estates

Notice is hereby given pursuant to s. 27 of the Trustee Act 1925, that any person having a claim against or an interest in the estate of any of the deceased persons whose names and addresses are set out in the first and second columns of the following Table is hereby required to send particulars in writing of his claim or interest to the person or persons whose names and addresses are set out opposite the name of the deceased person in the third column of the Table, and to send such particulars before the date specified in relation to that deceased person in the fourth column of the said Table, after which date the personal representatives will distribute the estate among the persons entitled thereto having regard only to the claims and interests of which they have had notice and will not, as respects the property so distributed, be liable to any person of whose claim they shall not then have had notice.

Name of Deceased (Surname first)	Address, description and date of death of Deceased	Names, addresses and descriptions of Persons to whom notices of claims are to be given and names, in parentheses, of Personal Representatives	Date before which notices of claims to be given	
ADELSBERG, Winifred Frances	8 Kenilworth Road, Liverpool L16 7PS. Typist (Retired). 19 July 2003.	Bremners, 1 Crosshall Street, Liverpool L1 6DH. Solicitors. (Timothy Morton Goulden and Alan Ernest James Parry.)	9 December 2003	(120)
BAILEY, Joan Lynes	Wootton House, 126 Chaulden Lane, Hemel Hempstead, Hertfordshire. Family Planning Co-ordinator (Retired). 27 June 2003.	John Stevens, Taylor Walton, Charter Court, Midland Road, Hemel Hempstead, Hertfordshire HP2 5GF. (Richard Jonathan Crocker and Ian Kevin Dudley Brand.)	19 December 2003	(290)
BLACKBURN, Lily Louice	137 Cherry Tree Lane, Rainham, Essex RM13 8TT. 8 August 2003.	Crust Lane & Davis, 541 Cranbrook Road, Ilford, Essex IG2 6HF. Solicitors. (Ref SSA.) (Linda Elizabeth Blackburn and Marcus Selmon.)	9 December 2003	(293)
BORER, Dorothy Emmeline	325 Goldington Road, Bedford MK41 9PA. 28 September 2003.	Sharman Law Solicitors, 1 Harpur Street, Bedford MK40 1PF. (Gary Donal Preston and Simon Geoffrey Patrick Shaun Cocksedge.)	27 December 2003	(801)
BOULTBEE, Daisy Elizabeth (otherwise Elizabeth Daisy)	5 Morley Court, 78 The Avenue, Beckenham, Kent. Architect (Retired). 12 September 2003.	Hunters, 9 New Square, Lincoln's Inn, London WC2A 3QN. (Ref DG.MNT.22408-1.) (Richard Holbech Boultbee and Mark Niebuhr Tod.)	27 December 2003	(803)
BRANTON, Kenneth Frank	Flat 2, Landguard Court, 1 Beach Station Road, Felixstowe, Suffolk. Civil Engineer (Retired). 29 August 2003.	Ashton Graham, 22-24 Hamilton Road, Felixstowe, Suffolk IP11 7AN. Solicitors. (Ref LJO.) (Christine Long and Christina Pettit.)	27 December 2003	(802)
BROADHURST, Terrence Ian Brian	48 Listry Road, Newquay, Cornwall. Builder (Retired). 3 May 2003.	Bolden and Youatt, 22 Churchill Parade, The Street, West Sussex BN16 3DG. Solicitors. (Jane Susette Bayne.)	27 December 2003	(811)
CAWLEY, Gerald Frederick Harcourt	68 Paxton Court, Marvels Lane, Grove Park, London SE12. 23 August 2003.	Cripps Harries Hall, Wallside House, 12 Mount Ephraim Road, Tunbridge Wells, Kent TN1 1EG. Solicitors. (Ref SZD.) (Mark Crampton.)	19 December 2003	(286)
CHAMBERS, Ann	8 Whisperwood Close, Harrow Weald, Middlesex HA3 7DR. 24 July 2003.	Parchment Wills & Legal Services, PO Box 1200, Gerrards Cross, Buckinghamshire SL9 7BR. (Valerie J Shiman.)	27 December 2003	(824)
COOK, William Richard	52 Lee Road, London SE3 9DA. Bookmaker (Retired). 12 September 2003.	The Executor, HSBC Trust Company (UK) Limited, Probate Services, 5th and 6th Floor, Deacon House, 192 Eyre Street, Sheffield S1 3RG. (HSBC Trust Company (UK) Limited, Account No CW1#000046B1.)	19 December 2003	(288)
CORNEY, Esme Mary	9 Sunningdale Road, Wheatley Hills, Doncaster DN2 5LX. Retired. 6 April 2003.	Irwin Mitchell Solicitors, St Peter's House, Hartshead, Sheffield S1 2EL. (Ref PGS.) (Niall David Baker and Peter Robert Corney.)	9 December 2003	(294)

Name of Deceased (Surname first)	Address, description and date of death of Deceased	Names, addresses and descriptions of Persons to whom notices of claims are to be given and names, in parentheses, of Personal Representatives	Date before which notices of claims to be given	
COWDY, Margaret Symes	Room 204, Chestnut House, Sunrise at Frognal House, Frognal Avenue, Sidcup, Kent DA14 6LF. Retired. 21 July 2003.	T G Baynes, Broadway House, Trinity Place, Bexleyheath, Kent DA6 7BG. (Peter Clifford Gibbons Allsop and Andrew James Robertson.)	9 December 2003	(815)
CRAWFORD, Gwendoline Hazel Mary	Meadowside, The Street, Birch, Colchester, Essex CO2 0NP. Widow. 16 July 2003.	Sparling Benham & Brough, 3 West Stockwell Street, Colchester, Essex CO1 1HQ. (Martyn Ralph Carr.)	27 December 2003	(805)
CRIPPS, Bettie Ena	Worth Cottage, 26 St Clair Road, Canford Cliffs, Poole, Dorset BH13 7JR. Widow. 7 August 2003.	Ellis Jones, 14a Haven Road, Poole, Dorset BH13 7LP. Solicitors. (Ref ES/ Cripps (63649).) (David Oldbury and Timothy James Sharpley.)	27 December 2003	(814)
CROWTHER, Jane Lorita Catherine	The Red House, London Road, Canterbury, Kent. 29 August 2003.	Paul Addis, Furley Page, 52-54 High Street, Whitstable, Kent CT5 1BG. (Jennifer Sheila Uglow and Paul Frederick Addis.)	27 December 2003	(828)
DAY, Gladys Emma	61 Tarnwood Park, Court Road, Eltham, London SE9 5PB. Widow. 2 June 2003.	T G Baynes, Broadway House, Trinity Place, Bexleyheath, Kent DA6 7BG. (Patricia Farley and Tamara Gamman.)	27 December 2003	(816)
FINCH, Veronica Rosemary	Marklye Farm, Marklye Lane, Heathfield, East Sussex TN21 8QB. Farmer (Retired). 13 September 2003.	Barclays Bank Trust Company Limited, Estates and Trusts Office, PO Box 15, Northwich, Cheshire CW9 7UR. (Ref JLF/RD/E586E.)	12 December 2003	(883)
FLUCK, Lily	Rose Cottage, Little Gorsley, Aston Ingham, Kilcot, Newent, Gloucester GL18 1NS. 16 November 2002.	Davis-Priest & Co, 24 Church Green, East Redditch, Worcestershire B98 8DE. (Ref DP/19854.) (Gerald William Gardiner and Keith John Gardiner.)	27 December 2003	(809)
FOX, Thomas Harold	24 Blackbrook Avenue, Paignton, Devon TQ4 7ND. 16 June 2003.	Miss L M Nicholson, Eastleys, The Manor Office, Victoria Street, Paignton TQ4 5DW. (Stuart Anderson and David Watson.)	27 December 2003	(825)
GOLDER, Dorothy Ethel	Heathersett Hall, Norwich Road, Heathersett, Norwich, Norfolk. Teacher (Retired). 14 September 2003.	Hewitsons, Shakespeare House, 42 Newmarket Road, Cambridge CB5 8EP. (Daniel Joseph Curtis and Peter William Ewart.)	9 December 2003	(819)
GREEN, Arthur Edwin	Langdale House Residential Home for the Elderly, 6 Church Street, Sapcote, Leicestershire. Printer (Retired). 14 August 2003.	Dixon Coles & Goddard, 33 Lutterworth Road, Blaby, Leicestershire LE8 4DW. (David Lindsay Goddard and Jonathan Andrew Webb.)	20 December 2003	(121)
HALL, Janice Maud	Paternoster House, Paternoster Hill, Waltham Abbey, Middlesex EN9 3JY. Housewife. 21 May 2003.	Funnell & Perring, 192-193 Queens Road, Hastings, East Sussex TN34 1RG. (Tracey Dileo.)	27 December 2003	(810)
HALSE, Maureen Kathleen	2 Steeperton Close, Okehampton, Devon EX20 1QB. 31 May 2003.	Mann Jenkins, 81 Fore Street, Bovey Tracey, Devon TQ13 9AB. Solicitors. (John William Mann.)	27 December 2003	(826)
HUGHES, Lydia Rose	Tusker House, 57 Pine Avenue, Hastings, East Sussex. Publican. 21 July 2003.	Funnell & Perring, 192-193 Queens Road, Hastings, East Sussex TN34 1RG. (Angela Victoria Durand and Stephen John Long.)	27 December 2003	(817)
JAMES, Noel	5 Dan -Y - Graig, Abertridwr, Caerphilly CF83 4BJ. 4 May 2003.	Caswell Jones Solicitors, Portcullis House, 18 Cardiff Road, Caerphilly CF83 1JN. (Stephen David Jones.)	27 December 2003	(820)
JENNINGS, Keith Thomas	31 West Valley Road, Hemel Hempstead, Hertfordshire HP3 0AN. Engineer (Retired). 19 May 2003.	Taylor Walton, Charter Court, Midland Road, Hemel Hempstead, Hertfordshire HP2 5GF. (Richard Jonathan Crocker and Ian Kevin Dudley Brand.)	19 December 2003	(291)
KINTON, Clifford Samuel	40 Arthur Street, Pembroke Dock, Pembrokeshire SA72 6EN. Shop Owner (Retired). 9 May 2003.	Lowless & Lowless, Shaftesbury House, Main Street, Pembroke SA71 4HJ. (Enid Marilyn Jordan and Huw Geler Morgan.)	27 December 2003	(804)

Name of Deceased (Surname first)	Address, description and date of death of Deceased	Names, addresses and descriptions of Persons to whom notices of claims are to be given and names, in parentheses, of Personal Representatives	Date before which notices of claims to be given	
LEA, Helen Myrra	6 Prenton Lane, Prenton, Birkenhead, Wirral. Journalist (Retired). 22 January 2003.	Brabners Chaffe Street, 1 Dale Street, Liverpool L2 2ET. Solicitors. (Andrew David Holt.)	9 December 2003	(119)
LEE, Laura Mary	Willows, Chorleywood Road, Rickmansworth, Hertfordshire WD3 4EP. 25 September 2003.	Lloyds TSB Private Banking, Abingdon Estates Office, The Clock House, 22-26 Ock Street, Abingdon, Oxfordshire OX14 5SW. (Ref DAH/238260.) (Lloyds TSB Bank plc.)	27 December 2003	(823)
LEE, Leslie John	The Heathers Nursing Home, 50 Beccles Road, Bradwell, Great Yarmouth, Norfolk, formerly of 34 Fair Close, Beccles, Suffolk. Farm Worker (Retired). 14 September 2003.	Mears Hobbs & Durrant, 11 Ballygate, Beccles, Suffolk NR34 9NA. (Nigel George Canham.)	27 December 2003	(821)
LEEVERS, Margaret Bessie	King Edwards Nursing Home, 31 King Edwards Grove, Teddington, Middlesex TW11 9LY. 20 July 2003.	Lucas & Co, 46-48 Heath Road, Twickenham, Middlesex TW1 4BY. Solicitors. (Patrick Joseph Fanning.)	20 December 2003	(884)
LOCK, George Arthur	129 Harepath Road, Seaton, Devon. Engineer (Retired). 17 September 2003.	Michelmores, Harston, Church Street, Sidmouth, Devon EX10 8LT.	19 December 2003	(287)
LOWER, Dorothy May	Royal Leamington Spa Nursing Home, 14 Adelaide Road, Leamington Spa, Warwickshire. Widow. 1 January 2003.	Blythe Liggins, Edmund House, Rugby Road, Leamington Spa CV32 6EL. (Ref DMI.) (Eric Donald John Hunter and Julia Elizabeth Carr.)	27 December 2003	(829)
MADGE, Peggy Eileen	1 Woodhill Terrace, Stoke St Gregory, near Taunton, Somerset TA3 6ER. Care Assistant (Retired). 16 May 2003.	Broomhead & Saul, 3 Hammet Street, Taunton TA1 1QZ. (Raymond Owen Peters and Andrew Philip Morgan Lewis.)	27 December 2003	(812)
MILLS, Cyril George	19 Ashcott Drive, Burnham-on-Sea, Somerset TA8 1HS. Factory Manager (Retired). 27 August 2003.	Barrington Scholfield, 11-12 King Square, Bridgwater, Somerset TA6 3AH. Solicitors. (Martin Charles Broker and Kevin John Shearn.)	9 December 2003	(127)
MOORE, Thomas Herbert	Mamsey House, Priest Street, Williton, Taunton TA4 4NJ. Electrical Engineer (Retired). 5 August 2003.	Risdon Hosegood, 6 Bancks Street, Minehead TA24 5DF. (Robert Gilchrist McLusky.)	27 December 2003	(827)
POINTING, Derek Bryan	18 Portloe Road, Heald Green, Cheshire SK8 3JT. Bank Manager (Retired). 29 June 2003.	Minahan Hirst & Co, 33 Station Road, Cheadle Hulme, Cheadle, Cheshire SK8 5AF. (Mr M J J Minahan and Mr R L Hirst.)	27 December 2003	(818)
RAWSON, Marion Joyce	16 Winyards View, Crewkerne, Somerset TA18 8HZ. 13 January 2003.	Battens, 17 Market Street, Crewkerne, Somerset TA18 7JU. Solicitors. (Paul Middlemass Rawson and Justin David Brittain Martin.)	12 December 2003	(126)
RICHARDS, Barbara Megan	Hill Ash House, Ledbury Road, Dymock, Gloucestershire GL18 2DB. 9 September 2003.	R & C B Masefield, Worcester Road, Ledbury, Herefordshire HR8 1PN. Solicitors. (William Herebert Masefield and Charles William Masefield.)	9 December 2003	(822)
ROYDS, Diana Constance Alexandra	Flat 4, St George's House, 72-74 St George's Square, London SW1V 3QU. 7 September 2003.	RadcliffesLeBrasseur, 5 Great College Street, Westminster, London SW1P 3SJ. (Robert Ross Vallings and Simon Henry Martin Ricketts.)	27 December 2003	(808)
SAGE, Gregory Charles Maitland	Stocks Barn West, Swaffham Prior, Cambridge. Plant Breeder. 5 March 2003.	Few & Kester, Chequers House, 77-81 Newmarket Road, Cambridge CB5 8EU. Solicitors. (Hilary Blanche Sage, Thomas James Walston and Martin Joseph Kemp.)	27 December 2003	(813)
SCOTT, Raymond Walter	11 Haven Close, Swanley, Kent BR8 7JY. Retired. 4 August 2003.	Independent Trust Corporation Limited, Wychwood Court, Cotswold Business Village, Moreton-in-Marsh GL56 0JQ.	9 December 2003	(806)

12470 THE LONDON GAZETTE WEDNESDAY 8 OCTOBER 2003

Name of Deceased (Surname first)	Address, description and date of death of Deceased	Names, addresses and descriptions of Persons to whom notices of claims are to be given and names, in parentheses, of Personal Representatives	Date before which notices of claims to be given	
SMITH, Lily Winifred	114 Northridge Way, Hemel Hempstead, Hertfordshire. Bank Clerk (Retired). 5 September 2003.	Taylor Walton Solicitors, Charter Court, Midland Road, Hemel Hempstead, Hertfordshire HP2 5GF. (John Alan Bartholomew.)	19 December 2003	(292)
SUTCLIFFE, Kenneth	104 Redgate, Thetford, Norfolk IP24 2HB. Electrician (Retired). 3 September 2003.	Rudlings Wakelam, 1 Well Street, Thetford, Norfolk IP24 2BL. (John Gordon Crisp.)	27 December 2003	(807)
WALKER, Claude Victor	7 Rangemore Road, Mossley Hill, Liverpool L18 4PN. Office Manager (Retired). 14 March 2003.	Brabners Chaffe Street, 1 Dale Street, Liverpool L2 2ET. Solicitors. (Ref KN.) (Mark Rupert Feeny and Michael Graham Brabner.)	9 December 2003	(122)
WATKINSON, Harry Leslie	13 Norwood Road, Wallasey, Merseyside. Centre Lath Turner (Retired). 5 August 2003.	Bell Lamb & Joynson, 51-53 Wallasey Road, Wallasey, Merseyside CH45 4NN. Solicitors. (Ref PGM.) (Robin Mark Kendall and Helen Louise Pittard.)	11 December 2003	(118)
WHITE, John Christopher	85 Otho Court, Brentford Dock TW8 8PZ. Television Scenic Designer. 26 May 2003.	Noel Barrett, Noel Barrett and Co, 171 High Road, Chiswick, London W4 2DR. Solicitors. (Anna Dargavel.)	12 December 2003	(125)
WOOLLEY, James Ainsworth	71 Werneth Road, Woodley, Stockport SK6 1HR. Bank Manager (Retired). 7 May 2003.	Chronnell Hibbert, 4 Reynard Street, Hyde, Cheshire SK14 2HJ. Solicitors. (Carol Anne Jones, Sydney Street and David Glyn Williams.)	19 December 2003	(289)
The following notice is in substitution for that which appeared on page 12042 of The London Gazette dated 29 September 2003.				
SHAW, Maisie Alice	6 Barfield Park, Lancing, West Sussex. Cashier/Bookkeeper (Retired). 12 September 2003.	Green Wright Chalton Annis, 13-14 Liverpool Terrace, Worthing, West Sussex BN11 1TQ. (Ref CRJ.) (Peter Franklin Horney.)	9 December 2003	

AUTHORISED SCALE OF CHARGES FOR NOTICES FROM 15th OCTOBER 2001



			National of VAT	ndus va ef ((A)
1	Notice of Appointment of Liquidator [Pursoant to like Insolvency Act 1986, the Insolvency Rules 1986 and the Camp.	anies (Forma)	25 00	2 9 38
	(Amendment) Regulations 1967]			
	(3 - 5 Related Companies will be charged at double the Kingle (6 -10 Related Companies will be charged at troble too single).			
,	Winding up Petition		30.00	35.20
	[Pursuant to the insometry Art 1986, the insolvency Rules 1986, No 1925 and Partnerships Order 1986, No 2421]	llie Inspl -e ni		
ı	Notice of Resolution for Voluntary Winding up and First Meetings of Credit [Pursuant to the Insoruency Act 1985]		65.00	76 38
	(2) § Received Companies will be charged at double the single of (6) 40 Reduced Companies will be charged at trable the single of			
4	Notice to Creditors and Final and Annual Liquidation Meetings of Members / Creditors		65 QQ	76.38
	(Pursuger) to the Insolvency Act 1996 and the Insolvency Rules (988) (2 - 5 Related Companies will be charged at double the simple (6 -10 Related Companies will be charged at trible the single of			
5	All Other Insolvency / Bankruptcy Hotides		30,00	36.20
3	Notice of Change of Name by Deed Poll		30.00	36.26
,	Notice of Intended Dividend		25.00	29.38
,	Appaintment of Administrative Receiver		30.00	35.25
ř	Notices under the Anendly Societies Acts and Industrial Provident Societies (Pursham to the Frenchy Societies Act, 1974 and the Industrial Provident Societies		25.00	29.38
0	Pension Scheme [Pursuant to the Trustee Act 1925 Section 27]		65 00	76.38
1	Insurance Company Mobies [Purstant to the Insurance Companies Act 1982]		65. 0 0	76.38
17	Notice of Olschamer IPursuan to the Companies Act 1985 Ch 5, Section 555 (5)		65. 0 0	76 38
3	Hotices (inder the Trustee Act (Deceased's Estates)		40.00	47,00
	[Pursuer; to the Trustee Act 1925]			
4	Deputy (Jeutenants Commissions [Pursuant to the Reserve Ecross Art 1983]		26.00	29.3€
15	Marriage Act [Places registered for splenmaing Marriages]		30.00	36.25
Ê	Partnership Modees [Pursuant to the Partnership Act 1890 and Limited Partnership Act, 1907]		65.00	76.38
17	Water Resources Notices [Notices Pursuant to the Water Resources Act 1991]		100.00	117.50
19	All Public Notices (Including notices in the following Sections - Transport, Planning, Health	up to 25 ines	70.00	82.25
19	Environment, Agriculture & Fisheries, Energy and Post & Teleconi; All other Notices or Advertisements, (induding Applications to Parliament)	up to 10 lines	30.00	35.25
_	All dates tradeas or Adversariants. (Tobot 9/Applications to Patrial ent)	Acdt onal S	12.00	14.10
		Lines or Less	12.23	14.14
		Column Hate Page Rate	165.00 920 00	193.88 376.00
v	Proofing - per nonce (Cipy must be submitted at least one week onor to publica	•	20.00	35.26
1	Late Advertisements (Up to 4.33 pm of day provide Publication Date)	-	20.00	35.26
?Z	Withdrawal of Notices after Midday, 2 days prior to Publication		30.00	35.26
23	Voucher copy rivil he pasted an day of publication) (cost free)	pre payment required	1.66	

All Notices and Advertisaments should reach the London Gazette Office before 11 30 am, two working days previous to sublication. 199 A Nobice to be published on a Monday, milist be received in the London Gazette office by 11 30 am on the previous Thursday). Notices and Advertisements received after that time will be inserted if circumstances permit. The charge set but in (21) above will apply. Withdrawals and alterations will also be made, if circumstances parmit. See (22) above

The London Gazette is published daily, Monday to Enday (Bank holidays excepted)

Fact or Fiction?

benefit claimants on child poverty

tough regime on Brown sets sight

'Tough on crime' plan unveiled

For the full story on current Parliamentary issues Hansard reveals who spoke in debates, what they said and what they decided, giving you the facts behind the headlines

Hansard is the reference source that guarantees you always have access to the word by word account of proceedings in the House of Commons and House of Lords. Hansard lets you:

- track the progress of new legislation
- · review any debate on any issue
- · monitor speeches and voting records for a member
- follow policy developments in broad areas such as health and education

Hansard is published in daily and weekly editions. Indexes are available to aid location of topics relevant to you.

To subscribe to Hansard or to order **Parliamentary and Statutory Publications call TSO's Parliamentary** Hotline on 08457 023 474 quoting reference BJU.



Inside the Civil Service











Authoritative and up-to-date information on Government and Senior Civil Servants

Contains:

- ★ Key addresses, telephone numbers and contacts
- ★ Quick reference contact pages show top level department contacts, press officers and salary details
- ★ Organisational charts outline department structures
- ★ Subscribe and gain access to CSYB online – structure charts help you search level by level to find contacts

Contacts for:

- ★ Ministers and Departments for UK Parliaments and Assemblies
- ★ Libraries, Museums and Galleries
- * Research Councils
- ★ The Royal Households

To order

Call 0870 600 5522 Order online at tso.co.uk

Available as an annual subscription or a single purchase

The Civil Service Year Book



Access key decision makers in Government

Parliamentary Tracker



Including Daily UK & European Press Releases

A full summary of the events in Parliament including committees and the progress of new legislation

Every day, The London Gazette provides a summary of official publications, from press releases to statutes. Each day includes complete listings of all official press releases together with material designed to give a different viewpoint on the activities of Government:

Monday - New Law Tracker. A weekly guide to all new legislation from Westminster including all Statutes and Statutory Instruments.

Tuesday - Statistics & Standards Tracker. A round up of the latest from the Office of National Statistics and the British Standards Institution.

Wednesday - Parliamentary Tracker. A full summary of the events in Parliament including committees and the progress of new legislation.

Thursday - European Tracker. A guide to the latest European materials including consultative documents, draft legislation, treaties, conventions and directives.

Friday - Government Tracker. All new Government publications and what's new on Government websites.

To make it easier to use, everything is put into one of eight broad categories and then further classified according to more specific

Home Affairs encompasses items which relate to internal affairs such as law & order, the courts, public records and the workings of Government.

International Affairs covers foreign policy & issues of concern Europe and world-wide.

Trade, Industry & Energy provides a guide to developments in the world of business.

Social Policy concerns matters which affect individuals in their everyday lives, such as education, employment & health.

Transport & Environment encompasses transport policy & the environment, from pollution to regeneration & planning.

Defence, Science & Technology includes defence issues, research & development and technological advances.

Culture & Sport covers leisure time, the media and sport.

Agriculture & Food includes farming, food & fisheries.

Home Affairs

Crime

*Press Release 06.10.2003

Home Office - Sexual Offences Bill To Further Tighten Sex Offender Monitoring

http://www.nds.coi.gov.uk/

Bill Commons - Order for 2nd reading lapsed

Domestic Violence (Law Reform) - Mr John Bercow

Bill Commons - Reporting Stage 24 06 2003

Anti-Social Behaviour - David Blunkett

http://www.publications.parliament.uk/pa/cm200203/cmbills/083/ 2003083.htm

Bill Lords - Committee Stage No Date

Prevention Of Driving Under The Influence Of Drugs - Lord Dixon-

http://www.publications.parliament.uk/pa/ld200203/ldbills/044/ 2003044.htm

Bill Commons – Provisional Reporting Stage 04 07 2003

Dealing In Cultural Objects (Offences) - Mr Richard Allan http://www.publications.parliament.uk/pa/cm200203/cmbills/030/ 2003030.htm

Bill Lords - Provisional 3rd Reading 17 06 2003

Sexual Offences - Lord Falconer Of Thoroton http://www.publications.parliament.uk/pa/ld200203/ldbills/026/ 2003026.htm

Bill Commons - Reporting Stage 11 07 2003

Female Genital Mutilation - Ann Clwyd

http://www.publications.parliament.uk/pa/cm200203/cmbills/021/ 2003021.htm

Bill Lords - Provisional 3rd Reading 17 03 2003

Crime (International Co-Operation) - Lord Filkin http://www.publications.parliament.uk/pa/ld200203/ldbills/005/ 2003005.htm

Elections

Bill Commons - Provisional 2nd Reading 14.11.2003

UK Elections (Observers) - Jane Griffiths

Bill Lords - Provisional 3rd Reading 24 03 2003

Voting Age (Reduction To 16) - Lord Lucas http://www.publications.parliament.uk/pa/ld200203/ldbills/010/ 2003010.htm

Government

Bill Lords - 2nd Reading No Date

House Of Lords (Amendment) - Lord Weatherill http://www.publications.parliament.uk/pa/ld200203/ldbills/032/ 2003032.htm

Bill Lords - Committee Stage No Date

Ministerial And Other Salaries - Lord Goodhart http://www.publications.parliament.uk/pa/ld200203/ldbills/031/ 2003031.htm

Bill Commons - Provisional 2nd Reading 14.11.2003

Government Powers (Limitations) - Mr John Bercow http://www.publications.parliament.uk/pa/cm200203/cmbills/029/ 2003029.htm

Government - Local

Bill Commons - Order for 2nd reading lapsed

Local Government Procurement Bill - Tony Baldry

Bill Commons - Order for 2nd reading lapsed

Local Government (Independent Funding Commission) - Tony Baldry

Bill Commons - 3rd Reading 10 03 2003

Local Government - John Prescott

http://www.publications.parliament.uk/pa/cm200203/cmbills/009/ 2003009.htm

Bill Lords - 2nd Reading No Date

Greater London Authority Act 1999 (Repeal) - Lord Ampthill http://www.publications.parliament.uk/pa/ld200203/ldbills/016/2003016.htm

Immigration & Nationality

*Press Release 06.10.2003

Home Office – New Detection Technology To Prevent Illegal Immigration

http://www.nds.coi.gov.uk/

Law & Justice

Bill Commons - Dronned

Community Prosecution Lawyers - Mr Frank Field

Bill Lords - Provisional 3rd Reading 19 05 2003

Courts Bill

http://www.publications.parliament.uk/pa/ld200203/ldbills/012/2003012.htm

Bill Commons - Order for 2nd reading lapsed

Confiscation Of Alcohol (Young Persons) - Bob Spink

Bill Commons - Provisional 2nd Reading 12 09.2003

Legal Deposit Libraries - Chris Mole

http://www.publications.parliament.uk/pa/cm200203/cmbills/026/2003026.htm

Bill Commons - Provisional 2nd Reading 04.04.2003

Dealing With Cultural Objects (Offences) - Mr Richard Allan http://www.publications.parliament.uk/pa/cm200203/cmbills/030/2003030.htm%20TITLE =

Bill Commons - Reporting Stage 25 03 2003

Extradition - David Blunkett

http://www.publications.parliament.uk/pa/cm200203/cmbills/002/2003002.htm

Bill Commons - Reporting Stage 20 05 2003

Criminal Justice - David Blunkett

http://www.publications.parliament.uk/pa/cm200203/cmbills/008/2003008.htm

Police

*Press Release 06.10.2003

Police Complaints Authority – Metropolitan Police Service Officer To Face Misconduct Hearing

http://www.nds.coi.gov.uk/

Bill Lords - Provisional 3rd Reading 30 01 2003

Arms Control And Disarmament (Inspections) - Baroness Symons Of Vernham Dean

http://www.publications.parliament.uk/pa/ld200203/ldbills/002/2003002.htm

Prisons

*Press Release 06.10.2003

Home Office – Commissioner For Correctional Services Visits Kent Probation Service

http://www.nds.coi.gov.uk/

Public

*Press Release 06.10.2003

Department For Constitutional Affairs Judicial Appointments – Appointment Of A District Judge http://www.nds.coi.gov.uk/

Bill Lords - 3rd Reading 25 03 2003

Public Services (Disruption) - Lord Campbell Of Alloway http://www.publications.parliament.uk/pa/ld200203/ldbills/014/2003014.htm

Security

*European Press Release 06.10.2003

Digital Technologies Post-September 11th: More Security But Less Privacy For The European Citizen? http://www.europa.eu.int/rapid/start/

International Affairs

Aid

*European Press Release 06.10.2003

Poul Nielson European Commissioner For Development And Humanitarian Aid Economic Partnership Agreement Opening Of Regional Negotiations On Economic Partnership Agreements (EPA) West Africa EC Ministerial Meeting Cotonou, 6 October 2003

http://www.europa.eu.int/rapid/start/

European Policy

*European Press Release 06.10.2003

Commission Reaches Breakthrough With Gazprom And ENI On Territorial Restriction Clauses http://www.europa.eu.int/rapid/start/

*European Press Release 06.10.2003

Commissioner Barnier Meets Ministers Responsible For Regional Policy In New Member States http://www.europa.eu.int/rapid/start/

*European Press Release 06.10.2003

The First Joint Meeting Of The Liaison Officers Of The Supreme Audit Institutions (SAIS) Of The EU Member States,

Accession Countries And The European Court Of Auditors (ECA) In Luxembourg On 6-8 October 2003

http://www.europa.eu.int/rapid/start/

*European Press Release 06.10.2003

EESC conference, Brussels, 8-10 October 2003: - "The Contribution Of Organised Civil Society To The Lisbon Process For A

More Participatory Union"

http://www.europa.eu.int/rapid/start/

*European Press Release 06.10.2003

2004 Plenary Session Dates Are Confirmed http://www.europa.eu.int/rapid/start/

Bill Commons - Provisional 2nd Reading 11 07 2003

European Communities (Regulations) - Mr Frank Field http://www.publications.parliament.uk/pa/cm200203/cmbills/115/2003115.htm

Bill Commons - Provisional 2nd Reading 21 11 2003

Draft Constitutional Treaty On The Future Of Europe - Mr Frank Field (Referendum) (P)

http://www.publications.parliament.uk/pa/cm200203/cmbills/114/2003114.htm

Bill Commons – Provisional Committee Stage 05 06 2003

European Union (Accessions) - Jack Straw

http://www.publications.parliament.uk/pa/cm200203/cmbills/098/2003098.htm

Bill Lords – 2nd Reading: No Date

European Union (Implications Of Withdrawal) - Lord Pearson http://www.publications.parliament.uk/pa/ld200102/ldbills/006/2002006.htm

Foreign Policy

*Press Release 06.10.2003

FCO – Chechen Presidential Election: Statement By Bill Rammell http://www.nds.coi.gov.uk/

*European Press Release 06.10.2003

EU/Ukraine Summit, Yalta, 7 October http://www.europa.eu.int/rapid/start/

Trade, Industry & Energy

Companies

*Press Release 06.10.2003

DTI – Implementation Of The European Company Statute http://www.nds.coi.gov.uk/

Bill Commons - Provisional 2nd Reading 21 11 2003

Corporate Responsibility - Linda Perham

http://www.publications.parliament.uk/pa/cm200203/cmbills/129/ 2003129.htm

Bill Commons – Dropped

Company Directors' Performance And Compensation - Mr Archie

http://www.publications.parliament.uk/pa/cm200203/cmbills/022/ 2003022.htm

Competition

*European Press Release 06.10.2003

Prof. Mario Monti European Commissioner For Competition Policy Applying EU Competition Law To The Newly Liberalised Energy Markets World Forum On Energy Regulation Rome, 06 October 2003

http://www.europa.eu.int/rapid/start/

Consumer Issues

Bill Commons - Dropped

Consumer Protection (Unsolicited Emails) - Paul Flynn http://www.publications.parliament.uk/pa/cm200203/cmbills/119/ 2003119.htm

Customs & Excise

*Press Release 06.10.2003

HM Customs & Excise - Scanner Finds 400,000 Cigarettes At Rosyth http://www.nds.coi.gov.uk/

Energy

*Press Release 06.10.2003

DTI - New Assurance For Green Energy http://www.nds.coi.gov.uk/

Bill Commons - Provisional 2nd Reading 21 11 2003

Energy Efficiency Bill - Mr David Chaytor

Bill Commons - Reporting Stage 04 07 2003

Sustainable Energy - Brian White

http://www.publications.parliament.uk/pa/cm200203/cmbills/020/ 2003020.htm

Bill Commons - Withdrawn

Home Energy Conservation - Dr Desmond Turner http://www.publications.parliament.uk/pa/cm200102/cmbills/011/2002011.htm

Finance & Banking

*European Press Release 06.10.2003

Pascal Lamy EU Trade Commissioner Economic Partnership Agreement EU- Ecowas: Opening Of Negotiations Opening Of Negotiations For An Economic Partnership Agreement Between The European Union And Ecowas Cotonou (Benin), 6th October 2003

http://www.europa.eu.int/rapid/start/

*European Press Release 06.10.2003

Preparation Of Eurogroup And Council Of Economics And Finance Ministers, Luxembourg, 6-7 October 2003 http://www.europa.eu.int/rapid/start/

Bill Commons - Dropped

Pensioner Trustees And Final Payments - Mr Jim Cunningham

Bill Commons - Order For 2nd Reading Lapsed

Public Sector Pensions For Unmarried Couples - James Purnell

Bill Commons - Provisional 2nd Reading 21 11 2003

Pensions (Winding Up) - Mr Frank Field

http://www.publications.parliament.uk/pa/cm200203/cmbills/036/ 2003036.htm

Intellectual Property

Bill Commons - Provisional 2nd Reading 21 11 2003

Licencing And Registration Of Gangmasters - Mr Mark Simmonds

Bill Lords - Commons Amendments 03 07 2003

Licensing Bill - Baroness Blackstone

http://www.publications.parliament.uk/pa/ld200203/ldbills/001/ 2003001.htm

Property

*Press Release 06.10.2003

Office of the Deputy Prime Minister - £125 Million Awarded To Renew Housing Market In First Of Nine

http://www.nds.coi.gov.uk/

*European Press Release 06.10.2003

Frits Bolkestein European Commissioner For The Internal Market Quo Vadis? Striking The Balance On Industrial Property

Rights Conference On Industrial Property Rights Ischia, 6th October

http://www.europa.eu.int/rapid/start/

Taxation

Bill Lords - 2nd Reading 09 07 2003

Taxation (Information) - Lord Saatchi

http://www.publications.parliament.uk/pa/ld200203/ldbills/070/ 2003070.htm

Trade

*European Press Release 06.10.2003

July 2003 Compared To July 2002 Volume Of Retail Trade Unchanged In Euro-Zone

http://www.europa.eu.int/rapid/start/

Social Policy

Education

*Press Release 06.10.2003

OFSTED - Needs Of All 14-19 Learners In Bromley http://www.nds.coi.gov.uk/

*Press Release 06.10.2003

OFSTED - 14-19 Education In Oxfordshire

http://www.nds.coi.gov.uk/

*Press Release 06.10.2003

OFSTED - Sixteen Year Olds Achieving Well In Shropshire http://www.nds.coi.gov.uk/

*Press Release 06.10.2003

Department of Health - Appointment Of Members To The Postgraduate Medical Education And Training Board http://www.nds.coi.gov.uk/

Bill Commons - Order for 2nd reading lapsed

Specialist Schools (Selection By Aptitude) - Mr David Chaytor

Employment

Bill Commons - Provisional 2nd Reading 21 11 2003

National Minimum Wage (Tips) Bill - Mr Michael Connarty

Bill Commons - Provisional 2nd Reading 11 09 2003

Crown Employment (Nationality) - Mr Andrew Dismore http://www.publications.parliament.uk/pa/cm200203/cmbills/048/2003048.htm

Bill Commons - Dropped

Retirement Income Reform - Mr Edward Garnier http://www.publications.parliament.uk/pa/cm200203/cmbills/018/2003018.htm

Family & Children

Bill Commons - Dropped

Physical Punishment Of Children (Prohibition) Bill - Geraint Davies http://www.publications.parliament.uk/pa/cm200203/cmbills/143/2003143.htm

Bill Commons - Dropped

Children's Commissioner For England - Mr Paul Burstow http://www.publications.parliament.uk/pa/cm200203/cmbills/121/2003121.htm

Bill Commons - Dropped

Regulation Of Child Care Providers - Geraint Davies http://www.publications.parliament.uk/pa/cm200203/cmbills/092/2003092.htm

Bill Commons - Order for 2nd reading lapsed

Registration Of Private Foster Carers And Child Protection - Tim Loughton

Health

*Press Release 06.10.2003

Department of Health – New Measures To Speed Up Emergency Patient Care

http://www.nds.coi.gov.uk/

Bill Commons - Provisional 2nd Reading 14 11 2003

Aviation Health - Mr John Smith

http://www.publications.parliament.uk/pa/cm200203/cmbills/136/2003136.htm

Bill Commons - Provisional 2nd Reading 14 11 2003

Medical Practitioners And Dentists (Professional - Dr Desmond Turner Negligence Insurance)

http://www.publications.parliament.uk/pa/cm200203/cmbills/111/2003111.htm

$Bill\ Commons-Withdrawn$

Smoking (Restaurants) - Gareth Thomas (Harrow West)

Bill Commons - Provisional Reporting Stage 08 07 2003

Health And Social Care (Community Health And Standards) - Alan Milburn

http://www.publications.parliament.uk/pa/cm200203/cmbills/070/2003070.htm

Bill Commons - Dropped

Needle Stick Injury - Laura Moffat

http://www.publications.parliament.uk/pa/cm200203/cmbills/061/2003061.htm

Health & Safety

*Press Release 06.10.2003

Health & Safety Executive – Continuing To Deliver A Safe And Healthy Paper Industry

http://www.nds.coi.gov.uk/

*Press Release 06.10.2003

Department For Constitutional Affairs – New Scheme For Road Traffic Accident Claims

http://www.nds.coi.gov.uk/

Bill Commons - Provisional 2nd Reading 21 11 2003

Skin Piercing - Ms Gisela Stuart

Bill Commons - Provisional 2nd Reading 14 11 2003

Road Safety Bill - Mark Lazarowicz

http://www.publications.parliament.uk/pa/cm200203/cmbills/132/2003132.htm

Bill Commons – Dropped

Company Directors (Health And Safety) - Ross Cranston http://www.publications.parliament.uk/pa/cm200203/cmbills/082/2003082.htm

Bill Commons - Reporting Stage 03 06 2003

Fire Services - John Prescott

http://www.publications.parliament.uk/pa/cm200203/cmbills/081/2003081.htm

Bill Lords - Provisional Committee Stage No Date

Patient (Assisted Dying) - Lord Joffe

http://www.publications.parliament.uk/pa/ld200203/ldbills/037/2003037.htm

Bill Lords - Provisional 3rd Reading 12 09 2003

Patients Protection - Baroness Knight Of Collingtree http://www.publications.parliament.uk/pa/ld200203/ldbills/009/2003009.htm

Bill Commons - Provisional 2nd Reading 14 11 2003

Health And Safety At Work (Offences) - Lawrie Quinn http://www.publications.parliament.uk/pa/cm200203/cmbills/038/2003038.htm

Bill Commons - Provisional Reporting Stage 13 06 2003

Fireworks - Mr Bill Tynan

http://www.publications.parliament.uk/pa/cm200203/cmbills/017/2003017.htm

Rights

*European Press Release 06.10.2003

EESC Hearing On The Work Of The European Monitoring Centre On Racism And Xenophobia

http://www.europa.eu.int/rapid/start/

Bill Commons - Order for 2nd reading lapsed

Older People's Rights Commissioner - David Taylor

Bill Commons - Order For 2nd Reading Lapsed

Protection Of Freedoms - Mr Mark Prisk

$Bill\ Commons-Dropped$

Sex Discrimination In Private Clubs - Mr Parmjit Dhanda http://www.publications.parliament.uk/pa/cm200203/cmbills/053/ 2003053.htm

Bill Commons - Dropped

Disabled People (Duties Of Public Authorities) - Bridget Prentice http://www.publications.parliament.uk/pa/cm200203/cmbills/032/2003032.htm

Social Inclusion

Bill Lords - Provisional 3rd Reading 09 05 2003

Equality Bill - Lord Lester Of Herne Hill

http://www.publications.parliament.uk/pa/ld200203/ldbills/019/2003019.htm

Social Welfare

Bill Commons - Provisional 2nd Reading 21 11 2003

Care Homes (Tenancy) - Mr Paul Burstow

Transport & Environment

Communities

Bill Commons - Dropped

Traveller Law Reform - Mr David Atkinson http://www.publications.parliament.uk/pa/cm200203/cmbills/102/ 2003102.htm

Bill Commons - Order for 2nd reading lapsed

National Community Service - Mr Tony Banks

Bill Commons - Provisional 2nd Reading 21 11 2003

Local Communities Sustainability - Sue Doughty http://www.publications.parliament.uk/pa/cm200203/cmbills/071/ 2003071.htm

Construction

Bill Commons - Order for 2nd reading lapsed

Village Halls (Grants) - Mr David Cameron

Environment

*European Press Release 06.10.2003

Margot Wallström Member Of The European Commission, Responsible For Environment The New EU Health & Environment Strategy Conference On Environment & Health Strategy Warsaw, 6 October 2003

http://www.europa.eu.int/rapid/start/

Bill Commons - Reporting Stage 11 07 2003

Household Waste Recycling Bill - Joan Ruddock http://www.publications.parliament.uk/pa/ld200203/ldbills/097/ 2003097.htm

Bill Lords - 3rd Reading 06 03 2003

Waste And Emissions Trading - Lord Whitty / Margaret Beckett http://www.publications.parliament.uk/pa/cm200203/cmbills/097/ 2003097.htm

Bill Commons - Dropped

Street Furniture (Graffiti) - Siobhain Mcdonagh http://www.publications.parliament.uk/pa/cm200203/cmbills/106/ 2003106.htm

Bill Commons - Withdrawn

Litter And Fouling Of Land By Dogs - Mr Bob Blizzard http://www.publications.parliament.uk/pa/cm200203/cmbills/041/ 2003041.htm

Bill Commons - Provisional Standing Committee 10 06 2003

Municipal Waste Recycling - Joan Ruddock

http://www.publications.parliament.uk/pa/cm200203/cmbills/019/ 2003019.htm

Bill Lords - Provisional 3rd Reading 06 03 2003

Waste And Emissions - Lord Whitty

http://www.publications.parliament.uk/pa/ld200203/ldbills/003/ 2003003.htm

Housing

Bill Commons - Order for 2nd reading lapsed

Park Home Reform - Mrs Angela Browning

Bill Commons - Lords Ammendment 24 04 2002

Commonhold And Leasehold Reform - Lord Irvine / Mr Michael Wills http://www.publications.parliament.uk/pa/cm200102/cmbills/089/ 2002089.htm

Bill Commons - Provisional 2nd Reading 14.11.2003

Housing (Overcrowding) - Mr Andrew Love http://www.publications.parliament.uk/pa/cm200203/cmbills/046/ 2003046.htm

Maritime & Shipping

Bill Lords - Provisional Reporting Stage 16 05 2003

Harbours Bill - Lord Berkeley

http://www.publications.parliament.uk/pa/ld200203/ldbills/024/ 2003024.htm

Planning

Bill Commons - Provisional Standing Committee Stage No date

Planning And Compulsory Purchase - John Prescott http://www.publications.parliament.uk/pa/cm200203/cmbills/012/ 2003012.htm

Railways

Bill Commons - Provisional 2nd Reading 21 11 2003

Telecommunications Masts (Railways) - Mrs Patsy Calton

Roads

Bill Commons - Dropped

Road And Street Works (Notice And Compensation) - Keith Vaz http://www.publications.parliament.uk/pa/cm200203/cmbills/087/ 2003087.htm

Bill Lords - Provisional 3rd Reading 17 06 2003

Road Traffic - Lord Beaumont Of Whitley http://www.publications.parliament.uk/pa/ld200203/ldbills/013/ 2003013.htm

Water

Bill Lords - Reporting Stage 09 07 2003

Water - Lord Whitty

http://www.publications.parliament.uk/pa/ld200203/ldbills/036/ 2003036.htm

Wildlife & Countryside

*Press Release 06.10.2003

DEFRA - Watchtree Nature Reserve - Creation Of An Independent

http://www.nds.coi.gov.uk/

Bill Commons - Provisional 2nd Reading 14 11 2003

Greenbelt Protection - John Baron

http://www.publications.parliament.uk/pa/cm200203/cmbills/049/ 2003049.htm

Bill Commons - Reporting Stage 09 07 2003

Hunting - Margaret Beckett

http://www.publications.parliament.uk/pa/cm200203/cmbills/010/ 2003010.htm

Bill Lords - Provisional Committee 10 10 2003

Wild Mammals (Protection) (Amendment) - Lord Donoghue http://www.publications.parliament.uk/pa/ld200203/ldbills/006/ 2003006.htm

Bill Lords - Dropped

High Hedges - Baroness Gardner Of Parkes http://www.publications.parliament.uk/pa/ld200203/ldbills/004/

Bill Commons - Provisional Reporting Stage 14 11 2003

High Hedges - Mr Stephen Pound

http://www.publications.parliament.uk/pa/ld200203/ldbills/004/ 2003004.htm

Culture & Sport

Advertising

Bill Commons - Order for 2nd reading lapsed

Children's Television (Advertising) - Debra Shipley

Broadcasting

Bill Commons - Dropped

Emergency Broadcasting System - Tom Brake http://www.publications.parliament.uk/pa/cm200203/cmbills/085/2003085.htm

Heritage

Bill Commons - Order for 2nd reading lapsed

Historic Counties (Traffic Signals And Mapping) - John Randall

Museums & Libraries

*Press Release 06.10.2003

 $DCMS-Arts\ Minister\ Announces\ \pounds 2\ Million\ \textbf{Increase}\ \textbf{In}\ \textbf{Funding}\ \textbf{For}\ \textbf{Museum}\ \textbf{And}\ \textbf{Gallery}\ \textbf{Improvements}$

http://www.nds.coi.gov.uk/

Bill Commons - Provisional 2nd Reading 14.11.2003

Museums And Galleries Bill - Mr Edward O'Hara http://www.publications.parliament.uk/pa/cm200203/cmbills/151/2003151.htm

National Lottery

Bill Commons - Reporting Stage 20 06 2003

National Lottery (Funding Of Endowments) - Mr Keith Simpson http://www.publications.parliament.uk/pa/cm200203/cmbills/024/2003024.htm

Defence, Science & Technology

Research

Bill Commons - Provisional Reporting Stage 13 06 2003

Human Fertilisation And Embryology (Deceased Fathers) - Mr Stephen Mccabe

http://www.publications.parliament.uk/pa/cm200203/cmbills/025/2003025.htm

Agriculture & Food

Animals

Bill Commons - Provisional Reporting Stage 11 07 2003

Ragwort Control - Mr John Greenway

http://www.publications.parliament.uk/pa/cm200203/cmbills/110/2003110.htm

Bill Commons - Dropped

Welfare Of Laying Hens (Enriched Cages) - Mr Chris Mullen http://www.publications.parliament.uk/pa/cm200203/cmbills/065/2003065.htm

Bill Commons - Provisional 2nd Reading 14.11.2003

Animals (Electric Shock Collars) - Mr David Rendel http://www.publications.parliament.uk/pa/cm200203/cmbills/057/2003057.htm

Bill Commons - Withdrawn

Endangered Species (Illegal Trade) - Hugh Robertson http://www.publications.parliament.uk/pa/cm200203/cmbills/034/2003034.htm

Bill Lords - 2nd Reading No Date

Welfare Of Ducks - Lord Beaumont Of Whitley http://www.publications.parliament.uk/pa/ld200102/ldbills/021/2002021.htm

Fisheries

Bill Commons - Dropped

Fishery Limits (United Kingdom) Amendment - Mr Austin Mitchell http://www.publications.parliament.uk/pa/cm200203/cmbills/117/2003117.htm

Food

Bill Commons - Dropped

Food Justice Strategies - Alan Simpson

http://www.publications.parliament.uk/pa/cm200203/cmbills/058/2003058.htm

Bill Commons - Provisional 2nd Reading 14 11 2003

Food Colourings And Additives - Mr Charles Hendry

Bill Commons - Provisional 2nd Reading 14 11 2003

Food Labelling - Mr Stephen O'Brien

http://www.publications.parliament.uk/pa/cm200102/cmbills/015/2002015.htm

Royal Assent

The following Bills have received Royal Assent in the current session of Parliament:

Income Tax (Earnings And Pensions) – 06 03 2003

http://www.publications.parliament.uk/pa/cm200203/cmbills/013/2003013.htm

Northern Ireland Assembly Elections

This Bill Has Received Royal Assent And The Act Can Be Found On Her Majesty's Stationery Office Site

http://www.uk-legislation.hmso.gov.uk/acts/acts2003/20030003.htm Community Care (Delayed Discharges Etc) – 08 04 2003

http://www.publications.parliament.uk/pa/cm200203/cmbills/004/2003004.htm

Health (Wales) - 08 04 2003

http://www.publications.parliament.uk/pa/ld200203/ldbills/017/2003017.htm

Police (Northern Ireland) – 08 04 2003

http://www.publications.parliament.uk/pa/ld200203/ldbills/018/2003018.htm

Electricity (Miscellaneous Provisions) – 08 05 2003

http://www.publications.parliament.uk/pa/cm200203/cmbills/039/2003039.htm

European Parliament (Representation) - 08 05 2003

http://www.publications.parliament.uk/pa/cm200203/cmbills/007/2003007.htm

Industrial Development (Financial Assistance) – 08 05 2003 http://www.publications.parliament.uk/pa/cm200203/cmbills/005/2003005.htm

National Minimum Wage (Enforcement Notices) – 08 05 2003 http://www.publications.parliament.uk/pa/ld200203/ldbills/008/2003008.htm

Regional Assemblies (Preparations) - 08 05 2003

http://www.publications.parliament.uk/pa/cm200203/cmbills/003/2003003.htm

Finance - 10 07 2003

http://www.publications.parliament.uk/pa/cm200203/cmbills/094/2003094.htm

Sunday Working (Scotland) – 10 07 2003

http://www.publications.parliament.uk/pa/cm200203/cmbills/016/2003016.htm

Railways And Transport Safety Bill - 10 07 2003

http://www.publications.parliament.uk/pa/cm200203/cmbills/040/2003040.htm

Communications - 17 07 2003

http://www.publications.parliament.uk/pa/cm200203/cmbills/006/2003006.htm

Co-Operatives And Community Benefit Societies – 10 07 2003 http://www.publications.parliament.uk/pa/cm200203/cmbills/015/2003015.htm Marine Safety – 10 07 2003

http://www.publications.parliament.uk/pa/ld200203/ldbills/024/2003024.htm

Aviation Offences – 10 07 2003

http://www.publications.parliament.uk/pa/cm200203/cmbills/023/2003023.htm

The Authorised Scale of Charges for Notices and Advertisements is on page 12471.

All communications on the business of The London Gazette should be addressed to

TSO, The London Gazette, PO Box 7923, London SW8 5WF

Telephone: 020 7873 8308 Fax: 020 7873 8794

NOTICE

All Notices and Advertisements are published in the London Gazette at the risk of the Advertiser and at the discretion of the Editor. Whilst every endeavour will be made to ensure that the publication is made in accordance with the advertiser's requirements the Crown accepts no responsibility for any loss or damage howsoever arising from either a failure to meet those requirements or in respect of any errors or omissions which may inadvertently be made in respect of those requirements or in connection with any notice or advertisement.

Notices and Advertisements by Private Advertisers may be tendered at or sent direct by post to The Stationery Office Limited, The London Gazette Office, PO Box 7923, London **SW8 5WF**, for insertion at the authorised rates of payment. All Notices and Advertisements must be pre-paid. The Office hours are from 8.30 a.m. to 4 p.m., Mondays to Fridays, inclusive. Notices and Advertisements sent direct by post must be accompanied by postal orders or cheques made payable to The London Gazette.

Advertisements purporting to be issued in pursuance of Statutes (other than under Section 27, Trustee Act, 1925 and section 28, Water Resources Act, 1963) or under Orders of Court will not be inserted unless signed or attested by a Solicitor of the Supreme Court, by a member of any body of accountants established in the United Kingdom and for

the time being recognised by the Board of Trade for the purposes of Section 389 (1) of the Companies Act, 1985, or by a member of the Institute of Chartered Secretaries and Administrators. Notices of Dissolution of Partnership which are signed by all the Partners named therein or their legal representatives will be accepted if signed or attested as

A Notice not signed by all the Partners named therein or their legal representatives must be accompanied by a Statutory Declaration made by a Solicitor of the Supreme Court to the effect that such Notice is given in pursuance of the terms of the partnership to which it relates.

Advertisements purporting to be issued in pursuance of Section 27, Trustee Act, 1925, will not be inserted unless they are signed or attested by a Solicitor of the Supreme Court or by a duly authorised official of a London Clearing Bank or the Grant of Probate or Letters of Administration relating to the estate to which the advertisement refers is produced for inspection at the time the advertisement is submitted.

Advertisements relating to Bills before Parliament will not be inserted unless signed by a Parliamentary Agent or a Solicitor of the Supreme Court.



Published by The Stationery Office and available from:

Customer Service PO Box 29, Duke Street, Norwich, NR3 1YZ General enquiries/Telephone Orders 0870 6005522 Fax 0870 6005533 Email orders book.orders@tso.co.uk

The Stationery Office Bookshops 123 Kingsway, London WC2B 6PQ 020 7242 6393 Fax 020 7242 6394 68-69 Bull Street, Birmingham B4 6AD 0121 236 9696 Fax 0121 236 9699 9-21 Princess Street, Manchester M60 8AS 0161 834 7201 Fax 0161 833 0634 16 Arthur Street, Belfast BT1 4GD 028 9023 8451 Fax 028 9023 5401 71 Lothian Road, Edinburgh EH3 9AZ 0870 606 5566 Fax 0870 606 558 18–19 High Street Cardiff CF10 1PT 029 2039 5548 Fax 029 2038 4347

The Stationery Office's Accredited Agents (see Yellow Pages)

and through good booksellers



Published and printed in the UK by The Stationery Office Limited under the authority and superintendence of Carol Tullo, Controller of Her Majesty's Stationery Office and Queen's Printer of Acts of Parliament